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1

rs UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
'q , 2

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
3

ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD
4

_______________________________x
5 *

In the Matter of: :

, : Docket Nos. 50-329 OM
CONSUMERS FOWER COMPANY : 50-330 OM

:
'

(Midland Plant, Units 1 & 2) : Docket Nos. 50-329 OL
, : 50-330 OL

-------------------------------x
9

Friday, April 29, 1983,o

Quality Inn Central,,

1815 South Saginaw Road
'

Midland, Michigan 4864012

(~S Evidentiary hearing in the above-entitled
N_)

'

'

matter was resumed pursuant to adjournment, at 9:20 a.m.,,

BEFORE:,,

16 ' S*'
Administrative Judge
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board,7

DR. FREDERICK P. COWAN, Member,,

Administrative Judge

19

DR. JERRY HARBOUR, Member,o

Administrative Judge
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board,,
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23
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.
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1 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Good morning ladies
r"%

2 and gentlemen._

3 Before we resume cross-examination, are there

4 any preliminary matters that any parties wish to raise?

5 MR. MILLER: We have none.

6 MS. BERNABEI: I have one small preliminary

7 matter. I Wanted to question on the SALP report and

e I notice that Mr. Cook is absent from the panel. I was

8 wondering if anyone else can testify as to his notes.

10 I assumed that he was going to be present here.

11 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: We had excused

2 Mr. Cook because of reserve duty.

(,"Nj 13 MS. BERNABEI: Will he be present at another
V

14 time to testify as to his notes or as to the subject

15 matter?

se MR. MILLER: He will be recalled.

17 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I understand that the
.

is Applicant, at least, wanted to cross-examine him. I'm

19 not sure the format. We may be through, finished with

2o this particular panel, other than Mr. Cook's

al contribution.

22 MR. MILLER: Just for our own planning

purposes, would it be possible to get an estimate of23

/^ 24 how much additional cross-examination you have?
N ))

25 MS. BERNABEI: Well, I assume, myself three

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
REGISTERED PROFESSIONAL REPORTERS
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i or four hours and then Ms. Stamiris is questioning on
-

(_/ 2 the Diesel Generator Building inspection.

3 MR. MILLER: Mrs. Sinclair had some

questions?4

5 MS. BERNABEI: That is correct.

6 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Does that include

7 Mrs. Stamirls' Cross-examination?

e MS. BERNABEI: No.

9 I would estimate between the two of us about

to five or six hours.

11 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: That is about as much
.

i

12 as we can start.

13 Would the parties agree that Mr. Cook could

14 be cross-examined with respect to the matters

15 relating to this panel alone after the people have

i le left, next week sometime?
!

17 MR. MILLER: So far, based on his direct
I

is and the cross to date, I believe that I could conduct
i

19 my Cross-examination on Mr. Cook without the

|
. 2o necessity of the other three panel members being

21 present. However, as I understood, the Chairman's

22 earlier remarks, beginning with the first day of the

23 session on Wednesday, that Mr. Keppler's testimony

24 might give rise to questions which would cause each

%.
25 of these witnesses to come oack.

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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1 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: That is correct.
-

2 Well, I guess it is probably like, although_

3 Dr. Landsman will be here anyway. You are on the

4 Government panel and Mr. Shafer. I guess it is only

5 you-that might have to return. We can see how that

6 goes.

7 MS. BERNABEI: Mr. Chairman, we are going to

a be questioning on the SALP report and some of the team

9 members comments on the Applicant's response to the

to SALP report. Obviously, one of the key commentaries

11 is Mr. Cook, who has typewritten notes on that.

12 Would it be possible for any other members

()'

is of the panel to either read the notes or -- it appears

14 that it could be disruptive for cross-examination to

15 go back to Mr. Cook to have him merely to repeat what

16 is in his notes. I assume that the Staff would agree

17 what Mr. Cook wrote up in his notes is a fair

18 representation of his comments, since it is typewritten

19 and not handwritten. It is a fairly formal set of

2o comments on the Applicant's comments. It might be

21 easier going back to him to take out this one small

22 segment of some cross-examination. It would take a lot

23 less time. I could do it all at one time.

r~x 24 MR. MILLER: I have no objection to the

25 introduction of those notes as an exhibit and I suppose

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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i i if Ms. Bernabei wants to ask other members of the

a
; panel if they agree with that, that would be fair. I

3 don't know what else could be done with it in the

d absence of Mr. Cook.

5 MS. BERNABEI: That would be fine with me.

6 tiR . WILCOVE: The Staff is certainly

7 agreeable to that.

a
| CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Any further

8 preliminary matters before we resume?

) T2 10

.!

! 11

12

13

f 84
,

15
;

16

17

18

|

19

' 20

21

22

23

24

i O-
i
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8 Whereupon,
,O
\/ 2 WILLIAM SHAFER

ROSS B. LANDSMAN
3 RONALD N. GARDNER

d called as witnesses by counsel for the Regulatory Staff,

s having previously been duly sworn by the Chairman, were

e further examined and testified as follows:

| 7 CROSS EXAMINATION (Resumed)

a BY MS. BERNABEI:

9 Q The NRC conducted a number of soils investi-

to gations, investigations into soils issues at Midland

it during the 1982 period, is that correct?

12 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) That's correct.

13 Q And I assume this question would be primarily

14 directed toward Dr. Landsman and Mr. Gardner. Is it|

| 15 fair to say that in each inspection of soils at Midland

; se they found problems in the soils area?

17 MR. MILLER: I'm going to object. " Problems"

te is a fairly indefinite term. There are items of non-
8

19 Compliance, open items, and unresolved items which are
i
| 2o identified in NRC inspection reports. It might aid
,

as the examination and the witnesses' responses if questions

,2 were phrased in the normal terminology used in those
!

23 inspection reports.
1

i 24 MS. BERNABEI: I could do that.
!

|

| 25 BY MS. BERNABEI:
l

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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1 Q How many inspections, if you know, did you
(
s a conduct into soils issues during the 1982 period?

3 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Calendar year 1982?

d MS. BERNABEI: Calendar year 1982.

5 BY THE WITNESS:

8 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) During 1982 there were nine

7 reports issued.

e You've got to remember that the first report

9 during 1982, the inspection might have been conducted

'O in '81. But of the reports issued with a number 82-

't something there were nine of their reports that dealt

12 with soils issues.

( 13 BY MS. BERNABEI:

84 Q And if you count the inspections conducted

'5 during 1981 but issued in 1982, how many inspection

te reports would you have?

17 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) I don't know. I'm just

is saying there are nine that were issued with an '82,

!
19 number.

2o Q Now, how many of those inspection reports

2 cited non-compliances in the soils area?|

| 22 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) There were seven reports
|
|

23 that had items of non-compliance dealing with remedial'

|
l

24 soils.p
V

25 Q How many, if any, of the remaining two

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
! REGISTERED PROFESSION AL REPORTERS
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1 inspections had open items on soils?4

- (O_/ a A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) I wouldn't define them as

3 open items, I would define them as concerns.

d 0 And can you for us describe the concerns in

5 those two reports where you did not find a non-com-
1

j 6 pliance in the soils area?

7 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) I think they're both part

a of the record. The report numbers are 8220 and 3226.
|

8 I think we've gone 8220, for example, had to do with|
--

10 QC training and the Mergentine -- it was all kinds of

li training for the personnel on site.

12 8226, I can't say right now. I don't have a

(i 13 note or anything on it.
;

I4 Q Did that have to do with the packages for the

15 work authorization procedure for Midland?

; 16 We can find you a copy of the report.

17 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) That's all right. I don't
,

is need it.

19 It's a part of my testimony, on page four.

2o A (WITNESS SHAFER) Attachment 1-C.

2: Q And what was the concern you identified in

22 8226?

23 MR. MILLER: I'm going to object. The report

24 is in evidence. The question is cumulative.

25 (Discussion had off the

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
j REGISTERED PROFESSloNAL REPORTERS

NORFOLK. VIRGINIA
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i record.)

) 2 MS. BERNABEI: I'd really like him to identify

it in summary fashion.3

4 MR. WILCOVE: I wulld suggest that perhaps he

s could point out on the inspection re po r .' --

CHAIRMAN BECHHO That would be useful..

Why don't you just do it that ifay. Just identify it.in7

the report the concerns you're talking about.a

WITNESS LANDSMAN: Yes, it's in the licensee,

io action on previously identified items, sub-part .A.

,, where we were discussing the training that we discussed

in 8220.12

(~T It's also under the functional or program areasi

,3

\_)
inspected. It's Section 1 to do with the soil work,,

is packages. And it's in Section 2 dealing with the FIVP

proof load jack.,,

BY MS. BERNABEI:! 37

| O Therefore, for every inspection conducted in,,

i9

found either an item of non-compliance or a concern in2o
(
'

the soil settlement area?
2i

2-2
22

l

23

24
?

\

25
|

l TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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, Carol

aron
i MR. WILCOVE: I'm going to object, because

2 Dr. Landsman testified that that would hold true for

3 inspection reports with the number 82 on it.
.

4 MS. BERNABEI: Well, the inspections

s conducted in 1982.

e MR. WILCOVE: Dr. Landsman didn't testify

I 7 to that. That's not necessarily one and the same.

e CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: You're talking about the

9 nine reports?

io MS. BERNABEI: I'm talking about the nine

11 reports, which I assume were initiated in -- which were

i2 not issued but the inspection was conducted beginning

is in 1982.
,

14 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: That's not accurate.

15 That's not what they testified.

i6 MS. BERNABEI: Okay. Well, that's just nine

i7 reports,

is CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: The nine reports were,

19 apparently, issued in 1982 but may have reflected the

2o 1981 inspection.

2i As a matter of fact, I'm not even sure that

22 8226 was issued in 1982. It was issued sometime

23 thereafter, but -. It scened to be issued in

24 February '83 but it reflects an inspection which

25 started in '82 and carried over into '83.

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
REGISTEttED PROFESSIONAL REPORTERS

NORFOLK. VIRGINIA

-. - _ _ . . _ . , - . _ . . _ _._ _ . . _ , _ . _ . ,



. _ __

.-

1476'J
,

I To be precise, with the nine that have 82 numbers .

2 MS. BERNABEI: Well, I assume this 82 means

3 the inspection was initiated in 1982. That has been

d our assumption.

5 No?
,

e (Discussion had off the

7 record.)

e BY MS. BERNABEI:

S Q Perhaps we could clarify, which nine

'O inspections are you speaking about?

'' WITNESS GARDNER: Can we answer?

12 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Yes, go ahead.

G.

13 WITNESS GARDNER: We were addressing nineQ
'd inspection reports concerning soils which had an 82

'5 numerical identified on them, which indicated that the

report was issued in 1982.te

87 BY MS. BERNABEI:

is Q of those nine inspections --

'S A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) The 82 means that we

ao took a number out in '82. The report might have been

28 issued in '83, some of those late ones.

22 A (WITNESS GARDNER) That's true.

23 0 of those nine inspection reports, you found

24 either an item of noncompliance or a concern with

as soils issues, is that correct?

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
REGISTERED PRCFESSIONAL REPORTERS

NORFOLK VIRGINIA
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' MR. MILLER: That has been asked and
f',

' 2
. answered. Can't we move on?

3 MS. BERNABEI: I don't believe that question

* has been asked and answered.

5 MR. MILLER: They identified seven reports

e that had items of noncompliance. The other two reports

7 identified concerns. That's established on the record.

a CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Yes, they did.

8 BY MS. BERNABEI:

'O Q Did you at any other time look at soils

'' issues in your inspections other than those nine

12 inspection reports you just spoke about during that

'A
( ) period of time?'3'

'
'4 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) To the best of my

'5 knowledge, I did not.

'8 A (WITNESS GARDNER) The same for me.

'7 Q Now, you are familiar with the SALP report

is which was issued in the spring of 1982 dealing with

'S the period July 1980 to July 1981?

2o A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) I am.

|

|
2' O Now, some of the people on the panel, some

22 of the members on the panel were on the SALP panel,
.

23 is that correct?

' 24 A (WITNESS SHAFER) No.

%
2s Q None of you were on the SALP panel?

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
REGISTERED PROFESSION AL REPORTERS

NORFOLK. VIRGINIA

- - - - - - -- . . - , . _ , . _ . ._ . - - - - - .- - ..



. . _ . - . _ - _- _ _ -_ . .

:

2-2-4 14764
,

8 A (WITNESS SHAFER) That's correct.
'T;

li a Q Now, as to this SALP report that's dated
.

8 April 20th, 1982, there is a finding, is there not,

*
; on Page 7 under the soils area?

5 We can get you a copy.
,

e MR. MILLER: Are you going to introduce this
1

7 as an exhibit?

e MS. BERNABEI: Yes.

8 BY MS. BERNABEI:
i

'O Q If I could refer you, Mr. Shafer, to Page 7

1 of what I have marked as Stamiris Exhibit 55 --

12 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I have it.

'

'3 Q Do you have it?

'd A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes.

'5
; 0 And there is a sentence in there, is there

55 not, near the bottom, under the section labeled soils

17 and foundations analysis?
i

is "In spite of this attention every inspection;

is involving regional based inspectors and addressing

20 soils settlement issues has resulted in at least one

; 21 significant item of noncompliance."

22 That's what that sentence reads?

23 A (WITNESS SHAFER) That's correct.
2-3

i- ,q 24

I
25

i
'

; TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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'
coPJact. Q And this is for the period July of 1980 through

1
July of 19817.

A (WITNESS SHAFER) I believe that's what the,

4
SALP 2 report represents, that time period,

s
Q I'd like to ask the members of the panel whe-

*
ther or not relying on the inspections you conducted

7 during 1982 you believe that licensee's actions have

* improved in the soils and foundations area since the

* issuance of the SALP report in April of 1982?

'
A (WITNESS SHAFER) I believe the Midland section

'' feels that they have remained the same.

'#
Q They have remained the same?

' A (WITNESS SHAFER) With regards to performance.

'' CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: So the fact that two

''
reports did not reflect non-compliances you don't regard

'' as significant?

'7 WITNESS SHAFER: Well, Judge Bechhoefer, we

| would have to go through each item of non-compliance andis

'' evaluate the significance of it.

2 Ue did not count up the number of level fives

21 or if there were level fours or level threes, and I;

22 could not respond in that regard.

23 We're saying performance it's based on much--

24 more than just non-compliance, the performance evaluation.

**
j It would be very difficult for us to say

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
REGISTERED PROFESSIONAL REPORTERS

NORFOLK. VIRGINIA
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,

'
they're exactly this way because I was jnot 'in the '

\- * reportwak'ErittenMidland section at the time the

'

and addressing a tig;c period.that I don.',t'believe any
n, -,

of us were that closely involv'ed in it. 'So Mr. Cook ' #

"
would have to -- and I believe on the record in April x

*
of 1982 he made that statement to the public that, in

7 fact, if he were to rate and this was in April of--

a '

'82 that if he were to rate the soils area at that--

' time he would give them a Level 3.
,

'O
CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Okay. '

''
WITNESS LANDSMAN: I thi,nk I can answer your

,

5 \t2
question about the,two. reports on the concerns. i

) The feas'On.there were concerns,'those two P
'3

items \ofnon-qompliance'#
because we ,T.'reports are not

y
'' caught them before|tNey actually got into the work. A

'

. ,N : _,sy
'6 Had they been working, they would have been ,

~

'7
, items of non-compliance. But, since we're in the process
I

'v

is
of reviewing and authorizing procedures and drawings L'

prior to work, that's 'why they w.ere only concerns.I ~'S

2o But they'reDas signi'ficant as the other seven
i

reports. [.i.2
'2 +

N22 CHAIRMAN BECH HO,E FE R : Thank you. '', i [g_
* g .

23 WITNESS SHAF5P: I would like to point Nut
24 also that and I am not familiar *with the number o'--

2s inspectors that were out at this site during 1980 and . ~ . ,

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES.
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a 1
--

1 '81.' I would, cay since the beginning of the Midland,
,

* section, where these gentlemen and myself had sole

responsibility only to the Midland site, that there

d were many.more manhours spent, and that makes a dif-

5 ference too with regard to numbers of non-compliance,

e BY MS. BERNABEI:

7 0' Is the panel generally familiar with the SALP

e report date.d April 20, 1982, what has been called SALP 2?
,

9 '' A (WITNESS SHAFER) I was very familiar with it

0 in reading it last August, but'I have not spent a lot

'' of time on it since that time.
. ,.

12 0 You know the time period that it covers,

13 do you not, July 1980 to July 19817

'd A (WITNESS SHAFER) That is correct. I believe

'5 it/ was June of 1980. It would say so in the frunt of

te the report.

87 Q Yes. You have a' copy, do you not, July 1,
s

is 1980 through June 30, 1981?

'S A (WITNESS' SHAFER) 'That is correct.
i,

t3 2o .x
,

.

(

' i .~

1.

22
,

,

_
'

*
23 s' g

'
"' 24

' ~*n

; 25'
,

-s -
__
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'
1 BY MS. BERNABEI:

b
( ,/ 2 Q Now, can you describe generally what the

3 SALP report is in very general terms?

4 A (WITNESS SHAFER) It is an assessment

5 performed by the regional office of the performance,

6 of the licensee based on all of the inspectors who

7 performed an inspection at the site. I think that is

1 a just about it. It tries to evaluate every aspect and

9 Come up with a decision with regard to management

'

s to performance.
,

'

11 O And it is an overall rating system for
. , ,

12 particular areas as well, is it not?
:t

h'%)
13 A (WITNESS SHAPER) Yes, but the areas will

t
>

14 change depending upon,the particular site, depending
>

upon the issues that occur during that time period.85

. .\ l
'

16 Q So, what you are saying, it is not uniform

17 for each site. There is different categories that

is are examined for each plant?
,

19 A (WITNESS SHAFER) They try to maintain

, consistency in the area, but sometimes it is very2o

dI.fficult. For example, just to give you an example,Q 21

% s

C 22 there is obviously a great deal of difference between
; -. ,

'i 23 operating a nuclear / plant SALP report and construction
x.;

24 site. And ttierefore, you can't really have a hard set

25 of rules as to wha tareas should be reviewed,
s

' s
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8 Q But it is probably fair to say that there is

/x

(_ 2 some consistancy between different plants under

3 construction?

4 A (WITNESS SHAFER) We strive to do that, but

5 I have never looked at another construction SALP

6 report to make a positive determination that that is

7 exactly what we do.

a ,Q And the SALP report is to help both the NRC

8 and the utility plan for the future, to sort of tell

10 the NRC and the utility where they need to put their

11 resources and attention?

12 A (WITNESS SHAFER) That is correct.

[) 13 Q So, I assume the SALP reports want to
\_/'

'4 evaluate or look at critical areas in terms of any

'5 particular plant. That is, no area that is going to be

'8 of consequence in the future?

7 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Would you repeat that
,

te question, please?

'8 Q Yes. I assume that since there is some

2o sense in the SALP report, they are to aid the utility

23 and the NRC in the future, that is, as to a

22 determination of how many resources they will have to

23 alleviate in different areas, that the SALP report

- 24 should focus on areas of consequence in the future?

\/
25 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Certainly the Board's
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8 recommendation addresses that area.

[
2 Q Now, in the SALP 2 report, that is the one

3 'that is dated April 20, 1982, what, if any, overalli.

d
, ratings is Midland given?
!

3-2 5

6

7.

I
i e
:

9

j 10
7

11

<

d

{' 12

!

13
\

14

15

16

i

17 |

t

18

19

20 |

21

22

23

6

24

i

j 25

I.
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1 MR. MILLER: Perhaps you could point him to
A

_
2 a specific part of the report.

3 WITNESS SHAFER: Each area is given an overall

d rating.

5 BY MS. BERNABEI:

e Q But, is there an overall rating for the

7 plant? That is what I'm asking you.

a A (WITNESS SHAFER) I don't believe so. I

9 would have to go back and read it over again, unless --

10 Q No, I don't think there is either.

11 Is there an overall rating for the plant?

12 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I don't think there is an

() 83 overall rating per se.
\

84 Q Now, all the areas or at least most of them

'5 are rated in terms of theee categories, is that

16 Correct?

17 A (WITNESS SHAFER) That is correct.

'8 Q And Category 1 is the most favored category

IS in which NRC's attention is most appropriate?

2o A (WITNESS SHAFER) I would have to go up on

28 the front and look at the definition again. I don't

22 have it memorized.

23 Q I refer you to Page 4 of Stamiris Exhibit 55.
.i

/~N 24 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Page 4 does have the

U
as definitions, I believe or certain criterias for each

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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1 category.

O)(_ 2 Q And Category No. 1 is the most favorable
.

3 category, " Reduced NRC attention may be appropriate?"

4 MR. MILLER: The document has been offered.

5 Yet I certainly have no objection to it going into

6 evidence, and it gives at Category 1 in NRC's own

7 Words on Page 4. We are just wasting time,

a CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I think that would be

9 self-evident.

Io MS. BERNABEI: Category 3 is the -- a

11 category in which the NRC recommends that both NRC and

12 licensee attention should be increased, is that correct?

[)'

13 MR. MILLER: That is what Page 4 of the
\~J

14 exhibit says. There is no reason to dispute it.

15 MS. BERNABEI: I'm asking this witness if he

te knows what a Category 3 rating means.

17 WITNESS SHAFER: Yes, I guess I do know what

is it means. We are talking about a licensee rating

19 Category 3 as acceptable performance. However, there

20 are issues such that the Board makes recommendations

21 for increased inspections and increased licensee's

| 22 attention.

23 BY MS. BERNABEI:

- 24 Q Is there any category for unacceptable

v
as performance?

|
| TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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1 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Not in the same program.
p

(_) 2 Unacceptable performance would give cause for

3 escalated enforcement,

d Q My question is to you, the SALP report

5 doesn't include any unacceptable categories, does it?

6 A (WITNESS SHAFER) That is correct.

7 Q So, the worst category that you could be --

a the worst category a plant can get at any particular

9 category is the Category 3?

to A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes, and I believe the

11 term that is used is " minimally acceptable

12 performance."

( 13 Q For the Midland plant, which areas are

14 rated Category 3? And I'm referring you to Page 5.

15 MR. MILLER: Again, the document has a table

16 on Page 5 which sets it out. This examination is

17 pointless and I object to this.

18 MS. BERNABEI: I have to lay some'

19 foundation for the other questions I'm going to ask in

2o terms of what this means for Midland.

21 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Well, you can just
:

22 refer to the right-hand column of that page. I do have

23 one inquiry.

24 Is there any significant differences betweeng
%Y

25 this report, which is marked preliminary and one of the
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i

) ' later reports? I have nct -- I have received both

reports. I have not really studied the differences.a

;

3 Can we accept this essentially?

43-3
i

5

6
!

7
,

8

9

10

11'

12

13j

|

14

15

16
;

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25
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osson-
tially

i MS. BERNABEI: It has never been finalized
N
j 2 as far as we know.

3 WITNESS SHAFER: I didn't see where it says

" preliminary."4 ,

s MS. BERNABEI: On the second and third page.

e CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: The cover page of

7 Enclosure 2.

8 MS. BERNABEI: We have asked -- perht,.a the

9 Staff can address this. We asked them if there was

to any final report and we didn't receive any final

si report. I assumed that could --

52 WITNESS SHAFER: I may be able to clarify

[~J)
that a little bit for you.53

%
i4 I believe the SALP report is prepared by the

is Staff and considered preliminary until such time it

is is ultimately mailed to the licensee and we meet on it

17 in public. And I believe that occurred. The report,

se itself, would not be changed, but if there was

add tional information that would clarify an issue,i9

2o then it could be appended to the report.

BY MS. BERNABEI:2:

O Then to your knowledge was any additional
; 22

information of the nature that you described appended23

to this SALP report?g 24

\''I
i 25 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I do not recall. I remember

| TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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1 some discussion about it after the second meeting on

(,.ss_) 2 August 5, 1982.

3 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Would any of the

4 rating categories or ratings of Midland in any

5 particular category for certain areas have been

'

e changed?-

7 WITNESS SHAFER: No, sir.

8 BY MS. BERNABEI:

9 Q Now, referring to Page 5, these three areas

to received the Category 3 rating, did they not, Soils

11 and Foundations, Electrical Power Supply and

12 Distribution, Piping Systems and Supports?

[ )l is A (WITNESS SHAFER) No. 2 was Soils and
%-

,

14 Foundation, Category 3. Systems and Support, Category 3

15 and what was the other one?

le Q Electrical Power Supply and Distribution.

17 A (WITNESS SHAFER) That is correct, Category 3.

is Q Now, Mr. Cook testified in July of 1981 as

19 to what work needed to be completed on the plant. Do

2c any of you -- none of you remember that.

2 All of you now are pretty familiar with

22 what work needs to be completed on the plant in the

23 future, is that fair to say?

24 A (WITNESS SHAFER) No, that is not. The
f-]
U

25 construction completion program, one element of that
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i program is to essentially assess what work remains
13
(_) 2 to be completed. And we do get periodic reports of

3 work activities. We don't concentrate on those

4 numbers, however.

5 Q I guess what I'm asking you is a little

e simpler.

7 Do you or anyone on the panel have a general

|a idea of what areas of work need to be completed? In

terms of areas of work, I'm talking about areas of"

10 work as set out in the SALP report?

11 A (WITNESS SHAFER) All areas. In this SALP

12 report? This is -- was not representative of today's

t'% ,

V) work remaining.( 83

'd Q I'm asking you another question.

'5 In terms of the areas of work needed to be

'8 completed in terms of electrical work, piping systems,

17 the containment structure, in terms of those categories

is for soil work, can you pick out for me from this list
'

19 what types of work still needs to be completed? What

2o is the major areas of construction?

23 JUDGE HARBOUR: Are you referring to the

22 items on Page 5 of the exhibit?

23 MS. BERNABEI: That is correct.

24g- BY MS. BERNABEI:
,

\_-,

as Q Now, obviously some of these are an overlay

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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' of all construction work. I am talking about the major
(em
N 2 areas of construction that needs to be completed.

3 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Some of these activities

4 are not functional activities that calls for

5 construction implementation. Like the first one is

e quality assurance.

7 Q Is m talking about the construction

a activities?

9 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I believe all of this work

10 is still ongoing.

Il Q Do you think the major areas of construction

i2 that need to be completed, perhaps Mr. Cook is the only

(- 13 one that can answer this question.

14 A (WITNESS SHAFER) We feel the soils area is

15 a major area.

ie Q Mr. Cook testified on July 10 of 1981 that

17 the three areas of construction the three major areas

i8 that needed to be completed at the Midland plant is

18 the electrical area, the piping systems and support

2o and soils are the three major areas.

21 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Are you talking about

22 Mr. Jim Cook or Mr. Ron Cook?

23 MR. MILLER: Can we have a transcript page

24 for the record?-

u-
25 MS. STAMIRIS: It is Jim Cook, Consumers.
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1 MS. BERNABEI: Page 1695 on July 10, 1981.

O
V 2 MR. MILLER: The transcript page does not

3 sound correct for July 1981.

4 MR. PATON: That was the beginning, many

5 pages ago.

6 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I did copy one aspect

7 of Cook's testimony. That could be right. I have a
,

a copy, Page 2500 on July 16th. That's in the general

e area.4

to MS. BERNABEI: Does anybody have a transcript?

ti We don't have a copy.

12 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: That sounds like it is

/O in the ball park, at least.isU.,

!3-4 14

15

16

17

18

19

20

.

21

1

22

23

24

I J
25
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least. 1 BY MS. BERNABEI:
(-

(s) 2 0 Mr. Shafer, let me ask you this or any other

3 member of the panel, if Mr. Cook did represent that

4 those are the three major areas of construction that

5 needs to be completed, do you have any reason to dis-

6 agree with that?

7 MR. MILLER: As of July 1981?

e MS. BERNABEI: As of July 1981.

9 A (WITNESS SHAFER) No, I don't believe we do.

to The priority work of activities will change from time

ti to time.

12 EY MS. BERNABEI:
'

(G) is Q Consumers Power issued a written response to

.i4 the SALP report, did it not?

is A (WITNESS SHAFER) Two of them.

te Q I'm talking about the May 18th, 1982 letter?

i7 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes.

se Q Are you familiar with that?

ig A (WITNESS SHAFER) I was very familiar with it

f 2o at one time. I have not reviewed it, say, since August
!

| 2 of 1982.
!

| 22 Q Let's see if I can find you a copy.
i
t

23 MR. MILLER: The letter that I have is dated

, . 24 May 17, 1982.
r

~'
as MS. BERNABEI: That is correct, May 17th, 1982,

|
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1 .isn't that what I said?
O
s_ 2 BY MS. BERNABEI:

3 Q Mr. Shafer, I'm going to hand you what I have

d marked as Stamiris 56, May 17, 1982 response. That is

5 a Consumers reponse to this SALP report, is it not?

6 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes.

7 Q Point by point,, the statement that is made

e in the SALP report as well as the overall completion

9 of the SALP report, does it not?
i
'10 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes, it does.

11 Q Mr. Shafer, I'm going to hand you some

12 comments that have been identified to us as your comments
r

( 13 on the licensee's response. Perhaps you would like a

84 chance to review your comments and the licensee's

15 response.

16 Mr. Shafer, I'm going to hand you what has

17 been marked as Stamiris 57, which has been your notes

is or comments on the licensee's response to the same

19 report.

2o MR. MILLER: Have we established through the '

21 witness that it is in fact his notes?

22 WITNESS SHAFER: Yes, these are my notes.

23 BY MS. BERNABEI:

gs 24 0 And I ask you to take a few minutes to review
\_),

25 them unless you reviewed them recently?
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' A I have not.

O'/ *
Q Take just a few minutes to review them.

* MR. MILLER: For some specific portion or

#
I mean are we --

* MS. BERNABEI: I'm going to ask you about

8 portions of pages 1 through 6, essentially every page.

7 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Do you wish to have

a this identified as an exhibit?

8 MS. BERNABEI: I'm sorry, I thought I said

' that, Exhibit 56.

'' CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Exhibit 57.

12 WITNESS SHAFER: I happen to have two five/six

'3 pages in case someone is missing one.

'd In trying to sit here and review all of this,

'5 may I suggest if you want to ask a specific question

'8 and give me a chance to review what --

17 BY MS. BERNABEI:

is O I wanted to ask you about Item C, page 1-4,

'8 which is in the middle of the first page, from the middle

2 of the page to the end of the page. I also wanted to

'
at ask you on page two about the sentence, the two

22 sentences on page 1-16 indicates their failure to

23 identify and control was deliberate. In the middle of

'
24 have you found it, Mr. Shafer?( the page, 1-3 --

2s WITNESS SHAFER: Yes, I have, but you are
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1 . going very fast. Do you want me to comment on them?
;

*
Q What I was going to do was flag for you the

!
''

specific comment and give you a chance to review the

#
licensee's response, unless you prefer to do it in a

:

* different way?

*3-5

7

8

9

10

11 ,

12

13
s

14

15

16

17

*
18

19
7

'

20

21

22<

23

24
6

25
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wn A Could we start with the first on?1

(~ 'y ?
t

\- 2 May I make a statement of clarification in

3 regard to this?

d Q Yes.

5 A My introduction to the Midland facility was

e in fact this very report. I recall one week before I

7 assumed that responsibility, I went on annual leave. I

a sat down and looked at the report, and I think what this

9 represents is what this report meant to me without

'O intimate knowledge of all the activities or the aware-

11 ness of what actually went on during that time period.

12 MR. MILLER: May I have a point of clarifica-

(3f '3 tion? Here are some notes that don't appear to be in;
~._/

'4 Mr. Shafer's handwriting, and there are brackets and

so on, at least on the first two pages, and then on'5

page four. Can we establish whether those were put on'8

'7 by Mr. Sha fer or by some other person?

18 MS. BERNABEI: I can tell you the markings

19 tnat Were put on by us. They all appear on the left-

2o hand margin. There's nothing in the left-hand margin

2i that was made by Mr. Shafer.

22 MR. MILLER: Does that include the brackets?

23 MS. BERNABEI: Yes. Essentially the way it

24 was Xeroxed, the pages, the physical page ended where

(^)}\
you see the black line so that anything that appearsas --
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i well, I don't know. In any case, anything that appears

2 on the left trargin has been put on subsequent to their

3 production to us.

4 Do you have --

5 JUDGE HARBOUR: This one is missing page three

e of six.

7 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Make sure that the ones,

a when you give them to the reporter, make sure they have

a the right pages on them.
-

to BY MS. BERNABEI:

si Q Addressing Item C, page 1-4, can you state

12 first that section of the licensee's response to which

f~/) you are responding and then your response to that?33
s_

A (WITNESS SHAFER) You want me to read whati4

is 1-4 says?'

ie Q The part to which this is responding?

i7- A (WITNESS SHAFER) It applies to the electrical
:

is power supply and distribution.

Q And what is it a substance, in summary form,19

ao licensee's response?

MR. MILLER: I'm going to object. Again, the21

document has been offered and marked for identification.22

We have no objection to its introduction into evidence.23.

It says what it says. To ask this witness to summarize2,
| [ )LJ>

it again is burdening the record with unnecessaryas
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1 verbage.
e
f
' 2 MS. BERNABEI: It appears that certain notes

3 which are not readily drawn from the response -- we

4 could have Mr. Shafer's statement as to where his

5 comments key in. It would be very helpful. Having

e gone through all this myself, I know.

7 MR. WILCOVE: The Staff --

a CHAIRMAN BECHHOFER: If you just comment where

e his comment key in and what they are addressing I don't '

to think he has to summarize a large portion of the answer,

it which presumably will be admitted into evidence.

12 BY MS. BERNABEI:

[) is Q Mr. Shafer, what is your comment on section,v
14 " Item C, page 3-4"?

15 A (WITNESS SHAFER) My statement in my field

16 notes indicates, purely argumentative. We stated that

17 the seven IONC -- and IONC means Items not in com-

is pliance, indicated a lack of rigorous QC coverage.

19 They feel the seven IONCs were not excessive.

2o That is just an assessment of what they said

21 and what I thought at the time. Recognizing these notes

3-6 22 for what they were, we were preparing for a meeing

23 with the licensee to resolve the issues. As a matter

(- 24 of fact, we had been directed by Mr. Keppler, because
%-)),

25 this was going to be the second public meeting.
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you

Q Yes, I understand, Mr. Shafer thank vou.
1 Now, moving on, the paragraph,right after

O
(_) 2 the paragraph that you just read, IONC, items of non-

3 compliance, to what is that in response or comment?

4 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I think it's in reference

5 with Page 1-16. Excuse me. I vaguely remember.

6 Indeed, it relates to Page 1-16.

7 Q And what is your commment -- well, perhaps

a you can say where on 1-16 you are talking about?

9 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I believe it represents

to the whole discussion. Obviously, it would not

11 include the quotations which is from, I believe our

12 Staff report or maybe a previous report, but the rest

[) 13 of it is the licensee's words.
\s'

84 Q Okay, and what is your comment?

'5 MR. MILLER: The comment is again, a part

'8 of the exhibit that has been marked for identification,

17 Stamiris 57. Presumably, it is going to be marked

is into evidence.

89 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I don't think you have

2o to read it into the record.

2: BY MS. BERNABEI:

22 O One of your comments was that although

23 Consumers had written a noncenformance report, they

24 had not determined the extent of the problems, is it'm),

v
as

, not, that is one of your comments on the licensee?
|
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1 A (WITNESS SHAFER) This is what my notes

2 indicate, yes.

3 Q Okay, they also indicate that the licensee

4 had an attitude of justifying what they had done

5 rather than searching to find out why they did not

8 reach the original commitment?

7 MR. MILLER: I object.

e MR. WILCOVE: I object.

9 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: We don't have to have

10 every comment read into the record. You have to ask

11 him -- if you want to ask him to elaborate, but just

12 reading it, it won't be in the record.

() 13 BY MS. BERNABEI:

84 0 Would you like to comment on your comment as

15 written on Page 1-16 licensee --

16 MR. MILLER: I'm going to object. I'd agree

17 with Mr. Wilcove's characterization of the question

is being unduly vague. We have some very detailed

is comments by Mr. Shafer and presumably we are going to

ao see others as well. And to simply ask him to expound

21 at length is asking for a narrative answer and I object

22 on that ground.
,

1

23 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: We will -- well, I

24 really have been -- you can ask him specific questions

(
25 about what that means or that type of thing. I don't
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' I think just asking further comments,think just --

2 well, I suppose you could ask them if there is anything

further along these same lines that they wanted to add,
,

' but don't get him to repeat what is in there. We don't

* want to duplicate what is in the record.

*3-

7

*
,

f 9

10

11

,

12

'f3'

V
I4

.

*

15

i 16

17

18<

19
,

20

i

j 21

)
22

23

24

25
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record,i BY MS. BERNABEI:
m

\
2 Q Mr. Shafer, moving on to page 2, the sentence

3 in the middle of the page, and correct me if I am reading

4 it wrong, " Failure to identify and control was deli-

5 berate?" Did I read that correctly?

e A (WITNESS SH AFE R) Yes, you did.

7 MR. MILLE R : I don't believe that it was

a correctly read,

o MS. BERNABEI: I assume Mr. Shafer knows

to better than the licensee's attorney if I read a sentence

it that he wrote correctly or not. If the witness is

12 wrong, I think this can be brought up on the Applicant's

( cross examination. It is not appropriate to tell the13

34 witness he is testifying incorrectly.

is MR. MILLER: Well, I didn't understand the

is purpose of having -- from th start of Miss Bernabei's

i7 participation in this proceeding, what possible use
|

there is reading something out of a document and askingis

him whether it was read correctly. Up to now, Missj i,

Bernabei's reading skills seem to be adequate. She has2o

!

| been able to read what she says, correct.2i

MS. BERNABEI: Harvard University does teach22

23 you something.

MR. MILLER: I don't mean to make side bar24-

''')r

25 comments, I apologize. But this most recent one,

|
; TAYLOE ASSOCIATES

REGISTEFED PROFESSIONAL REPORTERS
NORFOLK, VIRGINIA

j
,

w -m+



3-7,pj2 14791

1 there was a lack, and I guess I would just the Board
(~'\
(_/ 2 to admonish her to please not simply read statements

3 and then ask if she has read them correct. They add

nothing to the record.d

5 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Could you ask him what

6 he means by this, if you -- I don't think if you just

7 ask him if he read it correctly, it doesn't add too

a much.

9 MS. BERNABEI: That is proper cross examina-

to tion. I was trying to speed these proceedings up by

si referring him to the point in the document that I

i2 wanted him to focus on.

() is MR. MILLER: The way I have always heard, "I

14 call your attention to page 2, the fifth and sixth line,"

is and then ask a question rather than simply reading it
t

to into the record.

17 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Or even the line that

is starts Nith whatever the word is, you can do that with-

is out repeating the whole thing for reference purpose.

2o BY MS. BERNABEI:

2: C Line 5 and 6 on the second page of this

22 document, what does that mean?

23 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Again, for information

24 purposes, I was home reading this report. I read the-

''

25 last two sentences on page 1-16. At the time, I do

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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i
f- not construe them to be a typographical error. However,

N-) 2
if you read these two sentences, you can construe

3
nothing else.

4

My further communicaton with the licensee,
5

I indicated that there was a typographical error there.
6

0 I'm afraid I don't understand now.
7,

A (WITNESS SHAFER) The page 1-16 says there>

a
was no inadvertent failure to identify and control. It

9
was a conscious and knowledgeable decision.

10
When you read those documents, it means it

11
was a conscious and knowledgeable decision to not iden-

12
tify and control.

\_j) 13
Q So your comment is that on that --

14
A (WITNESS SHAFER) Well, my comment was the

15
failure to control was deliberate based on what they

16
said. However, further discussions indicated that the

17
sentences were not representative of what they really

18
meant, and we would have to go to the licensee to find

'*
out.

20
Q Page three, referring you to the middle of

*'
the page, line 9?

22 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Page three of my notes?

*
Q Of your notes, Stamiris 57.

#'
A (WITNESS SHAFER) Is that the one that starts

25
with "Page 1-7 E.l?
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' A Yes. Can ycu read that paragraph to your-

2 self and then tell us what it means?

3 A (WITNESS SHAFER) You don't mind if I go,

d back to page 1-77

s Q No, I'd appreciate it if you did.

8 A (WITNESS SH AFE R) Yes, I think I can discuss

7 that. In reading page 1-7 E.1, I perceived the licensee

a making an attempt to determine what was meant by the

''

" term " inspection." My comment is actually saying, " Hey,

'O we will make that determination about what is an

l' inspection."

12 O "We" meaning the NRC?
,

'3 A (WITNESS SHAFER) That is correct.

3-8 14

15

!

16

17

|
18i

|

|
'

19

20

21

22

23
|

24

2S
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correct. i 0 Okay, moving on tospagi four of your commebts i

p '

d 2 on licensee's response,of,May 1982. I would like to
-- .,

3 refer you to 14, line 14 on' that,page? '

: .~\
4 A (WITNESS SHAFER) It starts with --

s JUDGE COWAN: What line? I don't mean what

e line, what does that line start with?
% i,-s,y\ K

7 MS. BERNABEI: 3" 2 . Disagree."
s - s s

t' hie {c comment
,a..

s A (WITNESS SH AFE R) So, it'is the
-

- ,
"

i i
9 regarding page 1-12 Item G? % -

<-

to BY MS. BERNABEI: r
. .

s

si O That i s co rre'd t .
- 9 ~

12 A (WITNESS SHAF$R) All right.
. .' .

i3 Q Can' you summarize what' your comqent:s mean
%J 4 *

e4 and what you were responding to?
Q

is A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes, My, comment, my
i

is opinion where I disagree with that position, essentially

17 the licensee took the position that there should have
.i N

| 18 been one item of r2c'n-compliance for a QA defect.
N

Wherein apparentlyP"the NRC chose to direct two itemsig

|
* ~

.

l 2o of non-compliance. 'one was the construction defect

and another one was having failed to Bentify that2i

defect. And that ps a standard practice. For example,22

23 in the Diesel Generator Building inspection-reports
4

'

24 8222, there was instances where Dr. Landsman identified

O^
as problems with the hangers in the Diesel Generator

j ', TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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i Building. There was items of non-compliance written
p
i)N- 2 against that.

;

3 Further investigation revealed that the QC

organiza$ ion had reviewed thatfwork and we also gave4

'
\5 a citation.for inappropriate quality control reviews.
' 1.

e - (
Q W av you are essentially saying, you disagrred,s

.6 5
.

,s - 4-

'1 wi'ch the libensee's response? You believe the two'

-x

kviolations or the two citatidns were appropriate?a
.

9 , A (WITNESS SHAFER) That was my opinion.
t- m

to Q. On page five, I would like to refer you to
~- . , - gq

11 .page 1-19, Item 0, Item 6 under that heading.

12 ~ I'Canyou find that, Mr. Shafer?

[\ 13 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I have it on mind. I'm
N ' ,

'14 going,,to go to page 1-19.
x -

,[ Yes, page 1-19, Item 0, Part 6 is the85

i .-

$ .- N
t o, J.,icensee's position with regard to :their disappointment

'n
17 in the Category 3 reading.

is Q In which area?

to go back to per-19 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I ,have
'

,

' 20 formance analysis. Thes,e IONC controls and IONC changes.
't- . 4

'
zi s - I beli e ve they are discussed in' Item 0.

.
,

,.

e gds Q And you felt prett'y strong in your comments
,

?-

, "h ' 23 about that? You wrote, "I don't believe this?" Isn't
,.

(~N 24 that what you wrote on your licensee's response?

'j 2s; A (WITNESS SHAFER) My comments to myself,
,

' * ( TAYLDE ASSCCIATES
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8 when I read this report, I didn't believe it. Keep it
(h ,

. . (,/ 2 in mind,'I had no further information. And my opinion
'

3 was,'something was wrong here. Either we are lying or

!d they are. And this is kind of a working document we,

''
5 have all the time.

6 Q And I understand, in fact, you put a sentence ,

7 down, "Are we lying?" Isn't that part of your comment

e on that section?

e A (WITNESS SHAFER) That is correct. And I

10 would point out that at the time these were written,

11 it was in preparation for the August 8th meeting. The

12 Staff did go through them. I know we had to, because,

[ J-) is I threw these notes away yet they are here. So, one
%.

14 of the individuals retained a copy of them.

85 Q Moving on to page 6, page 1-20, Item P, the

16 first sentence. And I ask you what your response or

17 what your comments are and what you are commenting on?

is A (WITNESS SHAFER) Okay, the two in the first

is sentence there, okay, it is talking about page 1-20

2o Item P, and it says, apparently the preliminary -- in

2i quotes, "The preliminary SALP report."

22 Q And what does it say in general terms?

23 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I would have to -- I really

24 can't concentrate on generally. I have to read it.[ %g

V'

25 All right, they are essentially pointing out

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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1

that the licensee spends too much time to justify --
,

2
I think you can see further evidence of this perception

3
and Mr.~Morelis and Spessard's memorandum, which i-

4
Mr. Kepplier's Attachment A to October 29, 1982

s
testimony. And my comment on this, I perceived in the

6
second paragraph that they were playing games with

7
numbers.

s
Q And now, we are talking here -- we are talking

9
here about paragraph one, are we not, that is paragraph

to

one under Section P, which is talking about the bottom
11

part from the TransAmerican Devel Company? :

12
A (WITNESS SHAFER) No, I don't believe I'm --

.

r
f 13

I believe we are on Section 2 on 1-21 where it says,
14

"In response, let's deal with these statistics first.
15

Two of the nine appeals were granted, or 22 percent.,

16
Five other HVAC items were appealed, and two of those

i 17
| appeals were granted, or 40 percent. Combined, 14
l

! 18
'

items were appealed, four appeals were granted, or 29
19

percent. Of course not granted, the merits of the appeal
20

are well documented. You can see how that correlates
'

( to the numbers that I was playing with also.

22
My notes just simply took the numbers a

23
different way. I said not two out of nine but two out

24

O of 22, not two out of five but two out of 17. It

25
was what I perceived at the time to be an equally
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REGISTERED PROFESSIONAL REPORTERS

NORFOLK. VIRGINIA

- - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _



_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _ _ _ . . _ - _ _ . _ _ _ --._ _ . _._. _ . _ __ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ . __

1

: 11798- 3-8,pj5
t

,

!

''

valid -- like I said, a play would be statistical

i analysis. !| 8

I
I

3
f

t4
4 .

-

i
,L

4

<

!4

i 5 '

.

I
i

6 :
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>
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|
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.
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'
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8 0 And I assume, if I can understand what you
/x

* said previously referencing the exhibit to the October-

3 testimony of Mr. Keppler, this was another example to

d you of the licensee justifying its behavior, its per-

' formance?

e A (WITNESS SHAFER) No, it was an assessment

7 of their response to this particular item. I just

a probably found it very irritating, and they have a right

' to move the numbers around equally as well as I do.

'O O Okay, I was actually initially referring you

" to paragraph one on that page. Some tirae s it's easier

12 to read into the record so there's no confusion.

() 53 We're talking about a Part 21 report, and

'' I'm reading paragraph one.

'5 "It sounds like CPCO never got the

i8 Part 21 report."

17 This is the paragraph I was referring to

is originally.

19 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Oh, I see.

2o O Can you read that paragraph and tell us what

21 your response means.

22 A (WITNESS SHAFER) That was my perception

as when I read Part 1. It essentially said it sounded like

24
~} Consumers did not get the Part 21 report.

V
25 I further stated the fact that the report
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REGISTERED PROFESSIONAL REPORTERS

NORFOLK. VIRGINIAt

, _ _.- . _ . -. .



. _ _ _ - __ _ _ _ _ _. __ . .

1:1800
4-1,pj2

1 was misrouted does not speak well of Bechtel's ability
2 to control documents and CPCO's ability to control

3 Bechtel.

4 Q Now, referring to the bottom of the page,
s my comment underlying that paragraph, can you explain
e what your overall comment on the licensee's response is?

,

7 MR. MILLE R : I will object again. It seems

a to me his comment is set out in writing. It can be

read by the Board and everybody else,o

to MS. BERNABEI: These exhibits will not be

it bound into the record; therefore, it seems for ease of

12 reference that if at least a few of these comments are
gs() is read it would aid the Board and anyone else reading

14 the transcript.

15 MR. MILLER: I disagree. To the extent that

16 they're bound into the record -- I'm sorry; to the

17 extent only portions of documents are read into the

is record, the transcript, at least, is misleading. And

is I think the Board is perfectly capable of having the

20 exhibits before it along with the transcript when it

2i reaches a decision on these matters.

22 MS. BERNABEI: Well, I can ask another question.

23 BY MS. BERNABEI:

g- 24 Q Mr. Shafer, in these notes, is there an overall
NJi

25 comment on the licensee's response?
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1 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes, there is.
g~
>

2 0 And where is that contained?

3 A (WITNESS SHAFER) The last paragraph on the

4 last page.

s Q And that is somewhat repetitive, is it not,

e of your other comment that the licensee spends too much

7 time trying to justify itS behavior?

e A (WITNESS SHAFER) That was my perception after

8 reading the report.

10 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: When you got to the

it meeting with Consumers, did you convey, or did you or

12 some member of the Staff convey some of these thoughts

() 13 to Consumers representatives?

14 WITNESS SHAFER: Just for clarification,

15 these notes were meant for the Staff when we got together .

16 We said, "What are we going to do on August 5th? How

17 are we going to present this?"

is When we met with the licensee, I would say no,

is I don't think any of these thoughts were necessarily
,

| 2o presented in this matter.

21 In fact, the licensee only has three or four
!

22 issues that they'took exception to, and it would clarify
i

| 23 everyone's mind if you look at the second response,

24 because the issues as they were argued was recognized,~S
%)I

25 I think, even by the licensee. They said, "We want'
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1 an opportunity to review our first response and we willi

supply another response."a

3 Based on that request, the Midland section

4 sat down and said "Well, why don't we just, instead of

s arguing about this first report, let them revise their

. report or do whatever and at that time we'll make a

decision as to whether we want another public meeting. "7
t

e Another meeting did not take place. We

, were certainly satisfied with the second report, or'

,o certainly did not have a big lot of issues to take up

with them at the time.,,

4-2 12

'3
.

14
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i 17

18
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21
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t Q Mr. Shafer, are you familiar with a meeting
/~~

_ that was held between the licensee and Consumers Power2

3 on April 26th, 1982 -- excuse me; the licensee and the

4 NRC on April 26th, 1982?

5 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes. You will recall I

o said this was the second meeting that we had.

7 But I am aware that the April meeting took

a place, and I believe it was in Jackson, Michigan.

9 That's the extent of my knowledge.

10 Q You were not at that meeting?

11 A (WITNESS SHAFER) No, I was not.

12 MS. BERNABEI: We have some notes, and I

CJ~)
is don't know if we want to call a witness to introduce

14 them or the representation that these are Ms. Adensam's

15 notes is adequate.

15 MR. WILCOVE: Let me see.

17 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Would this be a good

te time to take a morning break?

to I think it might be a good idea. I'm not

2o sure if you are in a middle of a question or not, but

2i it might be a good idea to take a morning break at

22 this point.

23 MS. BERNABEI: Okay.

24 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: You seem to be getting
b(~g

25 ready to switch to another document.
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MS. BERNABEI: Yes, that's correct.

2 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Before we do so, though,

3 do you want to formally move the last three exhibits,

4 since we are going on to another --

s MS. BERNABEI: Yes, I will move the last

e three exhibits into evidence at this time, Stamiris

7 Exhibit 55, 56 and 57.

a MP. MILLER: I have an objection to Stamiris

e Exhibit 57.

io Mr. Shafer has testified that these were

is notes he wrote to himself when he was reading the

12 response. They don't represent a Staff position.

~h Indeed, his last answers, I think, state quite clearly(b 13

14 that when the Staff met with the company to discuss

is Stamiris Exhibit 56, Mr. Cook's initial response on

te behalf of the Company to the SALP report, these

17 Comments Were not transmitted to the Company.

is Therefore, I don't see that they have any

to relevance to any issue before the Board and I object

2o to their introduction on that basis.
|

21 MS. BERNABEI: I will state a couple of

22 things.

23 One, Mr. Shafer's testimony as to the fact

24 that these comments were not transmitted to the,-,

as licensee are untested, and I don't believe that's-
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1 correct.

Oi
(_) 2 Secondly, there have been objections

3 throughout that Mr. Shafer cannot read his comments

4 into the record because we will have an exhibit into

5 evidence. Therefore, I think it's incredible at this

e point that the licensee's attorney is saying now it

7 Can't be introduced.

a Moreover, Mr. Shafer did not disavow that

e these were his comments on the licensee's reponse at

to that time. What he has done is qualified his answer

18 as to how he feels the licensee responded to the SALP

12 report by subsequent meetings, subsequent responses,

[v) is subsequent contacts with the licensee.'

14 I think if the licensee's attorney wishes

15 to bring that out on his cross-examination that's

16 totally proper, but he has in no sense disavowed these

17 Comments on the licensee's response.

to MR. MILLER: Well, my objection is not that

19 they're not Mr. Shafer's comments. He clearly has

I
2o stated that they are.

2: My only point is that it is of no use to the

22 Board, it seems to me, in reaching a decision on any|

23 issue before it to have comments by Mr. Shafer that
!

24 represented his own musings on the SALP response which-

'~

25 he himself threw away, according to his te s tin.o ny , in
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1 order to reach some conclusion with respect to quality

C1 2 assurance.

3 MR. WILCOVE: Mr. Chairman, I am going to

d have to oppose Mr. Miller on this point. I think

5 that Mr. Shafer, as head of the Office of Special

6 Cases, I think, you know, his reaction, his view of

7 Consumers Power Company's response to the SALP report

a is very much relevant.

* To the extent that they are his personal

to notes, to the extent that he described what purpose

it they were used for, that would go, possibly, to the
,

12 weight that would be given to the notes. But I think

( is that they very much are relevant and should be

14 admitted.

15 (Discussion had off the

16 record.)

17 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: The Board would admit

is all three documents. We believe that 57, while it may

19 not represent a formal Staff position, we are looking

2o into much more than just formal Staff positions on

ai every issue. We are interested in the views of various

i 22 individuals who have something to do with this. So
I

23 the explanation of its use would go to the weight that

24 we might give it.i

g3
)*

^'
25 So we will admit all three into evidence.
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8 (Whereupon, Stamiris Exhibit
,

4
i

2' Nos. 55, 56 and 57 were

*
; marked for identification

#
and received into evidence.)

* CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Let's break for 15

e minutes.

7 (Whereupon, there was a short

a recess.)

4-3 *

j '

11 *

i
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CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Back on the record.

f'j
b

(_ 2 You may proceed.

3 MS. BERNABEI: I'd like to give a typewritten

copy which I marked as Stamiris Exhibit 58, a4

s typewritten copy of Mr. Cook's notes on the SALP

e report.

7 JUDGE HARBOUR: Which Mr. Cook, please?

a MS. BERNABEI: It's the NRC's Mr. Cook, the

9 member of the panel that's not here today.

io MR. WILCOVE: For the record, that's

si Mr. Ronald Cook.

i2 MR. MILLER: We think that some indication
!

(~) is of whether the handwritten markings on some of the
's_/

i4 pages of this exhibit are those that were on it when

is the Intervenors received it or whether they're

te Ms. Bernabei's --

17 MS. BERNABEI: Yes. They are not my

is markings, but they were put on there by the Intervenor,

i9 I Can note that the "Lynn" on the top of

the first page of Stamiris Exhibit20 Stamiris Exhibit --

2: 58, the bracket on Page 3 on the right-hand side of the

22 Page, and the brackets and the square on Page 4 were

23 not there when we received the document.

24 And Mr. Wilcove has represented to us that

C)
25 they are Mr. Cook's handwritten -- excuse me;
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i typewritten notes, comments on the SALP report.
,,.

(_) 2 And, in order to keep the cross-examination

3 together and to make unnecessary Mr. Cook's return,

4 if we could have one member of the panel discuss these

5 comments I thought we could proceed with cross-

e examination.

7 This is the problem I brought up before with

a Mr. Cook's absence, and I think the licensee agreed

9 that that might be an expeditious way to proceed.

to MR. MILLER: Well, I think all I agreed to

it was that if there was any merit in any examination of
,

12 any of these witnesses as to whether they agree or

. /''h is disagree with Mr. Cook's comments I might or might not
'd

14 have an objection to that on the grounds of relevance

is or whatever.

1e But I don't think that any other witness

17 can sponsor these notes. Only Mr. Cook can do so.

te I have no objection to them being identified

19 now and other members of the panel being interrogated

2o on whether they agree or disagree with the specific

21 comments that he makes, but as to whether or not these

22 comments are accurate or are an accurate reflection

23 of his current feelings, he's the only one that can

24 answer that and he's not here.~3'>s

25 MS. BERNABEI: Well, I have no problem with

| TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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' doing that. What I would propose doing is having the
,

'

2 members of the panel either read or identify in some

manner Mr. Cook's comments and indicate whether they
.

j agree or disagree with that.'

54-4

i
a

7
e

8

9

10

11

<

12

13

j 14

15

16
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i
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25
i

i
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that

1 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: In terms of whether

2 these comments are read out or not on the record, will

the Applicant oppose this exhibit if it's offered if

d Mr. Cook authenticates it?

s MR. MILLER: If there's a proper

e authentication, I may make the same argument, at least

7 for the record, with relevance that I did before. The

a Board will rule on it and it will either be in or out.

8 But I don' t have any question in my mind now that these

are, in fact, notes on the Consumers Power Company10

8' first SALP response.

12 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Well, I was trying to

() 13 see if we could save time by not having to read these

'd comments into the record --

'5 MR. MILLER: Oh,

is CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: -- but if they're

going to be asked to comment on whether they agree or'7

disagree, if it doesn't go into the record eventually --is

18 MR. MILLER: Well, the only basis, I would

assume, on which it would be kept out is if I would2o

21 prevail on my relevance argument and they would make

2 their comments with respect to a document that the

23 Board had ruled irrelevant also irrelevant.

[~} MS. BERNABEI: But it appears that the Board24

Q/
as has accepted Mr. Shafer's note with the Staff's

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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8 concurrence, so I assume if that is the only basis for

2 objection it is very likely, as long as Mr. Cook

3 vouches for his notes, that they will be accepted.

4 (Discussion had off the

5 record.)

e MS. BERNABEI: Again, I'd like to say that

7 Mr. Wilcove did represent these were, in fact,

a Mr. Cook's notes, and we have no reason to believe that

9 is not accurate.

10 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: All right. Well, why

15 don't we have it identified at this stage, and when

'2 Mr. Cook gets back he can provide proper authentication

() is and we'll decide whether to admit it.

84 You can proceed.

'5 BY MS. BERNABEI:

to Q With respect to Stamiris Exhibit 58,

'7 Mr. Shafer, or any other member of the panel, could,

|

| is you read or summarize the first paragraph of

to -Mr . Cook's notes and explain what th at is a response

20 to. And I'm talking about the paragraph that's

| 21 entitled CPOC Page 1-1.
|

! 22 MR. WILCOVE: Mr. Chairman, we will stipulate

23 that this is in response to the May 17th letter from
|

| 24 Consumers Power Company in response to the SALP

25 report, if that would be of any help.
I

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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1 MS. BERNABEI: Well, we have to go down, I
. _

\
2 think, item by item. We're not going to cover e.ll of

3 these items, we're only going to cover a number,

4 and I think it doesn't make much sense to -- well, I

s think the easiest way is to go down item by item.

e (Discussion had off the

7 record.)

e CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I think in terms of

9 this questioning you should assume that the document

to will be properly authenticated and will be received

it into evidence.

12 There might be some elements, but the

( i3 problem we have is that if some of these witnesses

i4 are asked whether they agree or disagree with certain

is statements that might be pertinent irrespective of

te what we did with the document.

i7 So assume that the document will be admitted,

is because otherwise we'll have to go back and put at--

i9 least have certain things put into the record so that

2o the witnesses' answers would be meaningful.

2: I'm assuming we will not have to do that,

22 so assume for the moment that it will be accepted.

23 And if the Applicants have any objection

rw 24 as to relevance of particular questions, you should
#

\ 4
25 object as the questions come up.
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i MR. MILLER: I'll do so.

2 JUDGE COWAN: And that means that all yous_f

3 have to do is identify the particular piece that you're

4 asking him about.

5 BY MS. BERNABEI:

e Q Okay, the first paragraph, CPCO Page 1-1,
,

7 Mr. Shafer and any other member of the panel, can you

a read Mr. Cook's comments and state whether or not you

9 agree with them.

to A (WITNESS SHAFER) I can read Mr. Cook's

11 comments on this one.

12 It starts : "The NRC did not state - "

m
(G) 13 MR. MILLER: Please. May I --

| 14 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Read it to yourself
|

is and --

16 JUDGE COWAN: Not into the record. That's a

17 no-no.

is (Laughter.)

|

19 MS. BERNABEI: Mr. Chairman, is there some

2o way where we can have on the record some understanding

21 of Mr. Shafer on the record of what Mr. Cook said?

22 The problem appears to be that after he

23 reads it he may have a different understanding. That's
|.

24 why I recommended he read it aloud and then state

as whether or not --

| TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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[

! 8 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Well, that won't help !
'

I
;

a the understanding any. !
,

*

4-6 3

'
4

*

S

I

! 6 '

|

7

!
t

8

'

i
! 9

1 10
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I
12
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16
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,
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1 MR. MILLER: Right. If he's got a different

2 understanding, that should be your first question, and

3 then he can answer whether or not he does.

4 MS. BERNABEI: I'd also like answers from

5 the other members of the panel.

6 CHAIRMAN BECliHOEF ER : Yes.

7 BY MS. BERNABEI:

e Q Do you all have a copy?

9 A (WITNESS SHAFER) No, we don't. We just have

to one set.

si May I ask a point of clarification for my

i2 own information?
i
'

("N
13 We recognize that this has Mr. Cook's(J
84 opinions. We have no argument with his opinion. It's

15 basically the same as my opinion and my notes.

to This is the way we work, this is the way we

17 do business. The Staff meets and we try to form a

is single opinion.

19 Whether this and/or this was the ultimate

20 position we took I don't remember.

1 at Q We're just proceeding through time now and

| 22 all we want to know is whether or not at this point

23 in time you or any other member of the panel agrees

~ 24 with the opinion or the judgment of Mr. Cook as

25 expressed in this document, Stamiris Exhibit 58.
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1 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Or disagrees, I might
-

C 2 add.

8 MS. BERNABEI: Or disagrees.

4 MR. MILLER: Well, I really think we ought

5 to fix a point in time as to which the questions are

e asked. Is it do they agree now as they testify here

7 today, did they agree with Mr. Cook when he wrote

a these comments, which he can't tell from the document

9 itself, or at some point in between?

Io MS. BERNABEI: I'll ask two questions then.

It BY MS. BERNABEI:

12 Q Did you agree at that time, at or near the

im
( ) 13 time of the issuance of the SALP report, when you

14 wrote your comments and, I assume, Mr. Cook wrote his

15 comments, and do you agree now?

16 I'll ask two questions of each member of the

17 panel. And I'm referring now to the first paragraph of|

18 Consumers Power Company Page 1-1.

19 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I have never seen these

2o notes before. I can neither agree nor disagree. I

| 21 have no opinion.

22 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Well, for instance, let

23 me just pick out one sentence.

24 Would you agree or disagree with the opinion

25 that the demonstrated inability of Consumers to manage

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
| REGISTERED PROFESSIONAL REPORTERS

NORFOLK, VIRGINIA

--_ . - , - _- . . . , , . - -



_ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ . ._ _ .__ _.

14818
4-6-3,

' the project has culminated in the NRC forming a

2 separate section?

3 For instance, could you say say then or --
1

* then it wouldn't happen but now, do you agree now or

5 did you agree around the time the Midland section was

e formed that that was an accurate -- or would you agree

7 with that opinion as of the two different dates?

e WITNESS SHAFER: I am not trying to evade

* Mr. Cook's opinion as to why the Midland section was
j

'O formed.

'' I do recall that Mr. Keppler in public made

12 statements that he had concerns and that he was going

'3 to form the Midland section. I think he called it a

'd special investigation group, or something, at that

'' time.

''4-7
|

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

O\
| 25

|
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i I think we all realize that as a result of
f
i
' 2 the SALP report and the SALP response and the

.

3 publicity obtained from those documents was probably a

d major factor in Mr. Keppler's decision to form the

5 Midland section.

e MR. WILCOVE: Mr. Chairman, may we go off the

7 record for one moment?

e CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Yes.

e (Discussion had off the

to record.)

11 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Okay, back on the

12 record.

() 83 MS. BERNABEI: My questions are directed

'd toward finding out whether or not the panel agrees with

'5 the opinions stated by Mr. Cook in Stamiris Exhibit 58.

#and I think Mr. Wilcove has16 It appears --

agreed, it appears that Mr. Cook has expressed certain17

is opinions about Consumers Power's character and
|

19 comoetence, management attitudes, and QA practices,

2o and I'm essentially trying to find out whether or not

at this panel is in agreement with the opinions of

22 Mr. Cook as expressed in this document.
,

!
23 BY MS. BERNABEI:

/"x 24 Q Mr. Shafer, to follow up on one of your
3NJ'

2s answers to the Chairman's question, were you at a

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
REGISTERED PROFESSION AL REPORTERS

NORFOLK, VIRGINIA

. _
-



..- . . - - . ._ - . .- - _ . - _ - _ . _ , -

14820
4-7-2

i meeting on June 21, 1982 at which the SALP report was

a discussed?

8 A (WITNESS SHAFER) No, I was not.

*
O Was any other member of the panel at that

' s meeting?

e A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) Which meeting was that?<

'
7 Where was it located at?

.

T5 e

,

9

to

11

4

| '12
.

!

| 14
i

15

16

17

18

19

20a

21

22

23

240>

25
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i BY MS. BERNABEI:

1

' 2 O In Jackson, Michigan?

3 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) Yes, if that is the

4 second meeting, yes I was at it.

5 Q That is the second meeting on SALP, that is

e correct.

7 Do you remember Mr. Keppler stating that he

a had formed a special inspection section in part

9 because he didn't know what was not working at the

to Midland plant?

11 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) In general, I remember

12 him saying that.

() 13 0 Okay, are you in agreement that is why the

ld Office of Special cases was created?

A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) I'm sure that was one of15

5 the reasons that Mr. Keppler had to inform the group.

'7 Q And that was discussed at that June 21, 1982

is meeting?

19 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) Yes, it was.

2o 0 was the inability of Consumers Power to

at manage the Midland project another reason given by

22 Mr. Keppler at that meeting, if you remember?

23 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) I cannot recall him

24(~T saying that.
'\.

as Q Do you recall whether Mr. Keppler's
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u_,

s-

frustration after finding the root cause of the1
so

2 problem...at Midland was reason-for establishing an
,

3 office.of Special Cases?
,

d MR. MILLER: I'm going to object. There is

5 no foundation for that. And that is a characterization ^'

j,

' a. . ,

, ,

8 of what Mr. Keppler's state of mjnd was.
* t-

_

'
7 CHAIRMhN BECllHOEFERA ' Yes , Mr. Keppler wills

. .' ; tc ' s
%'-

. i . , ,

a be here. p ,, , .
( q s '

9 MS. BERNABEI: He' hay be able to express an
" ', f

,

'o opinion at this mebting that Dr. Landsman may have
' ' '

<
i .%'81 heard. ! ~ /r

,

' ,: >
,

12 MR. MILLER:- I don't mean to address my
i i

'

83 comments to counsel.s If Ms.,Bernabei wishes y task
'

: j', s

the witness whether he heard hhat stat,ement'from ' I'''d
,

''5 Keppler in the meeting, that would be permiselble t

18 examination. But,it is not permissiole to assdme,(as
( 1 '

!? the question did, that in fact such a questionswas !

is made. t
,,

t s.

SS- ., CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: We will sustain the-
- t

x .

.2o last one.

2 i BY MS. BERNABEI:

22 Q Mov[ng on to Paragraph 1-C, does any members
n:,

23- of th t panel 'ag'ree or disagree with the opinion

2d expressed by Vir. Cook in that paragraph?

25 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I have no opinion.
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-

,3,

i MR. MILLER: I really Would like to stater
g

s

\_ 2 for the record that my objection to the fact that

1
3 Mr. Cook isn' t here;-- it says'here that, "Is a

,
'

.

4 difficult time discerning between'' consultation and
\,

4

regula' tion . "5
2' ' <

. 1
.,

6 '' 4 MS. BEREABEI: It says, " Consumers Power,

,

yNs ''

7 h'as ''a dif ficult time of --;
,

,

''
,s

s MR. MILLER: Yes. Without Mr., Cook not heros
,

,

' l* to tell us'what he means by " consultation", I don't
.

'O know what possible basis these witnesses have for
'* ::<

'

18 L, answeripg. '
,

O ! :x
'

12 MR. WILCOVE: Mr. Chairman, if I could just
.

b i3 respond. '

V e o
>

14 If the witness doescnot understand what
! .. .

,

\
*

< 15 Mr. Cook means by consultation) in the regulations,

'

thinkfifMs.-j e they can certainly say so. But I Bernabei

' 17 wishes to ask if they agree that say, Fgge 1, Paragraph
,

. .
3

'

is 1-C reflects Consumers having a difficult time between

*( is consultation and regulation, I think that would still

20 be a proper question to ask.

21 MS. BERNABEI: That i p- no t really the

22 question I wanted to psk. There are certain
7

23 opinions that are reflected in th,is document, and I'm

24 asking these witnesses if they agree with the opinions
(-)}\m '

25 reflected in this document.5ss,.
,
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' Mr. Cook's opinion is based on his review
CN
k_/I 2 of the licensee's response to the SALP report. These

3 witnesses' opinions may be based on other things, may

4 be simply just that response. And that is essentially

5 what I'm asking.

6 MR. WILCOVE: I think, Mr. Chairman, a

7 sentence ! I.ke that, I would say may be a little -- it

a would be helpful if Ms. Bernabei asked if what they

e understand the sentence to mean and then they can --

'O then she can ask if they agree or disagree with that.

11 MS. BERNABEI: I have no problem with that.

12 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I want to throw

ex

(v) something out for comment. It has become increasingly13

14 obvious to us that it might be better to not

15 cross-examine on Mr. Cook's notes, at least until

16 Mr. Cook gets here and have the whole panel brought

| 17 back. And Ms. Bernabei could then conduct her

is cross-examination and the Applicant can conduct his
|

19 cross-examination. And I am not sure, from what I have

I'm not sure that it is meaningful20 been hearing, that --

21 to ask this panel whether they agree or disagree unless

| 22 they know what Mr. Cook had in mind. It is fairly

| 23 obvious, but there are other areas where I'm not sure
1

l
- 24 how meaningful it would be to say how you interpret

. w./
I as this and then do you agree, because it would be a lot
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1'*N[' |
1 better to have Mr. Cook explain what he means and

OV 2 then they can either agree or disagree.

3 I'm just asking the parties comments on this,

d should we postpone questioning on these notes until say

5 Wednesday afternoon or whenever Mr. Cook gets back

e and then the whole panel would have to be here. But,

7 let me ask for comments first, because there may be

a some scheduling problems as well.

85-2

to

!!

12

f

J

14

IS

16

17

18

19

20

21

22
,

|

| 23

,

24

\d
25
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w311. 1 MS. BERNABEI: One of the things that perhaps
rN
i i
(/ 2 would be possible is if we took a break and had the

3 panel examine Mr. Cook's notes, since they are type-

4 written and it seems to me if they revie~w them and

5 give an opinion as to whether they understood them and

e then see if they can give an opinion as to - give a

7 statement whether or not they can agree with them. I

a get a feeling that the panel is not easy as to --

9 perhaps a short break to allow them to review Mr.

Io Cook's notes would make it easier.

11 MR. PATON: Mr. Chairman, may I comment?

12 Even though we have asked the witness not

fm
g ) is to do so, I can't help but notice they are all shaking
us

14 their heads. They are having some kind of problem with

15 this and I think it would be appropriate, and if we

is can take a break and if we can talk and find out what

17 their fundamental problems are. I think they are having

is huge problems with this interrogation.

is MR. MILLER: I don't think a break is neces-

2o sarily appropriate. I think the difficulty that Mr.

2: Shafer and Dr. Landsman has had with just a few questions

22 they've had is simply adequate of what has been going

23 on throughout the whcle examination.

24 MR. PATON: Mr. Chairman, I don't agree.--

\_)
2s We should know what their problems are. I think it is
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appropriate that we break and counsel be allowed to

2 talk to our witnesses and find out what they have on

3 their minds and then we can suggest some appropriate

4 way to go. I would not like to sit here and play

s guessing games about what the problem is. They may

e have some fundamental problems, meaning that the Board's

7 suggestion may be appropriate that we should wait until

a Mr. Cook comes back. But, we would like to talk to

9 them. I think it is obvious to everybody that they

io are having difficulties with this line of examination.

si I think we should talk to them.

12 JUDGE COWAN: In doing this, don't lose sight

[~J} of the fact that Mr. Keppler is coming on Monday andi3

%.

e4 Tuesday and possibly Wednesday, too.

is MR. PATON: Yes, I won't do that.

ie JUDGE COWAN: You may have to bring them back

l i7 on at the tail end of next week.

is CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I think that has to

39 happen anyway.

2o MR. PATON: Yes, I think the Board said it

has to happen. Regardless of where we are, Mr. Kepplerzi

will start Monday morning.22

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Mr. Miller, did you23

| have anything further? Are there other subjects that24

~

you can go on to so that they can have this discussionas
!
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i during lunch?

2 MS. BERNABEI: Well, I guess we could talk

s about the SALP meeting.

4 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: A subject that don't

s involve specifically Mr. Cook, Mr. Cook's notes.

e MS. BERNABEI: They all involve Mr. Cook, I'm

7 afraid, but We Can go ahead.

a CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: In any event, I don't

9 think We will have a break now, but if you can go on

to to another area, even if you have to start the Diesel

-it Generator Building material. I don't know the extent

32 of your further questions,

i3 MS. BERNABEI: I do have some further questions

( i4 on SALP and then we can go on those and then we can go

is back to Mr. Cook.

5-3 se

, 17

| 18

19

20

2:

22
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cock 1 BY MS, BERNABEI:

2 Q There was a public meeting on April 26, 1982,

3 was there not, about the SALP report?

4 A (WITNESS SHAFER) That is my understanding.

s Q Were any of you present at that meeting?

e A (WITNESS SHAFER) No.

7 Q Mr. Cook was present at that meeting, wasn't

a he, if you know?

o A (WITNESS SH AFE R) We don't know.

to Q Have you heard or do you know what went on

11 at that meeting?

12 A (WITNESS SHAFER) No.

[h is Q Do you know whether or not it was a public
V

i4 meeting in which Mr. Keppler commented on the SALP 2

is report? Have you ever heard that before?

16 A (WITNESS SHAFER) We don't remember.

17 Q Okay, do you know whether there was a second

is meeting on the SALP report on June 21, 1982?

19 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I was made aware of that

2o out in the hallway during the last break.

2: Q Dr. Landsman, you were at that meeting,

22 were you not?

23 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) Yes, I was,

24 Q What was, in general terms, the discussions

'

'N
25 at that meeting?
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;

1 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) Generally, I think the

2 discussion at this meeting dealt with the licensee,
3 dealt with similar -- the meeting dealt with Mr. Keppler
4 being concerned that there was one story being told in
s the SALP and by his inspectors and he was hearing in-
6 their SALP response and in that meeting from Mr. Jim
7 Cook a completely different response. And he said one

a of them has to be right and one of them has to be

9 Wrong. That is really what I remember, the gist of the

to meeting.
-

it Q What was the difference between the two
12 stories?

[) is A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) There in the SALP report%/*

14 and SALP response, you can read them and they are very
is clear and they are in the record.

se Q You are ~ talking about the May SALP response?
17 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) Right.i

}
'

te O Now, do you remember Mr. Cook expressing his

is opinion --

2o MR. MILLE R : Which Mr. Cook?

2i MS. BERNABEI: Mr. I'm reading from--

22 Consumers notes.

23 Do you remember Mr. Jim Cook saying that we

were disappointed by the April 26th, '82 response on(<w .
24

\

25 SALP, that is the NRC's response?
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i MR. MILLE R : Excuse me, could I have that
N

s_) 2 question read back?

3 (Whereupon the question was

4 read by the reporte r. )

5 WITNESS LANDSMAN: No, I do not.

a BY MS. BERNABEI:

7 Q This was a meeting in which Mr. Keppler

a announced the creation of the Office of Special Cases.

9 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) Yes, he did, to the best

to of my recollection.

1: Q And did he give a reason for creation of the

12 office.at that time?

[L.)}
is A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) You will have to ask Mr.

i4 Keppler that.

15 Q You don't remember whether or not he gave a

16 reason for the creation of the office at this meeting?

i7 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) I'm sure he did, but

is I can't remember.

is Q Do you remember Mr. Keppler expressing his

2o opinion at that meeting that he wondered why Consumers

2i Powers couldn't do the job of building the Midland

22 plant?

23 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) No, I do not.

. g 24 Q Do you remember Mr. Keppler expressing an

'~
as opinion that he was worried because he didn't know what
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' the problem was at Midland?

2 A (WITNESS LANDS 14AN) I remember Mr. Keppler

3 saying that, but I can't associate it with that par-

d ticular meeting.

5 Q Now, do you remember any discussions you had

6 during that public meeting?

7 MR. MILLER: I'm going to object unless it'is

a made clear whether examiner is asking about comments

8 made at the public meeting.

5-4 'O

11

12'
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- --

1 MS. BERNBEI: I'm talking about comments

2 made at the public meeting.

3 BY MS. BERNABEI:

4 O Do you remember any comments you made at the

public meeting in regards to drilling of the dewatering5

6 well?

7 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) No, I do not.

a Q If you saw the minutes from the meeting of

8 Consumers Power, would that draw your recollection?

to A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) Possibly,

11 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Do you have exhibits?

12 MR. MILLER: Mr. Brunner was just checking

D is documents that were turned over. We weren't able to
G

'4 find any.

15 MS. BERNABEI: We got these from you,

16 January 21, 1982.

17 MR. MILLER: If I may see the copy that feu

I

|
is have.

19 MR. WILCOVE: If I could see that for just a

2o moment.

21 MR. MILLER: For the record, we have

22 ascertained that these are documents that were

23 supplied by Consumers Company to Ms. Stamiris in the

24 discovery process.p)t
s_,

,,
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1 BY MS, BERNABEI:

2 Q I'm going to show you what has been marked

3 as Stamiris 59 and refer you to a page that is

4 bracketed, and ask you if that refreshes your

5 recollection as to any comments that you may have made

6 at that meeting?

7 WITNESS LANDSMAN: Should I proceed?

8 BY MS, BERNABEI:

9 Q Yes. Does that refresh your recollection

10 to any comments that you may have made at this meeting?

11 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) Looking at this note,

12 there is a J. K. in front of all this. It might have

( 13 been that Jim Keppler was discussing this in my

14 behalf. I'm not sure I spoke at that meeting or not,

is Q Can you remember the substance of the

16 discussion that is bracketed or the notes that are

17 bracketed on Page 2?

Is A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) Yes, I do.

19 0 And what is the substance of that discussion?

2o A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) It was early in the

2i game at the initial part of the remedial soils work

22 where the NRC wanted additional soil borings taken on

23 the site to ascertain some of the soil parameters.

24 And I was called to the site to approve the drilling-

\_)
25 of the soil borings and I was told, or my management
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14835
1 was, at the time that everything was ready for them

,C
\ 2 to begin. When I arrived on site after reviewing the

3 quality assurance manual, I determined there were 15

4 concerns or as it says here, comments I had.

5 I informed Consumers Power Company that they

e cannot begin drilling in view of the concerns I had

7 with the quality assurance manual. We had some

e discussion on site. They called Walter Bird and he

S agreed they'd better not begin drilling operations.

IO The procedures and drawings had so many mistakes in

'' them it took the licensee approximately two weeks after

12 this before they resumed a drilling operation. It took

() '3 them that long to correct all the concerns I had. And

34 also Mr. Ron Erickson from the Corps of Engineers

'5 worked with me on that inspection, since the Corps of

'8 Engineers wanted their own inspector on drilling to

17 make sure that the soil borings were taken in

is accordance with the Corps of Engineers' procedures.

19 The discussion, if I or Mr. Keppler had at

2o that meeting, was about that licensee, I think in the

as same report, said that it is a written letter in the

22 notes. This is the first time they heard this story.

23 And I know we had some discussion that -- who identified

24 the concerns and who did what. But I was very
Ca}

25 emphatic that I identified the concarns and I stopped
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' the drilling. I remember when I got back in the
O

2 office the following day, Mr. Spessard at the time

was my branch chief, and we had a management phone call

# with a Consumers Power Company, and I know Mr. Spessard

5 was very emphatic on the phone that had you begun

6 drilling and I Came in and found what I found, we would

7 have had escalated enforcement action. But since they
r

a had not begun the drilling operation, it was j us t --

9 he was very upset that they were going to begin the

'O drilling operation without having all the QA and QC

81 manuals in order. I think that is about it.'

i25-5 -
-
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'it O And if you remember, was there a discussion

2 either by you or Mr. Keppler about the fact that the

5 NRC was the one to find the 15 deficiencies? The NRC

#
as opposed to the NRC and Consumers Power jointly?

5 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) I think I stated that I

8 was emphatic, that I found it and the licensee said

7 they found it, and I'm sure we had a discussion.

8 Q Do you remember Mr. Keppler saying at that

9 meeting that the NRC flatly disagreed with the Consumers

'O Power Company?

13 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) I do not remember him

12 saying that.
,m,

( - ; 83 Q Now, was the Consumers Power Company May 1982

84 response to the SALP discussed at that meeting?

'5 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) Yes, it was,

te Q Did it serve more or less as the blueprint

17 for Consumers response to the SALP report at that

te meeting?

19 MR. MILLER: I'm going to object. I don't

2o understand what a blueprint for a response. The ques-

21 tion is vague.

22 Q Okay, Consumers Power was responding to the

23 SALp report at that meeting, was it not?

('', 24 A (W:TNESS LANDSMAN) No, my recollection of
' '

-

25 why we had that June meeting in Jackson was because

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
REGISTERED PROFESSIONAL REPORTERS

NORFOLK, VIRGINIA

. - - - _ - - _ _ _ _ _ - .



_

s-5,pj2 14838

i
Mr. Keppler was concerned that their response to our

( 2

SALP report-was completely-opposite of our SALP report.
3

Q And this meeting was an attempt to-resolve
4

some of those differences?
5

A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) At least to discuss them.
6

Q Was Consumers Power's position at that meeting
7

the same as in the May 1982 letter or had it changed?
a

A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) The May letter, referring
9

to their SALP response?

io
Q That is correct.

11
A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) It was the same.

12
Q Would you characterize their attitude at that

I [^h i3(,) meeting as argumentative?

14
A (WITNESS LANDSMAS) Yes, I would.

'

is

Q Did you see any change in their position from
16

the position expressed in that letter?

17
A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) Not that I can remember.

18
Q Do you remember Mr. Keppler discussing at this

''

meeting that perhaps he had mislead the Atomic and Safety
20

Board in his prior testimony?

21
A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) No, I do not.

I

22
Q Do you remember him stating that the SALP

f
#

report appeared to contradict prior findings of the NRC

I~h inspectors?
#'

L)
; A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) I remember Mr. Keppler
|
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i saying that, but I can't associate it with that meeting.
/^\
() 2 Q What was the substance of what you remember

3 he said in that regard, whether it was at that meeting
4 or at this time?

5 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) Just what you said.

e Q Now, Mr. Shafer, you testify that the cate-

7 gorieS or the activity areas in the SALP report some- '

a time differ from one plant to the other?

9 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes, I think I did.

to Q Who determines how the areas of activity
it are characterized?

.

12 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I believe the SALP board
33 and the Region makes that determination.

L .-

i4 Q So that would be the SALP Board and Region III
is in this case?

t6 is

17

18

19

20

2:

22
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8 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes, I believe so.

('N
\-- 2 I would also state I believe there is a --

8 there is a procedure or a description of the SALP

process and the number of 516 runs through my mind.*

Whether that's a regional procedure or a NUREG I don't*

recall, but there is a document that provides the6

7 general guidelines, and I Can understand that if there

were no inspections in a specific area there would bea

no appropriate reason to make an evaluation on that.*

O Mr. Shafer, I'm going to show you what I've'

'' marked as Stamiris Exhibit 60 and ask you if you or

'' any other member of the panel has seen that document.

) MR. MILLER: I'd like the record to reflect'
.,

'' it apparently has some yellow highlighting on it and

15
other marks.

'* MS. BERNABEI: That we put on, yes, the

'' yellow markings and the brackets.

'' CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Let me inquire, while

they're doing that, do you plan to do anything with''

* what I think you identified as 59? Do you want to

' wait until Mr. James Cook gets here for that, or

** what? Or are you just going to use it for

21
identification?

fN 24
MS. BERNABEI: Well, I'd like to move it()

25
into evidence at some time, and the licensee may not
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' object. They're somebody's notes from Consumers Power.

(~)%N- 2 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: We have never seen them

3 and have not had a copy given to us.

' (Discussion had off the

5 record.)

6 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Also, could you identify

7 what this 60 is? We don't know what it is even.

a MS. BERNABEI: Yes. 60, for the record, is

a memorandum for a D. Boyd, project leader, Midland'

SALP report from G. Pirtle, SALP coordinator, subject'

Supplemental SALP Input for Midland, October 1, 1981.''

We do have some copies of thic.12

( ' MR. MILLER: May we have an identification'

for the record of what Stamiris Exhibit 60 is? Is''

'' it just one sheet?

'' MS. BERNABEI: No, it's not. The cover page

'' is the memorandum I just read, dated October 1, 1981.

'' The second page is a September 22nd, 1981 memorandum

'' for Mr. Boyd from Mr. Pirtle, re subject DETI SALP

* input for Midland. The third page is a summary of

*'
contents. The fourth page is the master sheet. The

22 fifth page is division of engineering and technical

' inspection SALP input for Midland, and that section

## runs for six pages. And the very last page is DETI

25t

| investigation and inspection - manhours for each
l
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8 functional area.

f%\_) 2 MR. WILCOVE: Ms. Bernabei, may I see that

again?

d BY MS. BERNABEI:

'
O Mr. Shafer -- oh, I'm sorry; have the

8 members of the panel finished?

7 JUDGE HARBOUR: Ms. Bernabie, may I ask if

a this Exhibit 60 represente a single memorandum with

9 attachments thereto or is it a collection of things

' that you have obtained someplace, or can you describe

'' all of these pieces of paper that got into this one

12 package?

() '3 MS. BERNABEI: Okay. I understand that this
s-

'' is input from this division of engineering and

'' technical inspection to the Midland SALP report. The

'' original input was the September 22nd, 1981

'7 memorandum with the attachments, which is Page 2

is

|
through the last page of the exhibit.

''6-2

20

|
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oxhibiti The first page, dated October 1, 1981, is

i 2 supplemental input and it refers to the September 22nd,

a 1981 input and changes it in some respect.

4 MR. MILLER: Well, I'd just like to observe

s for the record that the document as I received it from

e the NRC Staff had many more pages than you identified

for the record.7

I don't know whether there's any significancee

to it or not.9

MS. BERNABEI: This is all we got from theio

NRC. If there's other pages it's a surprise to us.is

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Were these packaged32

I together by the NRC?
. 33

MS. BERNABEI: Yes.i4

is (Discussion had off the

se record.)

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: We've never gotten them,17

so -- |is

(Discussion had o f f the,,

record.)2o

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Back on the record.23

I think the record will show that the copies of these22

documents given to the Intervenors and to the Applicant23

are not necessarily the same.2,

]''' MR. MILLER: I'm at a little bit of a loss25
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i to explain it, since we undertook responsibility for

O)(_ 2 copying the document for the Intervenor. At the lunch

3 break we can make our version of this document available

d to the Intervenors and they can look at it and decide

5 whether they want to add anything to the document as

e it has been identified as Stamiris Exhibit 60.
i
'

7 MS. BERNABEI: I don't think any of the other

a pages, which I think we've obtained in otber places,

9 is necessary, unless the Applicant represents that

to they're significant pages.

:: Do you understand what I just described to

12 you now?

} 13 MR. MILLER: Yes.

14 (Discussion had off the

is record.)

se MR. WILCOVE: Mr. Chairman, Mr. Harrison has

17 put together pages of what we perceive should be the

is correct sequence of the pages, and we'll be happy to

19 show it to the Applicant and the Intervenors during

2o the lunch break so that all copies match up.

2 MS. BERNABEI: These do seem to be consider-

22 ably different.

23 (Discussion had off the

p 24 record.)

N_ I
as CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Why don't you proceed
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1

with your questions.-

_) 2
BY MS. BERNABEI:

*
Q Mr. Shafer, using the copy of Stamiris Exhibit

4
60'that you have before you, or any other member of the

5
panel, the October 1, 1981 memorandum indicates, does

* it not,'that the SALP coordinator for the Division of

7 Engineering and Technical Inspection suggested an over-
!

*
all DET reading for the quality assurance functional

*
area as below average, is that right?

'
I'm referring you now to the second paragraph

''
of that memorandum.

'*
A (WITNESS SHAFER) Well, that's what this

b 13 . .

s_j remorandum indicates, yes.

'#
MR. MILLER: Could we establish as to whether

15
or not these witnesses have ever seen this memorandum

'' before or know who these people are.

'7 I mean, we can all read the document and opine

'' on it, but --

'' CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: That may be useful,

*
because we may have some problems when you get around to

*' trying to introduce it. So that's another problem.

22 MS. BERNABEI: Well, Mr. Shafer did say he
I 2
j was familiar with the SALP process.

(~h BY MS. BERNABEI:24
,

V
**

O Do you know what the SALP coordinator for
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' the position of engineering and technical inspection is?

2 A (WITNESS SHAFER) No, I do not.

3 0 Can you describe for us what, if any, role

' the Division of Engineering and Technical Inspection

5 has in applying the SALP report?

6 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes. Each division within

7 the regional office is responsible for compiling all

e the pertinent information for the SALP report. As each

8 division conforms its responsibility they will turn this

'o information in to the coordinator, if you will, who will

8' then compile a final report for the Board's review.

6-3 12

13

14

15

16

11

18

19

20

21

22

23

i 24

25

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
REGISTERED PROFESSIONAL REPORTERS

NORFOLK. VIRGINIA

,. . _ . - -_. . . , . _ _ _..., -- _ _ _ . . . _ . . - - -- _ . - _ . - - , - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
-

-



148476-3-1
enview

1 Q Okay, other than the division of -- what are
3

2 the divisions which participate or are a party tos

3 the SALP report?

d A (WITNESS SHAFER) I think at that time there

5 were three divisions, the division of engineering

e and technical inspection, the division of resident and

7 project inspection, and the -- I can't recall the

a exact title, but it was the environmental and materials

8 division.

'O Q And these three divisions would essentially

8' provide input to the SALP coordinator? I think that was

12 your testimony.

b )) 13 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes, each inspector who
%. '

'4 was involved with that facility would be required to

'5 provide input to the SALP.

'S Q I'm talking about the three divisions you

'7 just mentioned. Did they provide input to the SALP

is coordinator?

'S A (WITNESS SHAFER) I can assume they have. I

2o don't know personally that they did.

28 Q But that is the general procedure?

22 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes, that's the general

23 procedure.

24 Q Now, for the Midland SALP report Mr. Boyd

25' was the project leader, was he not?
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1 A (WITNESS SHAFER) The memorandum so states,
A
(_) 2 yes.

3 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Do any of you know

4 Mr. Boyd?

5 WITNESS SHAFER: I know Mr. Boyd. He was my

predecessor with regards to having lead responsibility6

7 for the Midland facility. However, there was no

a Midland section at the time that he was the chief.

9 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Do you know

to independently whether he was the project leader for

11 Midland independent of this memo?

12 WITNESS SHAFER: No, I do not.

13 WITNESS LANDSMAN: Back then Mr. Boyd was the

14 section chief for the group that had Midland in it, if

'5 that clears it up.

16 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Would that section

17 chief have had the responsibility as far as Region IIIj

is is concerned for the input to the SALP report?

19 WITNESS SHAFER: Possibly for that division

20 he would have that responsibility.
!

21 Mr. Norelius was the division leader, and

22 of course the ultimate responsibility was his. But he

|

|
23 may have delegated that. That's a normal practice for

!

24 the section chief having responsibility for that-

v
25 facility to more or less be the focal point or leader,

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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1 if you will.

O 2 BY MS. BERNABEI:

3 O And do any of you know whether Mr. Boyd was.

4 in fact the project leader for the Midland SALP

5 report in 1981?

6 A (WITNESS SHAPER) I do not.

7 Q Does any other member of the team know that?

8 A (WITNESS GARDNER) I believe that he was,

s 0 That he was. And, therefore, in the process

to of writing the SALP report, would the SALP coordinator

it provide input or information to the project leader,

r2 Mr. Boyd? Would that be a normal part of the process?

.
I is MR. MILLER: I'm going to object. That
k.)

'

14 question has been asked and answered. I believe that

is Mr. Shafer said that was a normal part of the process.

16 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I think that's right.

8-4 17
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' BY MS. BERNABEI

Q Therefore, can you say whether or not this2

3 memorandum, the October 1, 1980 memorandum, the first

sheet, was in fact written to convey information fromd

8 the SALP coordinator to Mr. Boyd concerning input to

e the SALP report for Midland?

7 A (WITNESS SHAFER) The memorandum indicates

a that, yes.

8 Q And the memorandum indicates, does it not,

'O that DETI, the Division of Engineering and Technical

'' Inspection, recommended a below average rating for the

quality assurance functional area?12

3 MR. MILLER: That has been asked and

'd answered also. We're just going in circles. I object.

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: The question was asked,'S

!

is and I can't remember whether it was answered.

'" MS. BERNABEI: I don't think it was answered.
!

is CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: It was asked, but I'm

:
'S not positive it was answered.

2o MR. MILLER: I believe Mr. Shafer said that's
i

t

28 what the memorandum states. And, in fact, it does so

|22 state.

23 MR. WILCOVE: Mr. Chairman, if I could |

24 inquire, this SALP report covers 1980 and 1981, so

as while the report didn't come out until the spring of
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8 1982 it covers a time frame that has really already
f

2 been litigated in this proceeding.

3 I believe Mr. Keppler's October testimony was

d very specific as to the reasons for reopening the

s record, the reason being that he felt that Midland

6 Would still receive a Category 3 today.

7 And I also understand that both the issuance

e of the SALP report and Consumers' response to it

9 certainly has a great deal of relevance to managerial

io attitudes and similar considerations.

Il To the extent that we're going to litigate

'

12 occurrence in the 1980-1981 period, I think it could

13 fairly be characterized as outside the scope of the

'4 Staff's direct testimony upon which it reopened the

'5 record.

1* MS. BERNABEI: Well, I would note two things.

57 As I understand it, there has been previous

to testimony either by Mr. Keppler or other Staff that

i
is the basis for requesting reopening of these hearings |

2o was in part, or in large part the SALP report. That's

28 number one. |

|

22 Number two, I think whether or not the 1

23 licensee's performance has improved from that period
|
i24 until the current period and its level of performance

as during this whole period is very relevant to this

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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' Board. And Mr. Keppler's testimony speaks almost

2 exclusively to that point.

3 This October 1, 1981 memorandum is input

d to that report that was issued in 1982, and if there,

5 was a feeling during this period that that report

e should have been even worse than it was I think that

7 would be relevant information.

a CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I believe that

9 Mr. Keppler's October testimony, on Page 2 specifically,

io references the SALP matter and said that that's one

it of the reasons that he was asking for the record to be

12 reopened, or had asked for the record to be reopened.

13 MR. MILLER: Well, perhaps the Staff would

14 wish to withdraw Mr. Keppler's October testimony and

15 the attachments, since it has really been largely

16 superceded by the March 1983 testimony, and that

17 would remove a lot of this matter from the controversy.

is MR. WILCOVE: Staff would not agree to

i

19 that. The Staff will withdraw its objection. i

;6-5 2o

21

1

22 |

23

24
l
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objection

8 (Discussion had off the
.

2 record.)

3 WITNESS SHAFER: Would you repeat the

4 question?

5 MR. MILLER: I think --

e MS. BERNABEI: No, I don't believe you've ever

7 let & Witness finish it.

e MR. MILLER: No; I had an objection pending

e to that question. It asked him to characterize what

'O DETI's recommendation was as expressed in this

'' memorandum.

12 MS. BERNABEI: Not to characterize; to state

'3 what it was.

'd MR. MILLER: The document says what it is.

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Well, I'm not sure'8

the document is going to get into the record becausese

of lack of authentication. That's one of the things"

that troubles me here.
~

is

- '' We don't have any person here who legitimately

2 could sponsor this document.

2: If we don't get any objection, that might be

22 different, but that document may not get into the

2 record.

MS. BERNABEI: I understand there's no2d

objection to Mr. Shafer or anybody else stating what**
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1 the document says, other than it's irrelevant, and I

a think that has been overruled.

3 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I'm not sure that

' there's proper sponsorship of that particular document.

* MR. MILLER: I agree.

* CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: But, I mean, at least

7 from what I've heard or seen so far, so it may be

a necessary to go into the substance a little bit more

8 than to ask them what their opinion is.

'O MR. MILLER: Yes, sir, but the pending

' question is not what their opinion is but what the

12 document states. If the document is not going to geti

'3 into the record, and it may not, I think it's

'' improper to have the transcript contain what would

'' otherwise be an inadmissible regurgitation of what's

'' already in the document.

'' MS. BERNABEI: The question is not whether

Iis it's a regurgitation. We could call an NRC witness

'' '

to sponsor the document, which would be a waste of ,

* everybody's time.

*' These witnesses have testified, Mr. Shafer

22 in detail, about their familiarity with who does what

#
~

with -- and in this writing a SALP report.

f
## Now, unless there's some reason to doubt the

|
25 authenticity of this document, I believe Mr. Shafer '
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' can testify as to what is stated in the document.

2 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Well, I think they can

8 be asked first -- well, I'll ask them.

# Are any of you familiar through your own

* knowledge of recommendations that the QA program be

* rated 3 rather than 2 in that report?

7 WITNESS SHAFER: Personally, with regard to

a this one in particular, no, but I think I can provide

8 some information that might clarify or help the Board

' understand what that document is standing for.

'' CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I think that would be

' useful, because I think that is a pertinent subject

' whether they are entitled to or should have a true

'" rating or whether they should be rated something less.

'' WITNESS SHAFER: May I proceed?

'' CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Yes.

' 'WITNESS SHAFER: The SALP process, as I

is explained to you, is a compilation of all the

'' involved divisions within the Region.

# I also did not mention it, but the Office

2i of NRR was also responsible for providing input.

22 I believe what you see is the DETI input.

* They may indeed have recommended a below average,
i

2' which back at that time was the rating, and I think

** that's the equivalent today of the Category 3.
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5 However, there were still two other

a divisions who had input, and they may have differed.

3 And the Board would take all of that into consider'ation,

d and I believe that the final decision on the part of

s the Board is represented by the SALP report.

I can't remember the exacte If I may, it's --

7 date of this. I have something that says May 4, 1982.

a BY MS. BERNABEI:

8 0 It was issued in April of 1982, the final
,

10 SALP report or the --

11 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes. I would say that

2 that is representative of the final Staff position'

13 with regards to the evaluations performed by the

regional office or by the NRC for the Midland facility.84

6-6 '5
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!
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1
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fecility Q But it does appear that at least one division

2 wanted to give a below-average rating?

3 A (WITNESS SHAFER) That's very possible. Andj

4 I would say within a division you might have six on one

s side, six more who want to give it -2 Category 1 and

6 six others who wouldn't know anything about it.

7 A (WITNESS GARDNER) I might be able to add

a something to this, too, since -- I am not familiar with

9 this memo, but I am familiar with parts of this docu-
r

io ment that pertain to Part A-1 and 2, I guess, of the

it October 1st memo.

12 Q You're referring to the first memo?

i3 A (WITNESS GARDNER) The memo for Mr. Boyd

i4 from Mr. Pertle.

is In that, as Mr. Shafer said,DETI and at--

,

is that time I was in the.DETI organization --

17 Q That's the division of Engineering and

is Technical Inspection?
!

i9 A (WITNESS GARDNER) Exactly -- was requested

2o to compile for Midland at the same time we were com-

at piling for other sites a list of the inspection

22 history that each of us as individual inspectors had

23 developed in regards to the SALP period.

'
24 The quality assurance analysis that's 1-A,--

as Electrical and Instrumentation Input all are items--

TAYLOE ASSOCIATE 5
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1

items of violation that I identified at thethat --

2
site during two inspections. I performed two inspec-

3
tions during the SALP period. '

4
As Mr. Shafer said, I provided my input based

s
on two inspections as one electrical inspector. I

e recommended, based on my input, an average rating.

7 The other inspectors would give their input. Mr. Cook,

e of course, having a broad amount of data to add to the

9 electrical, civil and practically every area of the

10 plant, would then provide his input.

11 Someone, probably the SALP coordinator, as

* I am not as familiar with the process as Mr. Shafer,

'* possibly, would take the input from the individual DETI

14 inspcators, the other division inspectors that might ,

15 since that's what I'm discussinghave an electrical --

''
input. Mr. Cook -- Ron Cook, I mean --right now --

:

his input as far as Bechtel, and then they would come f
"

;

up with a final reading based on compiling everyone's f
''

I
'' input. i

* That might be -- and I can only assume --

*' that might be what this October memo was reflecting,
3

that since I had primary input and they seemed to have

** used my input quite extensively, that they were taking

2' the rating that I had initially stated and, after
i

25 factoring in other inspectors' opinions, concerns,
TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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1 et cetera, had decided to change it to a below average.

2 I remember seeing the SALP report when it was

3 issued. I remember seeing the below average in the

d electrical areas. And I had no problem and had no prob-

s lem at all wi.th the change from a Level 2, or Category 2

6 to a Category 3.

7 JUDGE COWAN: Is that a new piece of paper?

e MS. BERNABEI: It's a new piece of paper.

9 Unless the Board has questions --

to CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: No, we were just wonder-
)

ti ing about what a good breaking point for lunch would be,

12 but also -- how long do you have with the rest of the

is panel, other than the things we've stated for discus-

14 sion?
4

is MS. BERNABEI:. On the SALP issue? I have

te three more pieces of paper.
,

17 (Discussion had off the !
i

i

te record.) !

19 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I guess we'll break for

20 lunch.

2 MR. MILLER: I'd like to request that we breakj
|

22 as close to 5:00 p.m. this evening as possible. It is

23 really a matter of professional necessity that I meet

24 with somebody at 5:00 p.m., and I'd like to ask the

25 Board's indulgence. Perhaps we can take a somewhat
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i
shorter lunch hour.

2
CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: We have no problem with

3
that. Why don't we see if we can make lunch in an hour.

4
Sometimes there's trouble getting served, but let's make

5
an effort to be back at 1:30 anyway.

6
MR. MILLER: Thank you.

7
(Whereupon, a luncheon recess

a
was taken in the above-entitled

9
cause at 12:30 p.m., to recon-

10
vene at 1:30 p.m., the same day,

11
Friday, April 29, 1983.)

12

13

14

15

16

!7
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21

22

23
I

k
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i
shorter lunch hour.

2
CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: We have no problem with

3
that. Why don't we see if we can make lunch in an hour.

4
Sometimes there's trouble getting served, but let's make

5
an. effort to be back at 1:30 anyway.

6
MR. MILLER: Thank you.

7 (Whereupon, a luncheon recess

a
was taken in the above-entitled

9
cause at 12:30 p.m., to recon-

to
vene at 1:30 p.m., the same day,

il Friday, April 29, 1983.)
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|
.

'
P gQqEEg1NG S 1:45 P.F .

* CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Back on the record.

' MS. BERNABEI: There are a few other questions

#
I want to ask about the complete exhibit, and we can

* return to that after we have the copies collated.

e MR. PATON: Mr. Chairman, can I raise a pre-

7 liminary matter?

e Before the lunch hour, we were having a
.

' discussion about this panel's opinion, on Mr. Cook's

'O opinion on certain matters and they considered that

'' left them in a rather difficult or impossible situation.

12 I made a generally negative comment in the manner in

'3 which they were trying to convey to their' lawyers the
'd impossible situation they thought they were in. And

'' at the lunch hour, they explained their feelings on

is that matter, and I think they are absolutely correct.

17 And I Would like to apologize to them for that remark

is which was not needed, especially in light of their

'S outstanding testimony. Thank you.

2o
| CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I take it that there

as are some objections that we not have further questions
!

22 on the document at least until Mr. Cook' gets here. |

23 MS. BERNABEI: The only objection that I
,

24 have is that Mr. Keppler will be testifying on SALP

as and if there are any other matters, any matters in
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1

i Mr. Cook's documents on the Midland team on that, that

2 he be required to be recalled. I don't know at this

3 point if that is going to be that significant, but I

4 do think SALP is significant. And it is certainly not

5 our fault or the Applicant's fault that Mr. Cook is not
,

e here today. So, what we would like to do is have the

7 right to have Mr. Keppler come back and any matters

a brought up during Mr. Cook's later testimony, if that

9 is necessary.

to CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: We will see how things

si develop on Mr. Kepplier and we are not saying that we

12 won't let Mr. Keppler give bis opinion on some of these

is matters, even though Mr. Keppler hasn't been here yet,

14 we will just wait and see what the matters are. But

is with respect to this panel, at least, I think we will

16 defer anything concerning those notes, and then since

17 this panel will be back.

is You may proceed.

is BY MS. BERNABEI:
,

2o Q Dr. Landsman, I believe you were testifying

as prior to the lunch break about the June 22, 1982

22 meeting. Does anyone on the panel know about discus-

23 sions held between Region III and Consumers Power

24 subsequent to that meeting concerning Mr. Keppler's

as consideration of changes in his testimony at these
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' licensee hearings?

*
A (WITNESS SH AFE R) Could I ask what meetings

* did you mean, Consumers Power?

#
Q Yes.

i
! *

MR. WILCOVE: Mr. Chairman, I think rather

* than changing his testimony, I-think that more properly

7 it should be phrased " Reopening the record", past

* testimony doesn't get changed.

* MS. BERNABEI: Supplementing his testimony,

' that is f.ne.

'' WITNESS SHAFER: We don't know.

'8 BY MS. BERNABEI:

'
Q You have never heard of any discussions about

'' Mr. Keppler supplementing his testimony in these hear-

'' ings?

'' A (WITNESS SHAFER) You asked about discussions

" between Mr. Keppler and the Staff, I have heard him !

i
is say that, yes, and I think at the time when he did [

l
'* request to come before the Board again.

2
Q And what was that time period?

2: A (WITNESS SHAFER) I can only correlate to,

|22 to one of the issues he brought back was the reason,
f

23 was in fact the SALP report and subsequent conversa-
!

24 tions regarding that SALP report was one of the reasons

** for him opening that. So, I would think the time frame
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' was sometime after the SALP report and discussions on

* it. I would assume sometime after June, I'm not

3 certain, however.

*
Q So, sometime after June 1982, the panel is

5 familiar with some of the discussions of conversations
e concerning Mr. Keppler?

7 A (WITNESS SHAFER) When Mr. Keppler asked me

e about reassignment, I believe that assessment was

e effective July 26th, 1982.

'O O And what was the substance of these discus-

"I' sions, if you remember?
'

'

12 MR. MILLER: Is it clear that the discussions
~

'3 refer to our discussion within the NRC Staff?

'd MS. BERNABEI: Yes.

'5 MR. MILLER: The original was --

'8 MS. BERNABEI: What he is answering now is

'7 within the NRC Staff.

e BY MS. BERNABEI:

i
'8 Q What was the substance?

2o A (WITNESS SHAFER) I could not give you every-

25 thing that was discussed. I simply am saying that I

22 recall Mr. Keppler saying that he was going to request

23 that the -- he have an opportunity to come before the
,

2d Board again.

Q And is'it fair to say that one of theas
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i reasons was that the SALP findings were referred to

a prior in the SALP hearings?

3 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I think if I recall, Mr.

d Keppler's testimony was that one of the major concerns

5 was that during the April discussion on the SALP find-

e ings that Mr. Cook, our Ron Cook made a statement that

7 if he had to rate the soils area today, he would rate

e it a Category 3. And I think that was a key concern.

8 I'm just paraphrasing Mr. Keppler's October testimony.

7-2 10
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1 Q During that period of time, was there a

2 discussion that Mr. Keppler might withdraw his

reasonable assurance in supplementing that testimony?3

4 A (WITNESS SHAFER) We are not familiar with

5 that discussion.

6 Q In those discussions, you didn't?

7 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I don't recall any

8 discussions on that.

9 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: You may want to refer

to to a memorandum dated July 7th. That is our

it memorandum order that reopened the record.

12 BY MS. BERNABEI:

is Q Do you recall during these discussions

14 whether or not it was mentioned that Mr. Keppler

15 wished to have Consumers Power change its response'

16 to the SALP report?

*

17 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Which discussion?

is Q Discussion we are just speaking about within

to the NRC Staff about Mr. Keppler supplementing his
I

2o testimony?

2: A (WITNESS SHAFER) We don't recall any

22 discussions with Mr. Keppler with regards to revising

23 or changing the response. For information, in August

24 we were awarc of that reques t on the part of the

as licensee. They said they wanted an opportunity to
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8 review the response and they needed time to do that.

2 O Were there any discussions within the NRC

3 Staff, that did not include Mr. Keppler, about

encouraging the licensee to change his response to thed

s gALp report?

6 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I don't recall the --

7 your terminology saying " encouraging." We neither

a encouraged or discouraged. They made that request

9 and this was a meeting between the Midland section in

to August and Mr. Roy Wells. And I recall at that time,

11 I think Mr. Don Miller was there and that request was

12 made, and we had no problem with that.

13 A (WITNESS GARDNER) If I might say, there

84 were some obvious issues there were not resolved that

15 required either the licensee to change their position

to in the further response or for the NRC to change its

17 positions. We, among ourselves, had concluded that

is our position was not going to be changed. And therefore.,

is we expected the licensee to re-evaluate their

position and they were waiting as a group to find out20

21 how that would work out.

22 Q And as part of the NRC's position, are you

23 including reasonable assurance?

24 A (WITNESS GARDNER) Only my personal

! as awareness of the situation. And I could probably also
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i say I'm including part of the five personnel that

2 are directly involved in the Midland team.

3 Q And if you could state or summarize what

4 was the NRC's position as opposed to the licensee's

5 position at that time?

8 A (WITNESS GARDNER) Our position was stated

7 in the SALP and in the document that pertains to the

a SALP, the back up document.

o O Are you familiar with any discussions in

50 which Mr. Keppler encouraged Mr. Keppler or other

11 members of the Region III management, encouraged the

2 licensee to change its decision to the SALP report?

13 A (WITNESS GARDNER) Encourage is not a word

14 that would properly characterize the discussions.

'5 Again, I'm saying that I'm of the belief, because I

to can't recollect definite dates of meetings occurring,

17 who was present or anything of that detail, but there

is was discussion that said that just what I said before

19 that the NRC's position was as stated. And that we

20 were told that the licensee was in the process of

21 revising their response and that meeting would be

22 forthcoming, that they would present that response i

23 and that Mr. Wells had been given the responsibility

24 for presenting it and I believe offering that response.

7-3 25
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|
|

racponsd Q Do you know if at any time in any of these |
2 discussions concerning the licensee's change or response,

8 whether or not there was also a discussion, the pos-

d sibility of Mr. Keppler withdrawing his reasonable

5 assurance?

e MR. WILCOVE: Objection. Asked and answered.

7 MR. MILLER: Objection.

e CHAIRMAN BECCHOEFER: Sustained.

9 MS. BERNABEI: You sustain the objection on

'O what grounds?

11 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: They already gave the

12 answer.

'53 WITNESS SHAFER: May I have a point of clari-

14 fication? In regards to the Midland section in August,

'5 prior to the public meeting, I recall our section, the

86 Midland team, actually discussing this particular issue.

17 And we had no concerns with the licensee reviewing their
i

is response and getting back to us in a written letter.

19 Primarily because the original response was not going

2o away. That was part of the public record and any

21 additional information could simply be useful in our

22 review of their response.

23 Q Do you feel that the licensee changed its

24 response in part due to pressure from the NRC7

23 MR. MILLER: I'm going to object, unless
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i there is a definition of what " pressure from the NRC"

'

2 is.

3 BY MS. BERNABEI:

4 O The NRC's expression of displeasure would
,

s be initial response?

e A (WITNESS SHAFER) We were quite unhappy with

7 the original response. That that would have exerted

a pressure on the licensee, I coulo not state. We were

9 prepared on August 5, 1982 to address each and every

to issue as I think you can see from my notes, and from

si Mr. Cook's notes, we had no problem with discussing

12 each issue. The licensee said there was only four

issues we want to discuss. The remaining issues ini3

i4 that response, we want to re-evaluate our position.

is And we said, as a group, discussed and said yes, fine.

ie Q Does anyone have an opinion as to whether

17 that charged response was in response to the expression

is displeasure or unhappiness of the NRC with the original

response?i,

2o A (WITNESS G ARDNE R) Well, obviously since the

NRC was not changing our position in regards to the2

original SALP and the licensee worked at odds with our22

SALP report, there was an impasse and we were waiting23

for the licensee to further develop their position, and24

as we were prepared to provide further input as far as
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8 our position.

2 I can remember, I believe while we were in

3 that position waiting to-see what was going to happen,

4 that we were at that time informed that a revised SALP

5 response was going to be issued at some further date

e and that meeting would be set up for the licensee to

7 present that. I believe Mr. Wells was one of the per-

a sonnel that told us that a revised SALP response was

being produced, and that when it was completed wee

4

10 would have a meeting to discuss it. Just like Mr.
f

si Shafer said, we prepared, as a group, to discuss every

12 issue that was contained within the SALP report and

is were fairly confident of the facts of that report.

14 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Had Consumers ever been

is told that the NRC Staf f was not going to change its

is position as expressed in the SALP report?

17 A (WITNESS SH AFE R) Yes, sir. On August 5,
, ,

is Mr. Warnick chaired that public meeting and that was
]

19 the exact statement he made, that they be aware that
,

20 we were not going to change the contents of the SALP
!

2: report. However, the information provided would be

22 appended to the report. And I don't know if obviously

23 it would be based on our acceptance of that information,

24 and I don't know if that was ever appended to that

as report.
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1 BY MS. BERNABEI: |

2 Q Now this August 5th, 1982 occurred after this

3 Board's licensee report reopened these hearings, is

d that correct, if you know?

s A (WITNESS SHAFER) Judge Bechhoefer said

6 July 7th.

7 MR. WILCOVE: I think the Board could take

a official notice of something like that.

9 CIIAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Of our own orders, I

1o guess we could.

7-4 81
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,

could

1 BY MS. BERNABEI:

2 Q The August 5, 1982 meeting took place of

3 the filing of Mr. Keppler's supplementary testimony,

d is that correct?

5 A (WITNESS BHAFER) That is correct.

6 Q And Mr. Shafer, in his October testimony,

7 it did not withdraw his reasonable assurance, is that

a correct?

8 MR. WILCOVE: Objection, the testimony can-

10 speak for itself.

'' MS. BERNABEI: If he knows.

32 WITNESS SHAFER: I would have to go back

13 through it. I don't recall. I don't know how many

34 times I have read it.4

'5 BY MS. BERNABEI:
I

'S Q Are you familiar with or any member of
8

17 the panel familiar with any discussions from j

is August 5, until October concerning Mr. Keppler's

supplemental testimony?to

i

2o A (WITNESS SHAFER) Say that again?

23 0 Yes. Are you familiar with any discussions

22 held between August 5th and October of 1982 concerning

23 Mr. Keppler's supplementation of his testimony before {
t

-

24 this licensing board? |

as A (WITNESS SHAFER) You are speaking in
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particular to the October 29th testimony? j'

2 Q That is correct.

I3 A (WITNESS SHAFER) As opposed to the March

d supplemental?

5 Q That is correct.

6 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes, I met with
,

7 Mr. Keppler, Mr. Paton, Mr. Wilcove, Mr. Warnick and

a we discussed the October 29th testimony and what

9 Mr. Keppler wanted to say.

10 Q And could you estimate when that was, more

8 or less?

12 A (WITNESS SHAFER) It was in early October,

13 I believe.

14 Q What was the substance of those discussions?

'5 MR. WILCOVE: Mr. Chairman, I'm going to

is claim the attorney-client privilege. Mr. Shafer
|

! " stated there was a meeting with various members of the

is Region III, 14r . Paton and myself, and it was to prepare

19 the testimony. And I think that any discussion that

2o took place in meetings like that would be protected by

28 the attorney-client privilege.

22 MS. BERNABEI: I think it is important to

23 know exactly what kind of communications and actions

2d were taken between the NRC Staff and Consumers Power

2s
| during this period of time. I think one of the
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1 questions is whether or not in this hearing, whether
,

a or not Consumers. Power bv itself can perform and

3 carry out a good QA program, and the kinds of

pressures and encouragement placed on Consumers Power4

s by the NRC Staff is very important. Whether Consumers

6 is doing it Willingly or doing it undRJ extreme or

7 less extreme pressure from the NRC is very relevant,

a And I believe the Staff has testified in part and very

e eloquently about how important they consider whether

to Consumers does this voluntarily or whether they have <

it to force them every step of the way to do things.

.i 2 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I don't think it's

is relevant to the subject of your objection. The
,

i

i4 information might be relevant, I think they are

is claiming attorney-client privilege.

16 MS. BERNABEI: Then they have' to make a

17 stronger demonstration, what Mr. Shafer is going to

is testify to does in fact contain confidential

we have a great numberis information. I think it is --

2o of notes now of large numbers of people concerning

2i these kinds of discussions. And the discussions

contain no confidential information or some information22
.

23 that privilege has been waived. I don't think they

24 can raise attorney-client privilege.

25 We have here notes from Miss Adensam which
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speaks about discussions with the attorney, abouti

a filing of Mr. Keppler's testimony. It seems to me

3 if there is a privilege, it has been waived.

4 MR. MILLER: I guess I would like to be

5 heard on this briefly. It seems to me if there is a

a waiver of the privilege, then the burden is on

7 Ms. Bernabei to show for a particular discussion,

particular cubject matter there are public disclosurese

S which amount to a waiver privilege. Absent of showing,

'o it seems to me the question that was asked of these

it witnesses which is to simply relate the substance of

12 discussions which was described as with attorneys

13 to prepare testimony is clearly within the scope of

14 the attorney-client privilege.

'5 MS. BERNABEI: I want to note two things.

ie The burden lies on the Staff to show there was

|
confidential information. Otherwise information'7

is between the attorney and client is not privileged,

is that is number one.

2o Number two, in terms of waiver, I think

21 Mr. Miller is incorrect that in fact the privilege

22 is waived if the subject matter is disclosed to anyone

23 outside the protective relationship.

24 MR. MILLER: Perhaps we could be directed

2s to the documents, the document is asserted to

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
REGISTERED PROFESSIONAL REPORTERS

NORFOLK. VIRGINIA



S-4-5 14877

8 - constitute a. waiver of the privilege. We are talking
,

2 in the abstract here.-

3 MS. BERNABEIt I think the Adensam notes

are eloquent -testimony and I think the Board has4

l5 reviewed some of them. I think the Board overruled

e whatever attorney-client privilege was asserted.

'7 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: It was not asserted

a for that document. <
,

9 MS. BERNABEI: Then our question on waiver

to would be, you xnow, they had been disclosed, there

it was no objection made on it. It is on the very same

12 subject. -

13 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I'm not sure that
,

your question is warranted a substance of the meeting14

15 which we were told was constituted to prepare testimony,

16 'so tha t might be -- I see something different there

* 17- than just talking about Certain facts. Your question

'

te is rather broad and clearly seems to go beyond certain
i

is facts.
,

l

T8 2o
s

- 21

22

23

24

| 25
i
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' (Discussion had off the

a record.)

8 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I think we will uphold

d the objection to at least that broad question because,

s almost by definition, given the purpose of the

meeting, a substantial portion of whatever went one

7 there might well be legal advice on what should go into

a the testimony.

9 So that, I think, is by definition protected.

'O And if you ask questions on specific topics where you

'' have some waiver with respect to that topic, then we'll

12 consider that in each instance.

'3 BY MS. BERNABEI:

Q Has any one of you heard any discussions''

concerning Mr. Keppler withdrawing his reasonable'8

assurance during this time period again from August-'8

" September-October 1982 unless Consumers Power met

is certain conditions? ,

18 A (WITNESS SHAFER) No, we have no recollection

2o of that.
!

2' O Outside of the meeting you just discussed,

22 did any one of you have any discussions or hear

23 anything about Mr. Keppler's possible withdrawal of

( his reasonable assurance for the Midland plant?2d

|

|
28 MR. WILCOVE: I believe this has been gone

|
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1 over fairly extensively in the last 15 to 20 minutes.
;

2 MS. BERNABEI: I was going to try to specify

3 from the notes we have, once I establish if anyone

4 had ever heard any conversation, and perhaps they

5 haven't.

6 (Discussion had off the

7 record.)

e CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: That one is okay. You

9 may ask that.

to We'll overrule the objection to that one.

It BY WITNESS SHAFER:

12 A I don't recall any.

13 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) No.

14 A (WITNESS GARDNER) No.

15 BY MS. BERNABEI:

to Q During this period of time, does any of you

17 recall any statement attributed to Mr. Keppler in

te which he wished to audit NRC inspections for a six

.

month period beginning on or about the middle ofis

|

| 20 August for six to twelve months thereafter?
!

! 21 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes, that was our
|

22 recommendation to Mr. Warnick at one time, and by

I believe some of that information is23 augmenting --

24 available in the August 18 letter from Warnick to

| 25 Keppler, which is Attachment D of Mr. Keppler's
I
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i October 29th testimony.

2 0 And Mr. Keppler adopted your recommendation

3 as his own?

4 A (WITNESS SHAFER) No, he did not adopt that

s recommendation.

s When we're talking about supplementing or

7 augmenting, what we were talking about is additional

personnel over and above the people who were alreadya

9 assigned to the Midland section; that is, the Midland

to Staff. And that recommendation went forward to

si headquarters and was considered.

12 However, ultimately, it was not adopted.

i3 It's very similar to a program that the FAA

i4 has in place wherein personnel are assigned from the j

is licensee right directly to the NRC, let's say, as an

te example, and then they would have to work in the NRC.

17 However, that has not been adopted.

|
| is That information, by the way, is in a NUREG
|

is policy that the Commission has that was issued

2o January, I think, 1983, I believe.

: 8-2 mi
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1 Q Did Mr. Keppler ever, to your knowledge,
<

2 adopt that recommendation as his own?
;

3 A (WITNESS SHAFER) He possibly did, be c aus e ,

4 if you recall, in October, the fiscal year of October,

5 we picked up four employees at Argonne National

e Laboratory. So you might say that that -- he

7 Considered it and Certainly authorized us to go outside

a for personnel.

S Q Do you know whether during this time period

'O from mid-August until the end of October Mr. Keppler

11 recommended hiring for Midland an independent third

party to do a vertical slice review?12

13 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I believe it was the ACRS

'' who made that recommendation. The actual responsibility

for hiring the independent third party was the licensee' s,'5

ie and I'm sure Mr. Keppler discussed it with them.

| Q What I'm asking you is, during that time17

j period, was that a recommendation that he was puttingis

|

19 forth?

2o A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes, I think it was,

l
j Q During this same time period, was he also21

|
22 recommending that Bechtel QC would report to the MPQAD?|

l

23 A (WITNESS SHAFER) He adopted that

24 recommendation for the Midland section, that is

as correct.
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8-2-2 ' Q And that was during the same time period?

2 A (WITNESS SHAFER) As you identified, from.

3 August to October, yes.

#
Q Now, do you know whether it was a

8 recommendation that Mr. Margulio and Mr. Bird had to

6 leave Midland or should be removed from their positions

7 at Midland?

e MR. WILCOVE: Mr. Chairman, is Ms. Bernabei

' referring to a recommendation from anybody in

'O particular or --

'' MS. BERNABEI: Mr. Keppler.

12 WITNESS SHAFER: Can I speak now?

'3 I thought there was an objection. I'm

'd sorry.

'8 MS. BERNABEI: No, no objection.

'8 DY WITNESS SHAFER:

17 A I would certainly say, with the diversity

is of opinion that the Midland section had, and still has,

'' that certainly that type of information could come up.

2o I would not say that there was a concensus.

28 I don't recall, in fact, any discussion about Mr. Bird.

22 BY MS. BERNABEI:

23 0 What I'm asking you is: Was it, to your

24 knowledge, Mr. Keppler's recommendation during that

as period that those two men must be removed?
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8 MR. PATON: Mr. Chairman, could we get a

2 clarification? Recommendation to whom?

3 MS. BERNABEI: Well, it seems the

' recommendation to his superiors or his recommendations

5 to Consumers Power.

e MR. MILLER: Well, those are two different

7 questions. '

s MS. BERNABEI: Okay, I'll ask them one by

8 one.

'O CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Yes, ask them

'' separately.

12 BY MS, BERNABEI:

'3 Q Do you know whether it was Mr. Keppler's

'd recommendation to Consumers Power during this period

15 that Mr. Margulio and Mr. Bird be removed?

te A (WITNESS SHAFER) I do not know.

'7 Q Do you know whether or not it was

is Mr. Keppler's recommendation to his superiors that

's these people be removed?

2o A (WITNESS SHAFER) To whose superiors,

28 Mr. Keppler's?

22 O Yes.

23 A (WITNESS SHAFER) No.
8-3
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8 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I'm not sure you asked

2 the right question there, because I would think that

3 Mr. Keppler would not have superiors insofar as that

question was involved. I'm not sure about that, but --d

5 MS. BERNABEI: Well, I assume I & E

headquarters would have some -- would be considered his6

7 superiors.

e Well, let me ask the question another way.

8 BY MS. BERNABEI:

'O Q Was it Mr. Keppler's position within the NRC

that you know that these two men be removed, Mr. Margulio''

12 and Mr. Bird, during this period of time?

'3 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Mr. Keppler did not discuss

'd that with this section.

'5
Q Do you know whether it was Mr. Keppler's

position during this period that all exit interviews
.

'S

I

'7 would be conducted with both construction and quality f
I

is assurance? ;

'8 A (WITNESS SHAFER) That was our recommendation ;

|
2o again right near the period 1982, August 5 and 6.

2i The Midland section sat down and identified several

22 recommendations that should take place.
t

23 One of those recommendations was that any j

2d inspector coming on site would hold primary '

I

f
** communications with the personnel responsible for the
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1 work and that those personnel responsible for auditing

2 the work were welcome to attend.

3 Q And what was the reason for that?

4 A (WITNESS SHAFER) This was something I think

s I observed when I came on board.

e Normally we function in the manner I just

7 described, and it's very easy to see if you recognize

a that the QA organization is essentially consumers

9 Power's NRC, if you will. They have a responsibility

to to identify problems the same as the NRC.

11 If at that time, then, we find that the QA

12 department is or is not doing their job and the NRC

is comes out and performs the same work or inspections,

14 if you will, there can be a natural antagonism between

'5 the two. And it's much similar to communication.

16 It's much smarter to communicate with the people that

17 are directly responsible for the work.

18 Q Do you know whether Mr. Keppler adopted

19 this position himself during this period of time?
|

| 2o A (WITNESS SHAFER) I don't think it ever went

at that far. I believe the licensee was aware of my

22 position because I made that statement at an exit

23 interview. I did not ask anyone, I just said that from

24 now on we want to communicate with the people

as responsible, and the licensaswas responsive to that.
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1 Q So you don't know whether or not Mr. Keppler

a himself had adopted that position and recommendation? !

3 A (WITNESS SHAFER) If he had not accepted or

4 wanted me to do that, I'm sure Mr. Keppler would have

5 told me. But, no, I did not go to that level. That

'was my responsibility.e

7 Q Do you know whether or not Mr. Keppler had a

8 position or recommendation that all commitments from

8 Consumers Power and NRC approvals would be in writing?

'O A (WITNESS SHAFER) That again was the Midland

11 section that made that recommendation to Mr. Warnick,

t2 and he, Mr. Keppler, was probably aware of it. But,

is again, that would not necessarily involve Mr. Keppler

'd in that decision-making process.

15
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8 Q But that was your decision, at that --

2 A (WITNESS SHAFER) That was our recommendation.

3 And, again, once the licensee understood that's what we

4 wanted to do, they said okay.

s Q Do you have any idea whether or not

8 Mr. Keppler at any point adopted this position or

7 recommendation 7

s A (WITNESS SHAFER) I'm not sure if Mr. Keppler

9 was even aware of it.

to No, he should have been, because I'm sure

si Mr. Warnick informed him of our recommendations. And

12 I recall, in fact, when Mr. Keppler met with

is Mr. Selby and Mr. Cook, I believe it was, in late

14 August, that he had that in his hands, and I believe

is Mr. Keppler said he read some of those recommendations

is to the licensee.

17 0 So that you believe that he did, in fact,

is adopt that recommendation as his own during this

is period?

2o A (WITNESS SHAFER) Tacitly.

2: Q Tacitly. Do you know whether Mr. Keppler

22 adopted a recommendation or took a position that this

23 paper should be given to the Board, at least, in

24 respect to operations issues, this licensing board?

25 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Which paper is that?

TAYLOE A55CCIATES
REGISTERED PROFESSIONAL REPORTERS

NORFOLK. VIRGINIA

.



11888
8-4-2

'
O The paper that has been generated by the

* NRC approvals and commitments made by Consumers Power.

* MR. WILCOVE: Mr. Chairman, I --

#
CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I'm not sure I

* understand what you're referring to at this point.

* MS. BERNABEI: Okay, I understood that we were

7 just discussing commitments by Consumers Power and NRC

8 approvals given to Consumers Power to be in writing.

* BY MS. BERNABEI:

'
Q Now, was there any position taken by

'' Mr. Keppler that you know that these written

12 commitments and written approvals were to be

' transmitted to this licensing board?

'' A (WITNESS SHAFER) No. Let me explain what

'' that was intended to do.

'' Again in August, when the Midland section was

! formed, there was some disagreement or -- gee, not'7

|

"' that word.

'' (Laughter).

2 We had concerns --

2' Q Disagreement is okay.

8-5 22
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1 A (WITNESS SHAFER) We had concerns with the e

2 mechanism in place wherein at the exit interview one

3 of the inspectors would say "I want you to do this and

4 this," and the licensee would say "Okay," but a month

5 later nothing happened. And, therefore, that was the

6 type of Communication, in order to enhance these

7 Communications, We said " Hey, from now on we want the

a commitments in writing."

9 And I think that has been followed fairly

'o well, and you can see many of those, particularly

11 relating to the soils area, where Mr. Miller sends me

2 a letter of understanding through discussions with

'3 the Midland section as to what the understanding is.

'd It has been very effective.

0 And is there any policy that was adopted by'5

'o Mr. Keppler that some of those documents be

7 transmitted to this licensing board?

is A (WITNESS SHAFER) No, there was no policy.

89 Conceivably, it could happen, because if we commented

2o on a commitment it would automatically go on the

28 docket. i

22 I am not certain whether all of Mr. Miller's

23 communications through the work authorization program

24 necessarily come to the Board or not.

as MR. MILLER: That's Mr. Don Miller, just so
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i the record is clear.

2 BY MS. BERNABEI:

3 Q Did you know of Mr. Keppler's recommendation

d or position at that time that he wished to meet with

5 the president of Bechtel to tell him to shape up?

6 Did you know of any such recommendation?

7 A (WITNESS SHAFER) That was not our

a recommendation. As a matter of fact, if I recall

9 Correctly, it was Bechtel, and I don't believe it was

0 the president, I believe it was the vice president of

'' the Ann Arbor office who requested an opportunity to

12 meet with Mr. Keppler and parts of his - personnel of

'3 his staff.

'd Q Well, do you know of any position taken by

'5 Mr. Keppler that he wished to meet with the president

85 of Bechtel tell him to shape up?

'7 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I recall Mr. Keppler at

discussing |18 one time considering the possibility. He was '

the possibility of meeting with the president of'S

2o Bechtel, but I believe that was out of California.

2i O And that was during this period of time?

22 A (WITNESS SHAFER) No, I believe this was even
|

23 after our meeting with the Bechtel organization in

24 Ann Arbor sometime after January of this year.

2s Q Sometime in January?

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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1 A (WITNESS SHAFER) It was just an offhaud
i

2 conversation recognizing that the Bechtel

3 organization was not only involved at Midland but

d was also being considered for the Zimmer project.

6-6 5
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1 Q Now, do you know of any conversations in
,

2 the mid-August 1982 period between NRR and Region III

3 personnel concerning Consumers' management attitude?

d A (WITNESS SHAFER) There were many

5 communications, both telephone and memoranda. I can't

6 give you any specific one. If I Could get some more

7 information maybe I Could assist.

a Q Well, it appears there were some meetings

8 with Mr. Eisenhut, representatives of the ELD,

O Mr. Hood, Mr. Novak, Mr. Tedesco, concerning the

8' management attitude question with regards to Midland.

t2 Do you know of any such meetings, or have you heard of

53 any such meetings in the August 24, 1982 time p- riod?

'd A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes, I believe Mr. 'trnick,..

'5 in his August 18th submittal, Enclosure C, references a

te meeting, in fact, that he had with -- I think those

'7 names are very similar.

te But we were not involved with that.

8 Q What was the substance of those discussions

ao at that time, if you remember?

21 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I was not at the meeting.

22 I could only read what Mr. Warnick has in his attachment.

23 Q Well, can you recall in substance what he

2* says?

25 MR. MILLER: I'm going to object. Is this a
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3

' document that's attached to prepared testimony?
1

2 WITNESS SHAFER: Can I answer that?

8 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Yes, you can answer

# that.

* BY WITNESS SHAFER:

e A Yes, it's the October 29th.

7 MR. MILLER: Well, then, I object. The

e document has been received, or will be received into

' evidence.

'O BY MS. BERNABEI:

Q This is the October 29th testimony of"

32 Mr. Warnick?

3 A (WITNESS SHAFER) No; Mr. Keppler.

'd CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: He can't add anything

'' to what's in this document.

te BY MS. BERNABEI:
.

17 0 But this is, in substance, what was

discussed during those meetings, as far as you know,is

'S in August of 1982?

2o A (WITNESS SHAFER) That's Enclosure C, isn't

2 it?

22 MR. WILCOVE: Attachment C.
,

23 BY WITNESS SHAFER: (Continuing) !

24 A Oh, Attachment C. I'm sorry. '

I** Considering I was not at the meeting, I :

!
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i would have to assume that this is the substance of the

2 meeting. Mr. Warnick is usually very thorough.

8 BY MS. BERNABEI:

'
Q I guess the question I asked you was a little

5 different. Do you know if during this meeting or

e other meetings during that time period Consumers'

7 management attitude was discussed?

6 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I'm sure when Mr. Keppler

8 met with Mr. Selby and Mr. Cook, I believe on

10 August 29th -- don't hold me to that date -- and then

1' again on September 2 -- and that is purely -- well,

12 it's common sense to me that he would discuss that.

13 MR. MILLER: I move to strike the answer.

84 The witness wasn't there. He said he just assumes.

'5 It's clearly a speculative answer.

8-7 16
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8 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Is this true that you
|

.

'

a don't really know that that was discussed? |

3 WITNESS SHAFER: Sir, I was not at the

d meeting.

8 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Have you any reason

'

other than your just speculation? Is there anythinge

7 you heard about the meeting that would give you some --

a WITNESS SHAFER: No, sir.

9 (Discussion had off the

'O record.)

'' CHAIRNAN BECHHOEFER: I think that should be

t2 stricken then, that one answer.

'3 P.Y FS. BERNABEI:

'd
Q Do you know when Mr. Keppler decided how to

'' supplement his testimony for these hearings? In other

'' words, the shape his testimony would take.
!

'7 A (WITNESS SHAFER) On the October 29th
1

18 testimony, you mean?

''
Q That's correct.

* A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes. I believe I said in
|

2 early October I was at the meeting and I wrote the

l
22 first draft. i

| |
'

2 0 Do you know if any time Mr. Keppler laid

## down to Consumers Power any conditions in order that

l 25
he not withdraw his reasonable assurance in that
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' testimony?
.

8 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: In the testimony? You

8 can read it in the testimony.

# MS. BERNABEI: No, not in the testimony;

* outside the testimony.

* BY MS. BERNABEI:

7 0 The question is: Did he at any time, to

a your knowledge, say that he would withdraw his

' reasonable assurance unless Consumers Power did certain

' things?

'' MR. MILLER: I think that question has been

in asked and answered at least twice.

MR. WILCOVE: I think so too.'

'# MS. BERNABEI: Okay,

' CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I guess it was asked

'* that way. ,

I

Anyway, I thought it was asked both with !"

|
respect to communication with Consumers and with

'

''

respect to communications among, I guess, the j4
i

# Region III staff, but --

MS. BERNABEI: And the answer is no, I#'

!

assume, both times? |22

# MR. MILLER: The record will reflect what

the answer is. |##

** CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: If I remember

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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8 correctly, that's what it was, but I'm not sure I do.

2 BY MS. BERNABEI:

3 0 There has been no SALP report done for the July

4 1981 to July 1982 period, has there?

8 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Not yet. That's correct.

e Q Okay. In fact, it has been postponed, is
,

7 that correct?

a A (WITNESS SHAFER) No, that's not correct.

8 I did inform Mr. Stamiris in one of our telephone

'O communications for discovery purposes that that was my

'' intent, but subsequent to that I recall Mr. Keppler

12 informing me that there would be a SALP review even

though it would be modified.'3

'd He did not say what that meant.

'5 Q In the August time period there was some

'8 consideration about extension of the SALP period, was
I

'7 there not?

the18 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes, that was a --

'8 team discussed it and recommended it, and Mr. Keppler

granted that extension, or the Board, whoever granted2

21 it.

22 O I'm going to hand you what I have marked as

23 Stamiris 61 and ask you if you recognize that !

|

2d document.

25 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes, I do.
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|

' O Okay, it's a memorandum from Mr. Spessard

a dated August 6, 1982, from Mr. Cook, relative to

yourself, Mr. Shafer, and through Mr. Warnick, is

* that not right?

5 A (WITNESS SHAFER) That is correct.

e
Q Okay, and it concerns extens' ion of the |

7 SALP 3 evaluation period for the Midland site for the

a period from June 30th, 1982 to December 31, 1982, is

* that right?

' A (WITNESS SHAFER) That is correct.

11

'8-8

I13

!
I4 |
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|
|
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|
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8 Q Okay. Now, did you receive this document
.

2 on or about the date it is dated, August 6, 1982?

3 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I may have, and the reason

4 -- I see Mr. Cook has signed it -- because of the

5 distance being in Midland, Mr. Cook gets his typing

e done out here sometimes and carries it into the office.

7 I Would say that August 6th date is the date

e it was officially transmitted -- it would have to be

Mr. Spessard, because by having this go through myself8

'O and Mr. Warnick, it does not in reality exist until

11 such a time as we have signed off on it.

12 Q Right, and, in fact, both you and Mr. Warnick

'3 have initialled it, is that correct?

'4 A (WITNESS SHAFER) That's correct. I would

say that's the date, then, that it went to'5

'5 Mr. Spessard.

17 Q Now, this Stamiris Exhibit 61 indicates

te certain reasons for Mr. Spessard's recommendation
,
'

|
'8 or his agreement that the SALP 3 period be extended,

|
!
'

2o does it not?

!
23 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I believe it is Mr. Cook's

|

| 22 request that it be extended.
i

as Q And these are certain reasons Mr. Cook

24 wished it to be extended?;

|

25 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes.
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i

Q Now, can you summarize those three reasons?

2 MR. MILLER: I'm going to object. Once

8 again, the document, presumably, is going to be I

d offered into evidence. There's no need for a summary.

8 The document itself will be before the licensing

e board.

7 While I'm at it, I see that there are again

a highlights and other marks on the document, and I'd

' like some representation as to whether they appear

'O on the original.

'' MS. BERNABEI: Yes, the quotation marks and

12 the brackets do not appear on the original.

13 MR. MILLER: For the record, I'd like to

8d state my objection to the procedure whereby documents
.

'5 are altered by the Intervenors' counsel and then

15 submitted as exhibits.

'7 While we all understand, I think, on the

|is record now, that this has been done, there are going
|

19 to be other people who review these, and it's :

2o misleading.

21 MS. BERNABEI: There's no intention to

22 mislead anyone. Some of these documents were worked

23 on by several people.
I

24 If there is anyone that is misled, we can

25 provide clean copies.
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' It doesn't seem appropriate to interrupt

2 the examination at this point to get more copies of

* this document unless someone cannot understand which

# writings were placed on it.

* MR. MILLER: I have an objection pending

* to the question that asked him to summarize the three

7 recommendations.

e (Discussion had off the

' record.)

'O CHAI RMAN BECHHOEFER: We'll sustain the

'' objection on this one. I think this document can

12 be properly sponsored. So, presumably, the information

'3 will be before us in the record.

'' BY MS. BERNABEI:

''
O Do you agree with Mr. Cook's. statement in

'' this memorandum, Stamiris Exhibit 61, that a review

'' of the inspection and enforcement records for the

is period July 1, 1982 through June 30th, 1982 -- well,

'' that must be July 1, 1981 through June 30th, 1982 --

2 indicates that in some of those areas identified as

2' Category 3 during SALP 2 would have remained Category 3
|

during SALP 37 !22

23 MR. MILLER: Excuse me --

,

## MR. WILCOVE: I think we need a time frame.
,

** You know, is she asking about today, is she asking at
|
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8 the same time that --

a MS. BERNABEI: I'm talking about today, as

3 you sit there.

4 MR. MILLER: Excuse me. I think in her

5 question she changed the --

6 MS. BERNABEI: There appears to be a

7 typographical error.

e BY MS. BERNABEI:

9 Q Mr. Shafer, does there appear to be a

to typographical error in Paragraph 2, the second sentence?

11 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes --

12 MR. MILLER: Objection.

13 MS. BERNABEI: Mr. Shafer got this memo.

14 I think he can testify.

5 MR. WILCOVE: I'll withdraw the objection.

le CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: You may answer.
!

'7 BY WITNESS SHAFER: (Continuing) !

I

18 A It is very obvious that there is a typo |
|

19 there. I believe the SALP 3 period extends from the

20 - end of the SALP 2 period, which would be 1981, and

21 would, in this case, extend through December of 1982.

8-9 22
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I CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I think that's the

2 recommendation. I think that this sentence probably

3 should read July 1, '81 through June 30,''82.

4 WITNESS SHAFER: Yes, sir, I believe that's

5 correct.

t CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Because it seems to

7 reflect a review of certain records which took place

a in August.

o BY MS. BERNABEI:

to O Do you agree with Mr. Cook's statement as

it amended -- that is, as the typographical error is

12 corrected -- that a review of the inspection and

is enforcement record for the period July 1, 1981 through
,

'

14 June 30th, 1982 indicates that areas identified as

15 Category 3 during SALP 2 would remain Category 3 during

to SALP 3?
.

17 MR. MILLER: Excuse me. That's really -- |-
j.

18 I can only interpret that as a deliberate I
,

i

19 mischaracteriZation of what the document says. .-

2o The document says some of the areas identified

2i as Category 3 during SALP 2 would remain Category 3
I

~

22 during SALP 3. j

23 MS. BERANBEI: I'm sorry; that's what>I~ meant

t

24 to say. 3 .

the way you reak-the25 MR. MILLER: That's not
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document.
.

a (Discussion had off the

3 record.)

d CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: You may answer, but

5 make sure the word "some" is included.

5 BY WITNESS SHAFER:

7 A I haVe tWo Of Mr. Cook's memoranda, and he

e made the statement that is some of those areas

e identified as Category 3 during SALP 2 remain

50 Category 3 during SALP 3.

'' Now, are you asking me for that time pe.'iod

'2 when it was written if I concur with that statement?
|

13 BY MS. BERNABEI: !

'd Q Yes. !
.

A (WITNESS SHAFER) For the time period in'5

'hhich it was written, yes'.
'

I'~t6
- '

, , i
'

_

, .,

'7 O Do you agree today?
.

te A (WITNESS SHAFER) We would have to poll the '

|
- -

. .

89 Staff, because, you se'e, the SALP categorization is !
~

'
'

compilation of everybody's opinion and my opinionmo a
i

.

-

would dn#1y be a pagt:oi 6he.to_tal if it were to take#
21

,
3 c,

;- ,

'

/
- 7

22 ,; place. 4

.,e ~,,

23
-

Oj' Okay' but,'at that time period in August you,

G'
did agree with 'Mr. Cook? I

' 6 -.
s

-
_

-

25 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I believe I answe' red that,
!w .
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,T

' and I believe Mr. Cook was most knowledgeable at that

'a"

q time. If you note August 6, I was hardly a week and

3 - a half on the assignment at that time.

#
Q Do you agree with Mr. Cook's recommendation

* in Stamiris Exhibit 61 that extending the SALPm

,_.

'N * period might improve the licensee's performance,
m

' 7 serve as a motivator?
g.

8

8T9

to

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

|
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20
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5 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes. We had hoped indeed

* that the licensee would be motivated if they had an

additional six months wherein we could evaluate their

* performance.

5 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Just to add to that, who

8 is Mr. Tambling?

7 WITNESS SHAFER: Mr. Tambling?

a CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Yes.

8 WITNESS SHAFER: I believe he reports directly

'O to Mr. Morelis as a technical assistant. But I think

85 he functions in the responsibility for coordinating

12 the SALP report for the entire region.

13 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Is that what he did in
!

August of '82? I'd

'5 WITNESS SHAFER: Yes, sir.

16 BY MS. BERNABEI:

17 Q Mr. Shafer, I hand you what I marked as !

'O Stamiris 62. It is an April 1 memorandum from Mr.

19 DeYoung, Director of the Office of Inspection and

2o Enforcement from Mr. Kepple r regarding the Systematic

28 Assessment of Licensee Performance for Zimmer and

22 Midland. Have you ever seen this document before? |
|

23 A (WITNESS SHAFER) No, ma'am, but I was aware

24 of it.
I

25 Q You were aware of it?
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1 A (WITNESS SH AFE R) Yes. |
|

2 Q And you were aware that Mr. Keppler had

3 requested approval to postpone SALP for both the Midland

4 and Zimmer Project?

5 A (WITNESS SHAFER) That is correct. That was

e my recommendation. I can speak for the Midland section.

7 That was my recommendation to him to postpone it.

e Q What was your reason for your wish to post-

pone it?8

'O A (WITNESS SHAFER) I'm very selfish. I have

15 a limited amount of manpower, and it takes many hours

12 to get a SALP report going. And I thought that it

is was better that they utilize the people in the Midland

14 section for inspection as opposed to writing a report

15 that would describe the licensee's performance which in

te my opinion was very clearly on the record in the public.

17 Q In other words, you would agree with Mr.

te Keppler's statement, widespread recognition of"
. . .

is the management, quality assurance, and construction

2o problems in connection with these facilities. It i.

21 also clear to the parties concerned what steps are

22 necessary to resolve problems so that construction can

23 resume in a quality manner."

'
24 Do you generally agree with that statement?

as A (WITNESS SH AFE R) Yes, I would.
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8 Q Now, Mr. Keppler did'not receive permission,
. ,

,

a did he, to postpone the SALP report with regards to --

3'

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: This recommendation does
d not talk about postponing. Are you referring,to the

5 previous recommendation or are you referring to what
6 is recommended here?

7 MS. BERNABEI: I think Mr. Shafer testified

a there was a recommendtion for postponing it,

o MR. MILLER: That is not what this document

to says.

Il CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: What I'm --

12 MR. WILCOVE: This document says to not per-

13 form the assessment.

14 MS. BERNABEI: I'm going to withdraw that
,

15 distinction.

16 BY MS. BERNABEI:

17 Q Mr. Keppler's request that a SALP report not

is be performed'for Midland was rejected, was it?

is A (WITNESS SHAFER) Mr. Keppler informed me that

20 his direction was that we should write a modified SALP,

at and I could not tell you what that means. That is so

22 recent, I heard it last week, and I don't even know

! 23 if this is in writing.

24 Q And when you talk about modified SALP, you are
i

25 talking about something less than a full SALP report?
,
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8 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Like I said, I don't know

2 what modified SALP means. Mr. Keppler may be able to

3 describe that.

' CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Clarification. If the

5 dates were extended, that would be modified, would it

6 Dot?

7 WITNESS SHAFER: The dates have already been

a extended, eventually the SALP 3 for Midland was due out

9 in June of this year.

10 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I'm talking about cover-

11 age days, not issuance days.

12 WITNESS SHAFER: It would be inclusive from

13 the time of SALP 2 to the present. There is a little

14 catch-up that the SALP program is trying to do. In

5 other words, it would include all the activities that

to have taken place since the inception of the Midland

17 section.

is CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: But would you view a

is modified SALP report as something different than just

20 a change of dates, date of coverage?

21 WITNESS SHAFER: Yes, it may differ in

22 content and in the particular subject. If you recall

23 earlier, the decision as to what particular areas would
|

24 be discussed may deviate from the guidelines, but then
i

25 that would be then modified.
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3 MS. BERNABEI: Perhaps I have a memorandum

2 that could clear this up somewhat.
>

9-2 *
BY MS. BERNABEI:

4
0 Mr. Shafer, I hand you what has been marked

5
as Stamiris 63, which is a memorandum from Mr. Hind

*
and Mr. Warnick from Mr. Kepp]er dated April 18, 1983

,

regarding SALP appraisals -- Zimmer and Midland?

a

9

to

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18
|
.

!

19 ;
6

20

21

|

'22

23

24

f
'25
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Midland A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes.

|2 O Now, Mr. Keppler appears to indicate in his
|

3 memorandum that the SALP assessment would be only with
'

' the safety related work, is that correct?

5 A (WITNESS SH AFE R) I believe it says that

a work that was allowed to continue to safe related work.

7 I would like to make one correction, I used the term

a modified SALP and Mr. Keppler used the term limited

9 SALP, and I think we meant the same thing.

to Q In other words, in your mind, how would a

11 limited SALP differ from a normal SALP?
,

12 MR. WILCOVE: Objection. Mr. Shafer testified

is that he just heard about this last week. As it can

14 be seen, this memorandum came out April 18, 1983. I

15 think it is safe to say that the details have to be

te worked out. I just do not think it is productive at
i

17 all to have Mr. Shafer speculate on what a limited

te SALP might be.

19 MR. MILLER: I have a further objection.

20 I don't see the relevance of this whole line of inquiry

2: before the licensing board. What the region's plans

22 are for further SALP investigations, whether they are

23 going to be limited, full, whether they are going to

; 24 be within the next three months or a year from now,

25 it is simply not an issue before the Board.

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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i MS. BERNABEI: I think what is before the
,

a Board is whether any improvements on the part of

3 Consumers Power, and I think the NRC decision to post-

4 pone a SALP is probitive of that. At least Region III

5 doesn't seem to think there has been much improvement.

6 MR. MILLER. The question is about what the

7 Region's view of Consumers Power Company's quality

a assurance performance is might well be relevant, but

9 tying it to the time and scope of the next SALP apprai-

to sal, there is no connection as far as I can tell.

11 MS. BERNABEI: Well, certainly if Mr. Shafer

12 doesn't know about this most recent memorandum, I don't

is want to pressure him to answer questions on the memo-

14 randum that he is not familiar with.

15 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: There is a question

16 pending.

17 MS. BERNABEI: I'll withdraw the last

is question.

Is BY MS. BERNABEI:

20 0 Mr. Shafer, does this memorandum adequately

21 reflect your understanding of what Mr. Keppler's and

22 Region III's position is on the SALP III?

23 MR. MILLER: Excuse me. I really do object.

24 I think it has previously been established that Mr.

25 Shafer has not seen this memorandum before and the

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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i date of it suggests that only the author and perhaps

a the recipient can speak to it. I think the question

5 has been asked and answered. And it is irrelevant in

4 any event.

8 MS. BERNABEI: My question was that he seemed

e to have an understanding of SALP 3, that this would be

7 a modified SALP 3. My question to him is does that

a reflect your understanding in this memorandum. That is

e my only question. If it is his understanding, he

30 can say it is the same, then if it isn't, he can say

81 it is not the same. He certainly has had time to

12 review the document. It is only three paragraphs.

13 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: He may answer the last

Id question.

15 WITNESS SHAFER: What was the question again?

16 BY MS. BERNABEI:

i
17 Q The question is, when you read this April 18, !

- !
18 1983 memorandum from Mr. Kepplier, does it reflect your;

:

to understanding of the Region's position'with respect to
,

2o SALP 3?

21 A WITNEYS SHAFER: As you recall, I said that

22 Mr. Keppler had told me, verbally, that indeed we were,

23 that we, that the Midland section was going to write

i
24 a modified SALP report. And this certainly clarifies !

l

ii

| 25 what Mr. Keppler was talking about.
|

t
'
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i MS. BERNABEI: At this time, I would move

2 into evidence all those exhibits that are not yet in

3 evidence.

4 MR. MILLER: You got to do better than that.

5 MS. BERNABEI: 60 through 63.

e CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I know 60 through 63

7 has not been offered.

a JUDGE COWAN: You didn't give a number.

9 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I assume it is 63.

io MR. MILLER: 58 and 59 have not been offered

it either.

32 JUDGE HARBOUR: Exhibit 58 was Mr. Cook's

i3 response and we were going to wait on that. But no

i4 exhibits beyond Stamiris 57 have been offered or to be

is admitted into evidence.

ie MS. BERNABEI: Then I would offer 59, 60,

iv 61 and 62 and 63. 59 is a corrected copy of, thanks to,
,

l

18 Mr. Harrison, and that is the memorandum, the cover

i, page which is the October 1, 1981 memorandum for Mr.

|
'

Boyd from Mr. Pirtle regarding the supplemental.zo

21 MR. MILLER: 59 is the handwritten note.

JUDGE HARBOUR: 60 is the Pirtle to Boyd.22

| MR. MILLER: The only document to which I have23
i

i

24 an objection is the document that has been offered

2's Stamiris Exhibit 63. I just don't think what the NRC's

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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1 plans are with respect to a SALP appraisal for the

2 Midland project is any relevance to the issues in this

3 proceeding.

4 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Well, what about the

5 Staff? Does anybody have any objections to 60, because

8 of authentication and no personal, really being familiar

7 with it?

e MR. MILLER: I believe that it would probably

9 be authenticated under the business records exception

to to the hearsay rule. And we don't object to it.

11 MR. WILCOVE: Staff is willing to stipulate

12 to the authenticity of all of the documents. If Mr.

is Miller is finished expounding his objection to the

14 last document, I would like to respond briefly.
e

is I would agree with Mr. Miller that any line

te of questioning as to what, what will be done with the

17 next SALP is not all that relevant, except that I would

is note there was discussion of a decision to postpone

19 the SALP report. And I think it would be beneficial

2o to the record now that the determination has been made

2: to do a report, that the circle be completed and to

22 that extent, I would not object to that one document
,

23 going into the record.

24 Quite frankly, it is not that extensive a
|
!

as document. It is a fairly concise -- certainly it would
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'
not be harmful to the record in any way. And we

* would propose to move it.

3 MS. BERNABEI: That is why it was offered.

*
There is an indication that SALP is not going to be

5 done and it is closing the loop as Mr. Wilcove sug-
e

.

gested.

7 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I think the record will

a
let -- we are not ruling now on 59 -- on 58, I'm sorry,

' we are not ruling on that. We' recognize the last one

' will have limited value, so those will all be admitted

'' into evidence. 59, 60, 61, 62 and 63 will be admitted

i2 into evidence. And now we will take a break fo r every-

'3 body.
i

(The documents referred to, |
'd

!
'5 '

previously marked Stamiris

15 Exhibit Nos. 59, 60, 61, 62 and

'7 63 for identification, were

is
received in evidence.) 4

I
'9 (Brief recess.)

| 20

21

i
22 |

,

23

24

25
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racass.)1 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I guess we can proceed.

2 MS. BERNABEI: I just have one moEe question,

3 generally, regarding the SALP area then Miss Stamiris

4 will start her examination on the Diesel Generator

5 Building inspection.

6 BY MS. BERNABEI:

7 Q Does the panel have an opinion whether the

a licensee's quality assurance area improved since the

9 SALP report?
,

to CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: What are you talking

it about now, SALP 2, since the SALP 2 report?

12 MS. BERNABEI: That is correct. Which

13 covers July 1st, 1980.

14 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I just wanted the

is record to reflect what you are talking about.

ie WITNESS SHAFER: Was that the QA area?

17 MS. BERNABEI: That is correct.
,

is WITNESS SHAFER: We would say that the Diesel
!

is Generator Building inspection, the construction com- i

|,

2o pletion program is representative of a problem.

21 MS. BERNABEI: A continuing problem?

22 WITNESS SHAFER: Yes.

23 MR. MILLER: Well, excuse me. I think it would
!

24 be helpful to the record if perhaps the witnesses,

as as well, if they would review what the quality assurance

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES,
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' evaluation was in the SALP 2 period.

* WITNESS SHAFER: I did.

8 MS. BERNABEI: I think that the licensee's

# attorney should be directed not to direct the witnesses

* how to answer. I assume they are intelligent enough

* to understand the questions. I don't think he should

7 be directing them to change their answers.

a CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: They didn't precisely
,

8 answer your question. They are talking about improve-

'O ments.

'' CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: The question was, whether

12 there had been any improvement since the SALP 2 period.

13 WITNESS SHAFER: There has been no improvement {
|'d since the SALP 2 period. i

i

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Do you all agree? |
'5

|

'8 WITNESS GARDNER: Yes, I agree.

'7 WITNESS LANDSMAN: Yes, I agree.

is BY MS. BERNABEI:

1
'S Q Have there been any improvements in the '

,

2o soils area since the SALP 2 --

28 MR. MILLER: I believe that was asked and

22 answered yesterday.

|
23 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I think that was asked I

24 and answered yesterday.

as MS. BERNABEI: Then I withdraw'it.
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i Miss Stamiris wanted to question them on the

* Diesel Generator Building inspection, and the licensee's

' response.

* CROSS EXAMINATION

s BY MS. STAMIRIS:

e Q I'll start my questioning and -- I'm sorry,

7 ysll need a minute to find my notes of my questions

e and my first exhibit.

* Miss Bernabei has already questioned on the

'O area about the soils and the plant, QC qualifications

i' and recertification efforts, and I'm only going to

12 ask a few questions about how that led into, if it does,

'3 the Diesel Generator Building inspection report. And

'' I would like to ask Mr. Landsman, would you agree that

'5 the underlying dispute between the NRC and the Con-

is sumers Power Company on this issue regarding QC quali-

17 fiCation and recertification during. the September 1982

is time frame, that the bottom line on this issue was

'S whether the QC qualifications concerns only certifica-

2o tion as represented in the September 24, 1982 CAL

2: wherein the soils area alone or were more widespread

( 22 to the rest of the plant?

23 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) It was only the soils

24 area.

| as Q I know that the soils area was identified

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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.
in September 24, 982 CAL, but was there an underlyingi

2 dispute or area of concern, I should say disagreement,

3 between the NRC and Consumers as to whether or not

4 the problem went beyond the soils area as to whether or

s not there also were concerns on certification for

e quality control in general?

7 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) The NRC had a concern

a of whether the items which were identified in the soils

e area can be extended into the balance of the plant.

io O And did you raise this concern to the

: Applicant?

i2 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) Yes, we did,

is Q In what manner?

i4 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) In an exit meeting that

is we had on site prior to the issuance of the CAL. It

ie was also in the last paragraph of the CAL.

|i7 Q Okay, didn't Consumers Power Company, Mr.
!

is Landsman, agree from the start that the soils QC

qualification issue represented a problem in need ofr to

2o correction? I mean when we are talking about soils

alone, not the generic control? -2,

MR. WILCOVE: I think that Miss Stamiris| 22
|
'

needs to specify what she means by that.23

24 MS. STAMIRIS: If I could finish my' question-

as ing, I will.
,

!
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'
MR. WILCOVE: I'm sorry, I didn't know you

2
weren't finished.

*
BY MS. STAMIRIS:

#
Q Did Consumers Power management agree from the

*
start, when you first raised these issues with them that

*
the QC qualifications area represented a problem in

7
need of corrections or was this another example of the

a NRC. exerting their influence?

*9-4

To

11

12

13

14 *

15

16

17-

le

19

20

21

22

23

24 !

|
25
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i
o nfluence? MR. MILLER: I'm going to object. Mrs.

2
Stamiris represented when she started this hearing that

3
she would have a few questions on the Diesel Generator

4
Building inspections. Now, we are at the point that

5
she is covering ground either was specifically covered

a
by Miss Bernabei or should have been, given the subject

7
matter breakdown between Miss Stamiris and Miss

8
Bernabei.

*
MS. STAMIRIS: Well, I'm trying to establish

to
whether or not the problems relating to soils qualifica-

it
tion and recertification did indeed serve as a fore-

12
runner or were instrumental leading to the need to look

'
farther with the Diesel Generator Building inspection

14
report.

15
MR. MILLER: That is a different question

16
to me.

MS. STAMIRIS: I'know that is a different

la
question, but I didn't want to determine first-- --

'' of all, who made -- I think that there was an area

*
of disagreement between the Staff and the Applicant

*' during this time period as to whether certain problems

2 were narrow or generic. And I think it is related

* directly to the Diesel Generator Building inspection

**
report. And I would like to determine who got that

25
on the right path or whether it was something done
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i on their own initiative.

'
2 Judge Bechhoefer, I think I could ask the

s question a different way.

4 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I think I know what you

s are driving at.

6 BY MS. STAMIRIS:

7 Q Did Consumers Power, Mr. Landsman, in this

a time frame, do you think that Consumers Power Company,

9 did they indicate to you that they believed that the

io identified soils, the identified soils quality control

it and qualification problems warranted a broader look

12 at the rest of the plant in terms of the QC qualifica-

i3 tions of the site wide conditions?

i4 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) I think after the exit

is meeting they just asked us if we thought this could

te be extended to the balance of the plant.

17 Q And did they indeed encourage you to look at

is the balance of the plant to confirm or each some con-;

|

| is clusion as to whether or not they had problems beyond
!

2o the soils area?

| 2i A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) No, they just raised a
l

22 question after the exit meeting.

23 Q There was a September 29 meeting on the

i qualification efforts, and at that meeting, was that24

25 September 29, 1982 meeting held to resolve the question
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' as to whether or not the soils qualification problem
i

2 and the stop work needed to be extended to the rest of

* the plant?

4 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) Yes, it was.

*
Q And what was the decision reached at the Septem-

* ber 29th meeting in that regard?

7 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) I don't think there was-

e a decision reached on September 29th.

* Q Didn't the NRC members at the September 29th

'O meeting have a caucus at lunch or take a recess to

' caucus and get together to make a decision on that

12 matter, which I think Mr. Warnick then announced after

'3 the caucus?

'4 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) We had a caucus. I don't

'5 remember what the decision was.

'' O Mr. Shafer, were you at that meeting?

17 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes, I was and I do recall

18 the caucus.

8 In effect, the question was, should we

2e recommend, we, meaning the Midland section, should we

21 recommend to Mr. Keppler to shut down the rest of the

22 safety related work at the facility. And Miss Stamiris,

23 I believe you were there, the caucus lasted much longer

24 than what we thought would be a ten minute caucus,

as We didn't have any decisions as to with regard --
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' whether they should or should not. But by the time

a we came to a resolution of what we could do, and that

3 is what Mr. Warnick informed the licensee at that time.

4 Q Would you explain?

s A (WITNESS SHAFER) If I could spend a few

6 minutes discussing that meeting --

7 MR. MILLE R : Excuse me, Mr. Shafer.

a MS. STAMIRIS: Just tell me what was decided

8 and announced after that meeting, that caucus?

to A (WITNESS S H AFE R) The decision was that we

it would not recommend to Mr. Keppler that a shutdown of

12 the safety related activities take place.

13 BY MS. STAMIRIS:

14 Q What was the basis for that decision?

15 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Mr. Warnick essentially

te polled the Staff and the decision, if you will, demo-

17 cratically, indicated that this was the majority

te consensus. We did not have adequate information to

i is make that recommendation.

2o Q I didn't ask you the process, how you came

at to that decision. I asked you what the basis of that

22 decision was?

23 MR. MILLER: I believe that question was

24 just answered by Mr. Shafer.

25 MS. STAMIRIS: By a majority consensus.
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1

But what I wanted to know was what was that majority
2

consensus. What were the underlying reasons that formed
3

the basis of the --
4

MR. MILLER: Perhaps the court reporter

5
could read back the answer to the last question which

6
I believe not only explains the process, but as well

7
the NRC's Staff decision.

a
CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I believe there was --

9
there wasn't enough information to warrant a shutdown,

io
essentially. I will consider that the basis. Let me

11
interrupt. Were either, any of you trying to explain

12
in one of your previous answers, you were sort of

'
cut off in the middle.

14
9-5

15

16

17
!

18

,

19

20

21

22

23

24

25
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middle.8 WITNESS SHAFER: I recognized the first day

a when we discussed the QC training, retraining and all

the activities during the period of August to the pres-

4 ent, there was some confusion, and I was going to lay

5 some groundwork so it would be better understood as to

e what was going on at that time. The reason I volunteered

7 to discuss this issue with Mrs. Stamiris was because

e it was a formal discovery and I did talk to her about

e it, and I think I remember what I told her.

10 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I think you should do

'1 that, because if there is any cofusion, I think maybe

i2 it will clear it up, or if there is a misunderstanding.

i3 I realize it is outside the area of this examination,

14 but I think it would be better if there is any misunder-

'5 standing that it should be cleared up.

te MR. MILLER: Mr. Shafer raises another issue.

17 I want to get on with this as much as anybody else,

is When he refers to a formal discovery with Miss Stamiris,

to that was a process which Applicant nor counsel par-

20 ticipated. To characterize it as discovery is simply

21 wrong, because it was simply a communication between

22 two parties in which a third party was excluded. And

23 there is obviously no way of controling nor necessarily

24 should there be parties communicating with one

25 another. And I suggest that it is conducted somehow
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8 in accordance with the rules that usually govern dis-

2 covery is simply erroneous.

3 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: What I was more interested
d in -- discovery, but if there is any misunderstanding,
5 I don't want these misunderstandings to serve for a

6 whole line of questioning. I don't think that would

7 help the record either. I think if any clarification is

e needed, it would be - you are welcome to do so.

9 WITNESS SHAFER: I would like to start back

10 at the time of August when the Midland section was

11 formed. You will recall, as we said, it was one of our

12 recommendations to Mr. Keppler that Consumers assume

responsibility for the quality control function.13

s

14 In order to expedite that, I did not hesitate to inform

15 the licensee that this was going to be a recommendation.

16 However, we also stipulated, and this is not written
i

|
17 anywhere, we did inform them that when they assume the

|
t

te QC function, we expect them to recertify the QC inspec-
to tors to their standards which were in MG 452.6,

.

| zo 1978, as opposed to that same standard of 1972 vintage.
i
'

t10 21

22

23

24

25
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CH Alii'.AN BECHHOEFER: Was Bechtel using

1 that? |
'

3 WITNESS SHAFER: Bechtel was using the older

4 standard. Bechtel was committed to tho 1972 standard.

s And then I believe I said 1978 for the later revision.

e I believe it is 1976.

7 BY WITNESS SHAFER: (Continuing)

e A That condition, once the licensee said

"Yes, we will go ahead and recertify these QC9

io inspectors," at that time is when Dr. Landsman and
,

i

is Mr. Gardner proceeded to the site on September 23 and

in 24 and the resultant confirmatory action letter was

33 issued.

i4 We were not satisfied with the examinations

is that were being given at that time.

is We then, I believe during that week, informed

17 the licensee that we expected written examinations,
.

is and I believe I recall that later revision standard
i

is also called for written examinations.

2o Nevertheless, it brings us now to

2: September 29 at a public meeting wherein the licensee

22 was going to describe the training program and how it

23 was going to affect the balance of the plant QC

24 personnel.

as At that meeting they identified the one
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portion of the examination for QC inspectors which was |i

2 a programmatic written exam, closed book. Another

3 portion was a written exam on the particular

4 procedure that the QC inspector was qualifying to.

s And then, finally, there was a demonstrating exam.

e That is, it was a walk-through with a QC inspector.

7 At that meeting one of the licensee

a representatives in the back, behind the table -- we

9 Were facing each other -- made a statement, in fact,

io that because of all the retraining that had been

is committed to during 1981 as a result of the hanger

12 and electrical problems, that they felt that they

i3 could continue working in those areas because these

i4 people were indeed better trained.

is This section caucused very shortly at the

se table then. We could not confirm that particular

17 statement. That is, we had not looked at the balance
i

is of plant soils OC work activities.

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Wait a minute.is

2o " Balance of plant -"

WITNESS SHAFER: Non-soils.21

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Non-soi1s, okay. I22

23 just didn't hear you.
,

24 JUDGE COWAN: No; he didn't say that. He

25 left the "non" out.
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WITNESS SHAFER: I left the "non" out.
_

2 BY WITNESS SHAFER: (Continuing) '

s A It was at that time, once we had made a

4 decision not to make a recommendation, it was because '

e

s we did not have the information as to the quality of )' ,
~ -

p >ve;,e QC inspection taking place in the non-soils area, -

~

7 and that gave rise, ultimately, to our decision to
,

-

a do the Diesel Generator Building inspection.
~

9 BY MS. STAMIRIS:

to Q When you spoke of the meeting and the caucus

is at which these decisions were reached on the 29th, -

2 am I -- now, am I correct in understanding that all of
~

the decisions you have just described were reachedi3 ,

i4 during that September 29th caucus, or was it more' .

is narrow at that particular time? Was som'e of this
_ '. _

is already reached prior to September 29th? -

17 A (WITNESS SHAFER) It was not reached, in my
-

is mind, prior to that time.

Q Now, when you said that there was' setig

2o unanimous agreement on this and that was why the caucus

at took longer than expected, can you tell me who
'

basically felt that the ultimate recommendationsit-
,22 ,

the ultimate recommendations that were made, can youc
as

tell me who it was that felt that those were the24

_

as proper course of action? ^
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* ** -

n m ,-

y f I'm going' to strike that question.
*a

,
.~

,
, .,

'
2' 'O CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER:" I'm.a li ttle - conf used-

,

/ -
~~ s -

3 as to what the question was. '

,

.

' ,s MS. STAMIN~3.S : -Ves .
'

4

~

~/ / Sj CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: WhE' agreed with the
, .

,
.. , ,

e decision or .who didn" t disagree?
_

-

,.
,

/ i c .i,
.' ,;.

.

<
.

~ .~

- a/ /
_

,J
'

ask - '7- MS. STAMIRIS: I meant M~.-
'

,
< s

,CHAIRMAM/3ECHHOEFER: Wh'o a% reed dr who
'/ . , _
,

e disagreed? ,''
,-

10- MS. STAMIRIS: Well, I need tonask a,,
-

'
' l' clarifying question.-

,.
~~

.t2 BY MS. STAMIRIS:

13 Q , Mr. Shafer[would I correct in, assuming
~

84 that the decis' inn anno,unced on'dhptember 29th after

represented the majority opinion;which5
, thatsNRC caucus

.-

'^
16 you previously referred to, as opposed to some sort ofs

_

. , , ,

compromise between the two sides,?17'

, /- 18

'10-2 to'
'

c

/

20
.

*
:; <
's

,

,

-
21 -

,,
,

..

22
,

,

i
'23
'

,

~

24

25
'

..

,
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,

1 A (WITNESS SHAFER) It represented the majority

2 opinion of the Midland section.

3 Q Now, can you tell me who it was that

' supported that majority announced decision?

s A (WITNESS SHAFER) It would be much easier

8 to tell you who did not.

. 7 Q Okay.

s A (WITNESS SHAFER) That was Dr. Landsman.

o Q Was there anyone else besides Dr. Landsman

'O who did not support that majority decision?

11 A (WITNESS SHAFER) No.

12 0 Can you tell me what the basis for the

'3 majority decision was?

'd MR. MILLER: I object. That has been

'5 answered.

ie BY MS. STAMIRIS:
i

" Q Oh, I'm sorry. I do remember what he said

18 before as far as.the basis being that there was not

'S sufficient information.

2o And so I'd like to ask you now, were there

21 any bases beyond the lack of sufficient information

22 upon which that decision was made?

23 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Any one of you who

24 knows can answer.

25
|
l TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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i BY WITNESS SHAFER:
1

'
2 A Speaking for the Midland section, I don't

3 recall any other concerns.

4 BY MS. STAMIRIS:

s Q No, but were there any positive comments

e made at that caucus meeting that directed you toward

7 the decision not to stop soils work in the -- or not

a to stop the balance of the plant work until the

e certification effort was complete? |
|

io A (WITNESS GARDNER) I don't recall any i

ti positive comments.

12 I think the thrust of our problem in even

is coming up with a majority opinion or even coming up

i4 with an opinion at all was on the one hand we had QC

is certifications in the soils area which we thought were

I'm talking about recertificationsis less than correct --

17 actually -- and on the other hand we were addressing

is the ongoing balance of plant work. So the question

is was based on what we have just seen with recertifications,

ao irregularities in the soils area, should we, based on

ai that, recommend suspension of work in the balance of

22 plant. |

23 The majority of us.said and I'm speaking--

24 mostly for myself and not a recollection of the

as arguments or discussions that other people had -- that

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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we don't have enough information to extrapolate fromi

2 the problems with the soils recertification to a

a position where we could recommend suspension of the

4 balance of plant work.

s Q Mr. Gardner, you were, then, present and

6 involved in that caucus at the September 29th meeting?

7 A (WITNESS GARDNER) Yes, I was,

a Q Were the previous problems which you were

e involved with regarding qualifications of electrical

to workers, such as were raised in the May '81 quality

si inspection and followed through on subsequently, were

in those taken into consideration when determining

i3 whether there was a basis to extend the CAL, basically,

i4 beyond the soils area?

is A (WITNESS GARDNER) Yes, and I would also

is say that, as I said before in the previous testimony

17 that that -- no; excuse me -- the cable ins talla tion

| is irregularities and the problems with the pipe support

installations had already led us to require theis

2o licensee to recertify all QC inspectors.

2i Of course, when we made the decision that

baced on those two problems we would require the22

licensee to recertify all QC inspectors, we determined23

,that that was sufficient corrective action that the24

| 25 licensee would have to take to address those two
|l
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concerns.

a Q Okay. You said in your answer that you had
..

3 required the licensee to perform what I'll

4 characterize as the resolution of the qualification

s problems in soils and in hangers. Is that a correct

characterization of what you just said?e

10-3 7
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i A (WITNESS GARDNER) The cables.

2 O I'm sorry; in electrical and in hangers?

3 A (WITNESS GARDNER) Yes.

* O Okay. If you had two previous examples,

5 being electrical and hangers, prior to the example

8 that was now of concern in the soils and in both of

7 those previous examples you had found -- you know,

e I want to ask you, in the electrical area, had you

8 found, when you first identified the problem, that

'O Consumers Power Company was not adequately controling

'' the qualifications of the electrical workers?

12 MR. MILLER: Excuse me. Could I have that

'3 question read back again? I think --

'd MS. STAMIRIS: I'll rephrase it, or try and

'5 reword the question.

'8 BY MS. STAMIRIS:

" Q Mr. Gardner, when you first identified the
|

"' problem with the electrical work -- and I believe

'' that was in inspection 81127i
|

| 2o A (WITNESS GARDNER) Yes.

2' O When you made that initial identification

22 and in your subacquent probing into this, did you

23 determine that Consumers Power Company had not

|
24

| exercised adequate controls in the area of

as qualifications of electrical workers?

| TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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' MR. MILLER: I'm going to object. Really,

2 we're not moving towards the Diesel Generator Building

inspection, we're moving backwards in time away from8

* it.

5 I don't know what relevance this has to the

e identified area of Mrs. Stamiris' examination.
7 MS. STAMIRIS: Well, I'm sorry that we're

a having to go back into things that I did not intend

8 to go back in, but, as often happens in my
,

'O cross-examination, I start on a direct path and

" some problems crop up that I did not know were going

'a to crop up, and they are indeed extremely relevant,

83 because we are trying to determine at this point

'd whether or not we were looking at an isolated incident

regarding qualifications in the soils area as what'5

'S has basically been presented so far or was it indeed

'7 not an isolated incident but the third such example
I

is that needs to be considered leading up to the Diesel |

'' Generator Building.
!

|

| MR. MILLER: Excuse me. The electrical2o
i

quality control inspector certification was the2'

22 subject of separate testimony some months ago, maybe

23 even a year ago now, by Mr. Gardner and others.
|

2* The testimony we've heard, I believe, f

as Wednesday of this week was represented by Ms. Bernabei I
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1 to be addressing the qualification of quality control

2 inspector issue and we were told when Mrs. Stamiris

3 started her examination that this was going to be

4 just a few questions leading into the Diesel

5 Generator Building inspection.

e We've now spent about a half hour and we're

7 going back to the electrical quality control

e inspector certification issue.

e I object on the grounds cf relevance.

to MS. STAMIRIS: I'm trying to establish the

ti history of - .

12 (Discussion had off the
t

is record.) ;
;

i4 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I thin'k we'll sustain

is this objection.

ie I don't think you have to go that far back

17 to get into the problems in this area which may have

is arisen in the Diesel Generator Building inspection.
I

19 MS. STAMIRIS: Okay, I'll try and stick
.

20 with --

2 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I suggest you sort of

22 go toward that inspection rather than going backward.

10-4 23

|
24

25
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back- |

word
1 MS. STAMIRIS: Well, I do need to examine

2 the statements that were made about this

3 September 29th meeting, so I'll try and stick with

4 that.

5 BY MS. STAMIRIS:

6 Q And, Dr. Landsman, since you were the person

7 who did not agree with the concensus that the

e qualification and recertification effort did not need

8 to be expanded -- well, that a stop work in the

|
10 other areas did not need to take place, I'd like to '

11 ask you, what was your basis for disagreeing with the

12 majority during the caucus that day?

83 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) One of the reasons that
,

'd the rest of the team decided not to shut the plant

'5 down that morning was that the licensee promised to

te reinspect everything that they recertified that an
!

inspector who was taking a recertification exam, if I17

is he failed it, he would -- they would go back and

19 reinspect everything he did.

2o I remember that was one of the things that

21 we had discussed at length.

22 But my basis for making my recommendation to
,

23 shutdown the plant that morning was I thought we had

24 enough indicators for the past 12 years of what was

as going on out there, and I just voiced my opinion

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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1

8 at that meeting that I thought, in my own mind, that I '

2 had enough basis. And, as it turns out, as the Diesel I

3 Generator Building inspection showed, I guess I was

4 more right than wrong.

s O Mr. Landsman when you were expressing those

e opinions during that caucus, were you taking into

7 Consideration such things as the qualification

a problems that have been previously established in

9 this record regarding.the electrical area and

to regarding the pipe hanger supports and that work?

in A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) No. As a matter of

12 fact, I had a 54-page document that went to the ACRS

13 Board on the history of the Midland plant, and I was

basing my opinion on that. That had everything that14

you ever wanted to know about the Midland plant inis

te there.
,

17 Q Was that 54-page document for the ACRS

I

is prepared by the NRC? |
|

| is A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) Yes, it was, i

1
;

2o Q Do any of you know whether that 54-page
!

t

21 document summarizing the history of the Midland |
'

,

22 plant was made a part of the public record? ;

i

23 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) I'm pretty sure if we
|

| ;

24 sent it to the ACRS everyone on the service list,|

25 I'm sure, got a copy. j
!
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1 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I believe we also sent

i
2 that to the NRR with a recommendation of Bcard

3 notification.

4 MR. WILCOVE: .Mr. Chairman, Mr. Hood

5 advises me that it was a Board notification item.

e BY MS. STAMIRIS:

7 Q Would that be the November -- or it was a

a cover letter from Mr. Novak to the ACRS that went

through a chronology of events at Midland?9

10 A (WITNESS GARDNER) Yes. In fact, I wrote

11 the document.

12 0 Thank you. I just wanted to identify that.

13 Now, Mr. Landsman, going back to the promise

14 which you mentioned that had been made by consumers

15 Power Company to reinspect everything that the failed

QC qualification examinees didn't meet -- I didn'tto

17 phrase that very well. If you understand my question,

maybe you should state what happened'in regards to thatis
i

19 promise, What happened subsequent to that promise.
'

2o A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) Well, one of the reasons

ai I was able to go along, I think, with the group after

22 we all had talked it out was it was based on that

23 promise by the licensee, and I think that was one of
this is my opinion -- I thought24 the main reasons I --

25 that's why a lot of the other members of the Midland ,

_!
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1 team agreed not to shut the plant down. If an
.

2 inspector failed an exam, they were going to go back

3 and reinspect everything he failed.

4 Subsequently to that I don't have the--

5 dates -- we got into discussions on site with the

6 licensee because it appeared they weren't going to

7 reinspect everything that failed inspectors inspected.

10-5 a
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Q What was the NRC's response to that?

2 I would like Mr. Landsman -- well, first of'

3 all -- I mean, I want everyone's opinion, but I would

4 like Mr. Landsman to answer it first, and then

5 Mr. Shafer, please.
-

6 A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) I think the licensee

7 said we had another misunderstanding, that they only

a said they would -- if I remember the discussion --

o they didn't really mean what we heard them say -- that

to was added -- he would have a second chance to pass the

it exam and if he didn't pass that one they might

possibly inspect it, and we had various discussions '

82

is with them on whether we were talking -- whether they
,

84- meant the programmatic part of the exam or the actual

15 technical part.

ie I don't know if we ever resolved that

17 issue, actually.

18 Q Do you know any I & E reports or other

19 documents in which this general area of discussion

2o is memorialized?

21 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I would like to comment

22 very quickly on how this issue was resolved, in fact.

23 I recall meeting with Mr. Wells regarding

24 the misunderstanding as to when a re-examining had to
.

25 take place.
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i Our position was that if he failed the

2 programmatic exam once that was enough to cause a

3 reinspection of the QC work performed by that

4 individual.

5 And I recall correctly that Mr. Wells was

e of the opinion it was either the second time or third

7 time that a failure took place,

a I don't believe that it went any further

9 than that. And Mr. Gardner was at this meeting with

to Mr. Wells. That was the position we took.

11 MR. MILLER: I'd like to observe for the record

12 that this is an area that Mr. Shafer, I believe,

is testified about two days ago, and this really shows

14 the unworkability of dividing up issues between

15 Mrs. Stamiris and Ms. Bernabei. There's no discipline

is being asserted on the part of the questioners.

17 MS. BERNABEI: Well, I'll really have to

is disagree. This is not ground I covered before.
i

19 Mrs. Stamiris is attempting to lay the

2o groundwork for the Diesel Generator Building
|

2 inspection and why it was conducted. I think that

22 provides a proper framework to understand the

23 inspection and its importance.
:

24 This is not ground I covered. I questioned |
|
*

25 generally about the recertification problem.
_._
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i As far as I know, there's no answer on the

e record as to whether or not Consumers ever did do

3 reinspections, as, apparently, they committed in this

4 meeting for all those trainees who failed.

s CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I thought there was

e something about them being superceded by the CCP

Commitment.7

e MR. MILLER: That's correct.

MR. WILCOVE: That's my understanding as well.9

(Discussion had off theso

record.)si

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I think you should tryi2

to move on. They did say this was superceded, and I
i3

don't think that we have to cover that in any more34

is detail. That question was covered.

BY MS. STAMIRIS:is

i7 Q You have explained, Mr. Shafer -- I don't

want to go over anything that has been explained.is

What I want to ask is: Were there anyi,

reasons beyond those that you have already explained2o

with regard to the connection between the soils
ai

requalification issues and the Diesel Generator
22

Building inspection? Were there other reasons that23

led you to conduct the Diesel Generator Building2,

as inspection?
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1 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes.

2 Q Could you explain that?

3 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Essentially what we were

d looking for is current information. The information

5 that was available as a result of the 1981 inspection

e involving hangers and conduit would not have been

7 adequate for us to recommend to management that we

-

e now pursue a 1982 something that we had not looked

8 at for a period of time, and that was one of the

10 reasons we -- and Mr. Cook was the gentleman who

il suggested -- Rcn Cook -- that we look at current work

12 that had taken place in the last 12 months, and it

13 was his advice that there had been work in progress

84 in the Diesel Generator Building.
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'bidg. ' Q So would I be correct in understanding,

* then, that the work that you have recently inspected

' in Report 8222 for the Diesel Generator Building

# essentially'is'a report on work that was done in 1982?

* A (WITNESS SHAFER) No, we recognized that

* all the work on the Diesel Generator Building could

7 not have been done just during that time period,

* We looked at it very carefully, and I think

* we would have to say that the work in the Diesel

' Generator Building started once they removed all the

'' sand from the building, so there is some period of

'' time of -- I don't recall exactly when the sand was

' removed. ,,

'#
Q I didn't mean to limit you to -- I didn't

'' ask whether all the work that you inspected related --

'' or had been done in 1982, but if you or any of the

" others know -- you previously said.in your answer

'* that the reason you chose the Diesel Generator

'' Building to look at was because you thought it

* represented current information, some of the more

*' recent work that was done, is that correct?

** A (WITNESS SHAFER) That is correct.

**
Q And what, roughly, is the time frame for

** this more recent work that you were indeed looking at

25
during the Diesel Generator Building inspection?
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1 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I believe I tried to

2 identify that as best I could. We felt that there

3 had been work taking place in the last 12 months and

4 that was representative, and there was probably work

5 that took place since the time the sand was. removed

e from the inside of the building.

7 0 I mean, you can't make any rough

e assessments of whether it was like closer to 80 percent

9 of the work represented, work from 1982?

10 MR. WILCOVE: Mr. Chairman, I believe

11 Mr. Shafer said that he tried to give a description

i2 as best he could. I don't know what the point of

'3 trying to establish --

84 CHAI RMAN BECHHOEFER: I can perceive the

'5 point, but - .

to (Discussion had off the

17 record.)

is JUDGE COWAN: I think you're trying to ask

to him what percentage of the work that they encountered

2o on this inspection had been done in the last 12

21 months.

22 MS. STAMIRIS: That's right.

23 JUDGE COWAN: He may not know, but that

24 looks like a good question to me.

6

as WITNESS LANDSMAN: Is that a question?
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1 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: That's one that we'd .

2 like to have you answer, if you can.

3 MS. STAMIRIS: That's what I was trying to

4 ask, yes.

s JUDGE COWAN: I don't want to put words in

e her mouth, but --

7 MS. STAMIRIS: That's exactly my question,

a CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Okay, you may answer it.

9 BY WITNESS LANDSMAN:

10 A We don't know. The point that Mr. Shafer

11 was trying to make, in talking over with Mr. Cook,

12 we wanted to go into a building where we knew it would

is be the most recent work, not so much that it was the

14 last 12 months, but we knew, for instance, if we wanted

is the Auxiliary Building, which has been under

te construction for 12 years, we wouldn't be sure what was

17 what.
I

is We knew in the DG Building, as Mr. Shafer was |
4

19 saying, whatever the date the sand was removed, it was

20 the most recent area to go into on the site where it

2: would be recent work.

22 BY MS. STAMIRIS:

23 Q Mr. Shafer, you said in your previous
,

24 answer that Ron Cook had come up with this idea and

25 that you didn't want to rely on some 1981 reports about
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i hangers and conduits. Did you have any specific

'
2 inspection reports in mind when you said that?

3 A (WITNESS SHAFER) No, I did not. I said we .

4 could not use 1981 information to make a recommendation
,

s to management, and that is why we sought a current

e work activity in order to -- in other words, to get

7 the information we said previously We didn't have.
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8 Q Okay. Mr. Gardner?
.

2 A (WITNESS GARDNER) I'd like to say, also,

3 as Mr. Shafer may or may not have pointed out -- I

cannot remember right now a- but several times the*

s licensee had indicated and I, in fact, testified, the

6 licendee had taken steps that they thought were

7 positive, such as the changes to the recertification

a of the QC inspectors, the training of the cable pulling

crews, the training of craft personnel in the8

o installation of supports, et cetera, and these were

' occurring, for instance, in 1981, and by picking a

'2 building such as the Diesel Generator Building, in

13 which current work was progressing, we were testing

'd whether or not these training sessions that the

'5 licensee was using as the basis for their corrective

se action were, in fact, working.

'7 Q These positive steps and, you know, training

is or retraining of craft that you just mentioned, would
!

you agree that this represents that the licensee had'8

2o been trying to solve this problem with qualifications

ai for quite some time?

22 A (WITNESS GARDNER) Why don't we just say

23 qualifications. As Mr. Landsman mentioned, there is

24 this report that was issued on the history of the

25 Midland plant through June or July, I believe, of 1982,
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i and part of the -- well, throughout the report,

2 every time a significant issue is brought up, a

s regulatory issue is brought up, the licensee has --

in addressing the issue, has retrained QC inspectors,4

s provided retraining for field engineering personnel,

e retrained the crafts through training sessions,

7 et cetera, et cetera.

s I think that, for myself, that part of the

9 reasons that -- well, part of the answers the licensee

to had been presenting as to the reason why they thought

si that the work going on before the Diesel Generator

2 Building inspection was acceptable was based, in part,

i3 on this upgraded training. And, of course, they

i4 thought that these training sessions were sufficient

is to allow the work to continue.

ie For us to establish whether that was correct

i7 or not, we had to find a manner in which we could

is inspect an area of the plant in which we were fairly

confident that work had been performed subsequent tois

ao these training and retraining episodes.

21 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I'd like one

clarification. I heard the words " recommendation to22

23 management."

24 First, which management is this? Region III
i

|25 Or --

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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1i WITNESS SHAFER: Yes, our recommendation '

2 would go to Mr. Warnick and/or Mr. Warnick and I would

3 carry that recommendation to Mr. Keppler.

4 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Had any recommendations

5 along this line been requested, or was the Midland

6 section proposing to make some recommendations of its

7 own?

e WITNESS SHAFER: We were proposing to make

8 recommendations ourselves.

10 BY MS. STAMIRIS:

l' Q Mr. Gardner, in response to your last answer

12 that essentially -- and this is my paraphrase, so

is correct me if I'm wrong -- that every t$me the licensee
'4 has come up with problems, and there is quite a history

5 of problems, that he has also come up with various

te changes and new programs and things to try and remedy

17 those problems, is that correct?

is A (WITNESS GARDNER) Well I think I was a

is little more specific than that in that I said when

2o there are significant problems that have been identified

and I'm using this report as a basis21 the licensee,-- --

22 in addressing corrective action as indicated -- that

they have provided retraining of various personnel as23

24 part of that corrective action.

25 0 And do you believe that the corrective action

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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and the retraining efforts or other changes that the1

i

2 licensee may have instituted has been successful in

3 stopping the flow of quality assurance / quality control

d problems at the Midland site?

5 A (WITNESS GARDNER) No.
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8 0 Then you were going to take.a closer look

2 at the Diesel Generator Building, as I understand it,

3 in order to come to terms with this question of the

d overall adequacy of quality assurance and quality

5 control at the Midland site in the more recent manner

6 which you've described?

7 A (WITNESS GARDNER) Well, before the Diesel

s Generator Building inspection, I could not answer

o that question that you just asked previously as yes or

'O no. But, at the time, we decided to get an answer as

11 to whether or not the training that the licensee had

'a provided and, of course, whether or not the installation

13 of the equipment in the plant was acceptable would

'' be determined -- would be best determined through an

'5 inspection of a portion of the plant in which recent

16 construction had taken place.

17 Q Would all of the panel members agree with

is the answers that Mr. Gardner has given, that basically

19 the purpose of the Diesel Generator Building inspection

2o was to determine the adequacy of previous efforts at

21 improvement?

22 A (WITNESS SHAFER) The objective of the

23 Diesel Generator Building was to do the hardware

24 inspection of the equipment in place, and we

25 essentially were looking at the quality of
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implementation or work implementation.i

2 O When you say that you are trying to

3 establish the quality of work implementation, that

4 would have -- that would also reflect on the adequacy

5 of the quality assurance and quality control, wouldn't

e it?

7 A (WITNESS SHAFER) We're trying to

a discriminate here very carefully between looking at a

quality program as opposed to looking at the actualo

io work that was accomplished.

si Q So I'm understanding that you were

12 interested in looking more at the implementation of

i3 their quality program than at the program itself with

i4 the end of determining the as-built condition of the

is plant?

ie A (WITNESS SHAFER) That is correct.

i7 Q Mr. Shafer, when you assumed your job as the

is head of the office of Special Cases from Mr. Keppler,
i

is were you told anything to the effect from Mr. Keppler

2o that he wanted to form your section in order to

resolve some of the uneasiness he had about not knowing
2i

what was wrong at the Midland plant and to take a hard22

look at the Midland plant to find out what the state23

of affairs was?24

25 MR. MILLER: I'm going to object again. It

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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i seems to me we're replowing ground that Ms. Bernabei

a covered, I think, this afternoon, but I'm not certain.

3 MR. WILCOVE: I would join in that

objection.4

s CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Yes, that particular

e question has been answered.

7 (Discussion had off the

a record.)

9 MS. STAMIRIS: I remember she was in this

to area, but I don't think that question was really asked

si or answered, and --

12 MR. MILLER: Well, that's the problem with

is two examiners. They can each articulate the same

thought with slightly dif f erent words. |i4

!

and I'm not goingis MS. STAMIRIS: Well, I --

to go into a whole se ries of questions, but I wasie

i7 at that June SALP meeting in Jackson where Mr. Keppler

is announced the formation of the Special Cases, and

is you said you were not there, Mr. Shafer, but I'm

20 asking you whether -- I mean, I want to ask

2 Mr. Landsman, who was at that meeting, if he remembers

,

that it was publicly expressed at the meeting that| 22
|

|

23 the purpose for forming the Office of Special Cases

24 and the new team for Midland was to take a hard look

25 at Midland to determine what the state of affairs was
TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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I so that the NRC could get a better handle on,

a resolving some of these open questions. ,/
. . ~
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8 MR. WILCOVE: Mr. Chairman, I think that

2' these gentlemen have already explained as best they

3 could their understanding of why the Of fice of Special

* Cases was created, and I think Dr. Landsman explained

5 as best he could his~ recollection of what Mr. Keppler

( e said at the June 29th meeting about it.
,

7 I would note that Mr. Keppler is going to

e ,be here in.a couple of days --

8 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I ws's going-to mention

that why not ask Mr. Keppler. He formed the section,'O

'1 so I think that would be ~more productive.

in I think-they have answered questions of

'3 that sort to the best of their ability.
<

'' MS. STAMIRIS: Will Mr. Shafer be here when

' '5 Mr. Keppler is,here?

'S CHAIRMAN'BECHHOEFER: Well, probably not,

'7 but that's --

is MS. STAMIRIS: Well, what I wanted to get is

'' Mr. Shafer's reaction and opinion on this matter,

2o 'and I thought- by my asking this question to

25 Mr. Landsman that Ifmight have jogged his memory a

22 littic bit in a different way that he might possibly

23 remember, and I think it would be a simple thing, if

24 he does now remember those statements being made, to

as allow'me to get Mr. Shafer's opinion.;
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10-9-2 i CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: ~I'm not sure what

2 difference it makes, so I think we will sustain the |

2 objection to that question and that line of

questioning.4

s BY MS. STAMIRIS:

e Q Mr. Shafer, do you believe that the Diesel

7 Generator Building inspection was undertaken in part

a to either prove or disspell the licensee's contention

e that they were basically having problems only in the

io soils area but not in the balance of the plant in 1982?

' Til il
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MR. MILLER: I'm going to object. These

a witnesses have given very formal answers to their

3 understanding why the Diesel Generator Building was --

4 and described as best they can the deliberation how

took place on December 1982,'and we are5 the caucus

6 really not making any progress at all toward the

7 actual inspection itself, which I understood to be

e the focus of Mrs. Stamiris' interrogation.

9 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I think we will allow

to the question. It should be divided up into two. We

11 don't know that the Applicant ever maintained the

12 premise and if you establish the premise, then you

is could ask whether that also was one of the reasons

14 for the inspection.

15 BY MS. STAMIRIS:.

1e Q I'll ask any of the panel members whether

they know whether -- do you believe that in the time17

is frame of approximately the fall of 1982 that Consumers

is was putting forth a position that their problems were

20 basically only in the soils area and not in the

21 balance of the plant?

22 A (WITNESS SHAFER) No, I don't.

23 Q You don't remember that position?

24 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I'm saying that I did not

as have that belief, and as I explained earlier, that

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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i the statement made in the September 29th meeting was

2 in fact related to the training, the training related

3 to the quality control inspectors and personnel was

4 as a result of previous problems identified in 1981.

5 And the focus of that meeting was to try to determine

a whether or not we should recommend to Mr. Keppler that

QC be recertified and requalified in the balance of the7

a plant. The licensee ultimately proposed a plan F.ow

they were going to do it at that time."

9

io Q Mr. Landsman or Mr. Gardner, did you have any

11 knowledge as to whether in this time period of the fall

12 of 1982 Consumers was professing the position that

is their problems did not go beyond the soils area in a

i4 significant way?

15 A (WITNESS GARDNER) Well personally, I think

te the licensee was not stating that they thought there

17 were problems in the balance of the plant. That would
|

is be normal for licensee to state that there is not
'

a problem in the balance plant or they have identified.i is

| 2o It is a very hard judgment for me to state
!

categorically yes or no other than to say that weai

22 haven't done an inspection in obtaining sufficient
,

23 knowledge for us to categorically state problems
!

!
;

; 24 existed or not, and the licensee had not through any
|

25 audits or whatever that was in such a scale, to say
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i whether the plant was satisfactory or not.

2 Q Mr. Landsman, focusing on what the licensee

s thought about their program at this time, would you

4 answer that question?

s A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) It was my opinion from

e all the meetings we had with them during that time

7 frame that they were telling the NRC that everything

a was okay in the balance of the plant.

9 Q Did he acknowledge that they had problems

to in the soils area?

i: A (WITNESS LANDSMAN) Well, in the

12 recertification area they never acknowledged they had

i3 problems in the soils area.

i4 MR. MILLER: I don't believe that was a

is responsive answer. She asked about a specific time

se period and he related to the institution of these

17 hearings,

is MS. BERNABEI: I asked him and he gave me a

is specific example, precisely what I was asking as to

ao whether the licensee had acknowledged that they had

21 problems in the soils area, and he gave a specific

22 example from the correct time frame of how they had

23 not.

24 I would like to identify for the record,

as September 22, 1982 letter from Mr. Daryl Hood, the
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;

1

i subject is summary of September 8, 1982 meeting on <

.

a the soils related quality assurance improvements. And

attached to Mr. Hood's previous letter is a3

4 September 7, 1982 draft of -- it doesn't say what the

s draft is to. I'm assuming it is a draft to their

e September 17, 1982 letter on quality assurance, and

I would like to identify this as Stamiris Exhibit 64,y

a and provide copies. I'm sorry, we thought they had

been found and I thought it was in the proper file,,

and I was just moving right into it.io

I would be happy to share my copy for partiesi,

to look at while I'm looking for the remaining copies.12

13

11-2 i4

15

*

16

i

17

18

19

20

21

22
|

23

24

25

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
REGISTERED PROFESSIONAL REPORTERS

NORFOLK, VIRGINI A

__ _



i
1

14966 l

11-2-1 I

copies
i BY MS. BERNABEI:

2 Q Mr. Shafer, had you had a chance to look

3 over this? I should -- I direct your attention to

4 the first page of the S'ptember 7th draft lettere

s which is attached to this,

e MR. WILCOVE: Mr. Chairman, could I ask if

7 Ms. Stamiris is departing from her question on the

a Diesel Generator Building?

9 MS. STAMIRIS: No, I'm still trying to get

to there, and I think I will get there once I get the

it response to this question.

12 MR. WILCOVE: I'm not going to object.

is Mrs. Stamiris has indicated she is almost there.

i4 BY MS. STAMARIS:

is O Mr. Shafer, have you looked at the first

is pege of the September 7th draft?

17 A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes, I have.

is Q Would you describe this? Well, how would you

is describe this second paragraph on the September 7, 1982

|

| 2o draft letter with the relationship of the SALP 1980-81
!

2: SALP report. I'm sorry, I have to withdraw that
;

22 question.j
!

'

23 Mr. Shafer, the last sentence on this page

24 indicates that the quality program -- I'm not ready,

25 I'll have to start again.
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: In the next to the last sentence which
4

2 reads that, " Follow up discussions with the NRR Staff

3 and Region III inspectors led to the conclusion that

the quality program in its definition was adequate.4

5 However, there was concern that certain aspects would

e not be or might not be satisfactorily implemented.

7 This was corroborated by the fact that the majority of

a NRC's recent inspection findings at the Midland site

e were in the soils area."

to Do you understand this to refer to the SALP
1

rating for quality assurance over all being averageis

I

.i2 and that -- well, I'll just ask that one question.

Do you think that was the basis for thei3

i4 statement that the quality program in its definition

is was adequate in the sentence I read?

is A (WITNESS SHAFER) The SALP addressed quality

i7 assurance as opposed to quality program. There was a

position taken sometime previously that the licenseeis

had a quality program and it was defined.is

2o Q But the problem was not with the program,

ni but more implementation?

MR. MILLER: That is what the exhibit says.
22

MS. STAMIRIS: Then I'll drop that question.23

BY MS. STAMIRIS:24

2s Q Does the last sentence on page, on the
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i September 7th draft indicate that the licensee

2 believes that the majority of the NRC recent

3 inspection findings at the Midland site have been in

4 the soils area?

s A (WITNESS SHAFER) That is what the draft

6 says.

7 Q Are you familiar with this draft to be able

a to determine that in fact the corrective action set

9 forth in the rest of this letter are actions directed

to to the soils area?

11 MR. MILLER: I really have to object. Once

t2 again, we happen to be wondering away from the Diesel

i3 Generator Building and quizzing these witnesses with

14 respect to the details of Consumers Power Company's

is quality assurance plan for the soils. area. .

ie MR. WILCOVE: I'm going to have to join in

17 that objection,,

l
|

| 18 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I can't see where you

is are going with this, with these series of questions
!

2o on this document.

21 MS. STAMIRIS: I would like to withdraw the

i 22 question and simply establish that if the licensee
!
l

! 23 did indeed have the position, that is, well, it is in

24 the letter that they had the position that their

25 problem was basically in the soils area. Would you
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I agree, Mr. Shafer, that their first attempt at reform

2 as far as quality assurance plan and this sort of

3 thing was directed to the soils area alone?

4 MR. MILLER: I object. Mr. Shafer has

5 already testified as far as he was concerned, Consumers

6 Power Company Was not represented to the NRC that the

7 problem Was limited to the soils area. So, it was

a simply no foundation there for asking him that

9 question. Dr. Landsman has a different view,

to MS. STAMIRIS: By Mr. Miller's objection,

it would I be correct in understanding that this draft

12 letter of September 7th from Consumers Power Company

is that states that the majority of the recent

14 inspection findings at the Midland site during the

is soils area does not accurately reflect Consumers Power's

te position?

17 MR. MILLEP: That is a completely different

is question. t

:

19 BY MS. STAMIRIS:

2o Q Mr. Shafer, I'll try a new set of questions

2 completely. I shouldn't have directed that to

22 Mr. Miller.

23 Mr. Shafer, you have previously testified

24 that you did not know that you -- did not know of a

25 position expressed by Consumers Power Company that

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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'' their problems were mainly in the soils area. Has

a that changed your previous testimony reading this

8 sentence?

4 MR. WILCOVE: I object. Since Mr. Shafer

s said that he did not believe there was a position as

e opposed to -- did not know there was one.

7 MS. STAMIRIS: I'm just trying to determine

a whether the reading of this last sentence changes

a what he said previously as to what Consumers Power was

their position was in 1982?to --

11 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: He can answer that.

12 WITNESS SHAFER: Judge Bechhoefer, I almost

:
is forgot what I said. I believe we were -- during the

14 time close to the Diesel Generator Building

is inspections, I was trying to determine from your

te question whether or not Consumers acknowledged that
,

17 there were problems in the non-soils area. I still

is believe that they were aware that they had or

certainly that we had concern in both the soils areais

20 and non-soils area. This is only one of two letters

25 that was issued on Septemoer 17th. The first

22 addressed the soils problem, the other one addressed

as the non-soils area. I believe Consumers' choice

: 24 to expedite this letter first or as quickly as

as possible, I guess, because of the soils work they

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
REGISTERED PROFESSION AL REPORTERS

NORFOLK, VIRGINIA

- . - , -_ - -- - ._..- . -- - . -- -- -- -_-_. . - . . - - - , . , - . . . - - ,



1197111-2-6

i wanted to do.

2 I was, as shown in Enclosure 1, I was

1

3 present when Mr. Mooney presented with the draft. '

4 And the decision by the NRR Staff at this time is that

s they would not accept the draft reports and as quickly,

e as possible, certainly within 14 days sent this to the

7 Board for the record.

11-3 e
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record,8 BY MS. STAMIRIS:

2 Q Then, do you believe that the September 17,

3 1982 record represents the draft for the Septembr 17,

4 1982 letter?

s A (WITNESS SHAFER) Yes, as it relates to soil.

6 MS. STAMIRIS: I would like to remove that

7 Stamiris Exhibit 64 be entered as evidence.

a MR. MILLER: Judge Bechhoefer, the draft

9 letter that is attached to this exhibit is a part of

to the prepared testimony, and the attachment of Consumers

is Power Company's witnesses. I don't know what this adds ;

12 to the record and I don't know what the relevance of

is it is. I don't know the reJevance of the general

i4 draft or the cover memorandum is any issue before the

15 Board. Certainly not to be the subject of Mrs. Stamiris'

16 interrogation into the Diesel Generator Building inspec-

17 tion.

is MS. STAMIRIS: I would like to respond to that.

to I believe that this draft represents significant dif-

2o ferences from the September 17 version of the same

2: letter. Now, I will make the caveat that I could be

22 wrong, because I just recently found out that there is

23 two September 17th letters that I wasn't previously;

|

24 unaware of. I could be remembering the wrong one.
|

j as But I can go back and confirm. But I think this is
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i significantly different than the final version. And if

a someone would direct me to which attachment that

3 September 17th version is, I'll look at it now.

4 MR. MILLER: The two letters are attachment

s E and F to Mr. Keppler's October 29.

e MR. WILCOVE: Mr. Chairman, I would add that

7 this letter, it may be appropriate to show this letter

a when Mr. Mooney is on the stand so that he could. testify

; e as to what he means by anything in the letter, his

io interpretation, what he intended, his understanding of

ii certain paragraphs, but this letter was not written

12 by anybody on the panel,

is CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: It was discussed at a

$4 meeting by one of the panel members.

is MS. STAMIRIS: And it has a cover letter from

is the NRC, and before we go any further, I would like to
,

17 ASN ~~

te CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I was going to add, I |

I'

don't see why it is particularly relevant to the Dieseli,

2o Generator Building.

2: MS. STAMIRIS: Would somebody tell me which

it is, is it Attachment E or Attachment F?22

|23 MR. MILLER: It is Attachment F.

24 MS. STAMIRIS: It is the precursor to --

as MR. MILLER: There are some changes or
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* reorganization.

2 MS. STAMIRIS: Is there any statement --

8 and I have to ask the witnesses on the stand. I'm

# trying to establish if there is any statement in the

5 September 17, 1982 version which says that this was

6 Corroborated by the fact that the majority of the

7 NRC recent inspection findings at the Midland site

a was in the soils area.

8 Are there any statements to that effect in

'O that September 17th version to which you are aware,

11 Mr. Shafer?

12 A (WITNESS SHAFER) I do not know.

13 MS. STAMIRIS: I don't have any further

'd questions of Mr. Shafer at this time. I would be happy s

'' to leave this until a later time to determine with the

is proper witness and then move it into evidence at that

'7 time, if that would be the Board's preference. I think

is there should be determined if there's some significance

19 between the draft version and the --

2o MR. MILLER: I'll stipulate that the sentence

25 you just read does not appear in the final version.

22 JUDGE HARBOUR: I didn't hear you, Mr. Miller?

23 MR. MILLER: I said that I would stipulate

24 that the sentence that Mrs. Stamiris read, the one

as about corroboration by lack of findings in the soils
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'
Iarea does not appear in Attachment F to Mr. Keppler's

* testimony which is the September 17th version of this

* letter, the final version.

#
CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I still can't figure

*
out why, if we add that sentence, if we add anything

* more in the record of any significance. That is what

7 I would like to find out.

* MS. STAMIRIS: Okay, I would like to explain

* that. The reason I think it is significant to go into

'
the record is because I believe that Mr. Shafer testified

''' that the licensee had not expressed the position that

'' their problems were mainly in the soils area in the

' fall of 1982. And if he did so testify, then this

'' would contradict his previous testimony.

''
MR. MILLER: Mr. Shafer also said --

'' CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I don't see why this has

'7 to do with NRC's inspection.

te MS. STAMIRIS: He said the majority of the

'' NRC inspection findings I thought findings represent--

2 problems, at least, I thought there was'some connection

as there.

22 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Is this a good time to

as break, you said you had to go at 5:00?

24 MR. MILLER: At 5:00 o' clock would be fine.

as I don't know if this is a good breaking point. It
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5 seeems to me there is one subject that Miss Bernabei

a identified and that is the construction completion

3 program, and I think I would like to suggest before we

d begin tomorrow that we all consult our calendars and

5 block out some additional time, because at the way it

e is looking right now, we are going to -- it is apparent

7 to me that even the 20 or so hearing days that we have

a set aside for this is not, simply not going to be

e adequate.

'O JUDGE COWAN: Miss Stamiris, I heard you say

'' that you had no more questions of Mr. Shafer?

12 MS. STAMIRIS: On this subject, I'm ready to

13 go into the Diesel Generator Building.

'4 JUDGE COWAN: I just wanted to be sure that

'5 you haven't finished with the Diesel Generator Building

16 inspection.

17 MS. STAMIRIS: I haven't started with the
!

te Diesel Generator Building. I'n now ready to ask my f

to questions about the report and the response.
t

| 2o CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: We have decided we
1

21 will let it in, although we recognize that it is a

22 peripherial at best. We have some question as to
1

i

23 whether it would be afforded any weight. We will take
-

24 it in for what it is worth.

25 We will adjourn until tomorrow morning
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1 at 8:30 a.m.

2 (Whereupon an adjournment was

3 taken in the above-entitled

4 cause at 5:03 p.m., to recon-

5 vene at 8:30 a.m., Saturday, t

e April 30, 1983.
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This is to certify that the attached

4
proceedings for the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

s
in the matter of Consumers Power Company (Midland

6
Plant, Units 1 & 2), Docket Nos. 50-329 OM; 50-330 OM;

7
50-329 OL and 50-330 OL, on Friday, April 29, 1983,

a
in Midland, Michigan, Quality Inn Central, were held

9
as herein transcribed for the file of the Commission.
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